FY 2021-2022 Tuition and Fee Rates

The Oklahoma State System of Higher Education



September 2021

OKLAHOMA STATE REGENTS FOR HIGHER EDUCATION

Jeffrey W. Hickman Chair Fairview, Oklahoma

Michael C. Turpen
Vice Chairman
Oklahoma Ctiy

Justice Steven W. Taylor
Secretary
McAlester

Jack Sherry
Holdenville

Ann Holloway

Joseph L. Parker, Jr.

Ardmore

Tulsa

Dennis Casey
Morrison

Courtney Warmington
Edmond

Glen D. Johnson Chancellor

The Oklahoma State Regents for Higher Education, in compliance with Titles VI and VII of the Civil Rights Act of 1964, Executive Order 11236 as amended, Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972, Americans with Disabilities Act of 1990 and other federal laws, do not discriminate on the basis of race, color, national origin, sex, age, religion, handicap or status as a veteran in any of its policies, practices, or procedures. This includes, but is not limited to, admissions, employment, financial aid and educational services.

This publication, duplicated by the State Regents' central services, is issued by the Oklahoma State Regents for Higher Education as authorized by 70 O.S. 2001, Section 3206. Copies have been prepared and distributed internally. Copies have been deposited with the Publications Clearinghouse of the Oklahoma Department of Libraries.

FY22 Tuition and Fee Rates Introduction

The Oklahoma State Regents for Higher Education approved the resident and nonresident tuition and mandatory fee rates listed in this publication for the 2021-2022 academic year. This publication contains the following information relating to tuition and mandatory fees at colleges and universities in The Oklahoma State System of Higher Education.

Table of Contents

OKLAHOMA STATE REGENTS FOR HIGHER EDUCATION	2
FY22 Tuition and Fee Rates Introduction	3
Table of Contents	3
FY22 Tuition and Mandatory Fees per Credit Hour by Institution	5
Undergraduate Tuition and Mandatory Fee Rates	5
FY22 Graduate Tuition and Mandatory Fee Rates – Per Credit Hour	7
FY22 Annual Professional Tuition and Mandatory Fee Rates – Per Credit Hour	
FY22 Guaranteed Undergraduate Tuition – Per Credit Hour	9
FY22 Mandatory Fees by Institution	10
University of Oklahoma, Norman and Tulsa	10
University of Oklahoma Health Sciences Center	10
University of Oklahoma College of Law	11
Oklahoma State University, Stillwater and Tulsa	11
Oklahoma State University College of Veterinary Medicine	12
Oklahoma State University, Oklahoma City	12
Oklahoma State University Institute of Technology, Okmulgee	13
Oklahoma State University Center for Health Sciences	13
University of Central Oklahoma	13
East Central University	14
Northeastern State University	14
Northwestern Oklahoma State University	15
Rogers State University	15
Southeastern Oklahoma State University	16
Southwestern Oklahoma State University	16
Southwestern Oklahoma State University – Sayre Campus	16
Cameron University	16
Langston University	17
Langston University, Oklahoma City	17
Langston University, Tulsa	17

Oklahoma Panhandle State University	18
University of Science and Arts of Oklahoma	18
Carl Albert State College	18
Connors State College	18
Eastern Oklahoma State College	19
Murray State College	19
Northeastern Oklahoma A&M College	19
Northern Oklahoma College	19
Northern Oklahoma College Stillwater (NOC/OSU Gateway Program)	19
Oklahoma City Community College	20
Redlands Community College	20
Rose State College	20
Seminole State College	20
Tulsa Community College	21
Western Oklahoma State College	21
Adult Degree Completion Program Reach Higher	21
History of Tuition Rates per Credit Hour - FY1955-56 through FY2021-22	22
FY22 Average Cost of Attendance	33
Full-Time Undergraduate Resident and Nonresident Students	33
Full-Time Graduate Resident and Nonresident Students	34
Grant and Scholarship Programs	35
FY22 Legislative Peer Limits for Tuition and Mandatory Fees	37
Tuition and Fees Policy	40

FY22 Tuition and Mandatory Fees per Credit Hour by Institution Undergraduate Tuition and Mandatory Fee Rates

		Resident			Nonresident	
Institution	Resident Undergrad Tuition	Mandatory Fees	Total Resident Undergrad Tuition and Mandatory Fees	Nonresident Undergrad Tuition	Mandatory Fees	Total Nonresident Undergrad Tuition and Mandatory Fees
RESEARCH UNIVERSITIES						
University of Oklahoma	\$164.00	\$146.38	\$310.38	\$690.80	\$146.38	\$837.18
Oklahoma State University	\$180.55	\$127.55	\$308.10	\$697.90	\$127.55	\$825.45
REGIONAL UNIVERSITIES						
University of Central Oklahoma	\$227.40	\$40.27	\$267.67	\$590.30	\$40.27	\$630.57
East Central University	\$193.03	\$50.77	\$243.80	\$505.03	\$50.77	\$555.80
Northeastern State University	\$200.00	\$37.15	\$237.15	\$488.00	\$37.15	\$525.15
Northwestern Oklahoma State University	\$227.00	\$21.75	\$248.75	\$464.25	\$21.75	\$486.00
Rogers State University	\$157.00	\$97.00	\$254.00	\$435.00	\$97.00	\$532.00
Southeastern Oklahoma State University	\$214.00	\$17.00	\$231.00	\$512.00	\$17.00	\$529.00
Southwestern Oklahoma State University	\$212.25	\$36.50	\$248.75	\$449.25	\$36.50	\$485.75
Cameron University	\$158.00	\$57.00	\$215.00	\$472.00	\$57.00	\$529.00
Langston University, Main Campus	\$144.74	\$73.23	\$217.97	\$390.73	\$73.23	\$463.96
OK Panhandle State University	\$154.00	\$113.82	\$267.82	\$339.30	\$113.82	\$453.12
University of Science and Arts of Oklahoma	\$213.00	\$55.00	\$268.00	\$575.00	\$39.00	\$614.00
COMMUNITY COLLEGES						
Carl Albert State College	\$95.50	\$41.00	\$136.50	\$238.75	\$41.00	\$279.75
Connors State College	\$100.00	\$55.00	\$155.00	\$260.76	\$55.00	\$315.76
Eastern Oklahoma State College	\$115.43	\$43.47	\$158.90	\$235.99	\$43.47	\$279.46
Murray State College	\$140.00	\$32.00	\$172.00	\$301.00	\$32.00	\$333.00
Northeastern Oklahoma A&M College	\$99.00	\$64.75	\$163.75	\$304.00	\$64.75	\$368.75
Northern Oklahoma College	\$111.50	\$35.50	\$147.00	\$337.00	\$35.50	\$372.50
Oklahoma City Community College	\$100.84	\$34.45	\$135.29	\$292.54	\$34.45	\$326.99
Redlands Community College	\$154.84	\$23.67	\$178.51	\$240.35	\$23.67	\$264.02
Rose State College	\$125.95	\$33.22	\$159.17	\$338.50	\$33.22	\$371.72
Seminole State College	\$104.00	\$54.67	\$158.67	\$315.00	\$54.67	\$369.67
Tulsa Community College	\$112.55	\$29.78	\$142.33	\$337.55	\$29.78	\$367.33
Western Oklahoma State College	\$105.00	\$44.77	\$149.77	\$252.00	\$44.77	\$296.77

<u>Note</u>: In addition to tuition and mandatory fees, academic services fees may be required for prescribed courses and services. These fees shall not exceed the cost of the services provided.

	Resident		Nonresident			
Institution	Resident Undergrad Tuition	Mandatory Fees	Total Resident Undergrad Tuition and Mandatory Fees	Nonresident Undergrad Tuition	Mandatory Fees	Total Nonresident Undergrad Tuition and Mandatory Fees
CONSTITUENT AGENCIES						
OU Health Science Center	\$174.00	\$92.80	\$266.80	\$732.85	\$92.80	\$825.65
OSUIT - OKM	\$152.45	\$40.00	\$192.45	\$339.45	\$40.00	\$379.45
OSU - OKC	\$127.75	\$26.03	\$153.78	\$371.00	\$26.03	\$397.03
OTHER						
	\$247.35	\$40.27	\$287.62	\$610.25	\$40.27	\$650.52
UCO - Nursing Program UCO - COB Program	\$247.33	\$40.27	\$287.02	\$607.65	\$40.27	\$630.32
UCO - Language Pathology Program	\$244.73	\$40.27	\$283.02	\$610.25	\$40.27	\$650.52
UCO - Professional Teacher Education	\$247.33	\$40.27	\$272.67	\$595.30	\$40.27	\$635.57
NSU - BSN online 2018 cohort	\$175.75	\$37.15	\$212.90	\$176.75	\$37.15	\$213.90
NSU - BSN Online Program	\$200.00	\$37.15	\$237.15	\$201.00	\$37.15	\$238.15
NSU - Medical Lab Science Online*	\$200.00	\$37.15	\$237.15	\$201.00	\$37.15	\$238.15
SWOSU - Sayre Campus	\$141.50	\$33.50	\$175.00	\$312.00	\$33.50	\$345.50
SWOSU - Online RN to BSN	\$218.75	\$11.00	\$229.75	\$455.75	\$11.00	\$466.75
Rose State - Tinker AFB	\$167.45	\$0.00	\$167.45	\$380.00	\$0.00	\$380.00
Rose State - OU Development	\$125.95	\$33.22	\$159.17	\$338.50	\$33.22	\$371.72
Langston University - Oklahoma City	\$144.74	\$58.84	\$203.58	\$390.73	\$58.84	\$449.57
Langston University - Tulsa	\$144.74	\$58.84	\$203.58	\$390.73	\$58.84	\$449.57
MSC - Off Campus*	\$175.00	\$32.00	\$207.00	\$336.00	\$32.00	\$368.00
NOC/OSU - Gateway Program	\$132.55	\$126.50	\$259.05	\$319.90	\$126.50	\$446.40
Reach Higher Adult Degree Completion Program	\$266.00	\$0.00	\$266.00	\$589.00	\$0.00	\$589.00

 $\underline{\textit{Note}}$: In addition to tuition and mandatory fees, academic services fees may be required for prescribed courses and services. These fees shall not exceed the cost of the services provided.

FY22 Graduate Tuition and Mandatory Fee Rates - Per Credit Hour

T 122 Grade	Rates – Per Credit Hour					
		Resident			Nonresident	
Institution	Resident Graduate Tuition	Mandatory Fees	Total Resident Graduate Tuition and Mandatory Fees	Nonresident Graduate Tuition	Mandatory Fees	Total Nonresident Graduate Tuition and Mandatory Fees
RESEARCH UNIVERSITIES						
University of Oklahoma	\$334.75	\$32.49	\$367.24	\$961.93	\$32.49	\$994.43
Oklahoma State University	\$233.80	\$127.55	\$361.35	\$879.75	\$127.55	\$1,007.30
REGIONAL UNIVERSITIES						
University of Central Oklahoma	\$297.60	\$40.27	\$337.87	\$714.60	\$40.27	\$754.87
East Central University	\$244.56	\$51.76	\$296.32	\$599.56	\$51.76	\$651.32
Northeastern State University	\$254.50	\$37.15	\$291.65	\$569.00	\$37.15	\$606.15
Northwestern Oklahoma State University	\$273.75	\$21.75	\$295.50	\$551.75	\$21.75	\$573.50
Rogers State University	\$166.00	\$97.00	\$263.00	\$449.00	\$97.00	\$546.00
Southeastern Oklahoma State University	\$263.00	\$17.00	\$280.00	\$615.00	\$17.00	\$632.00
Southwestern Oklahoma State University	\$262.25	\$36.50	\$298.75	\$540.25	\$36.50	\$576.75
Cameron University	\$198.00	\$57.00	\$255.00	\$571.00	\$57.00	\$628.00
Langston University - Main Campus	\$186.40	\$77.30	\$263.70	\$467.85	\$77.30	\$545.15
CONSTITUENT AGENCIES						
OU Health Sciences Center	\$213.30	\$98.99	\$312.29	\$824.10	\$98.99	\$923.09
OSU Center for Health Sciences	\$233.80	\$53.51	\$287.31	\$879.75	\$53.51	\$933.26
OTHER						
OU - Online Programs*	\$435.58	\$0.00	\$435.58	\$435.58	\$0.00	\$435.58
OSU & Tulsa - Online Programs	\$233.80	\$127.55	\$361.35	\$364.00	\$127.55	\$491.55
OSU CHS - Online Programs	\$233.80	\$38.31	\$272.11	\$364.00	\$38.31	\$402.31
UCO - MBA	\$388.65	\$40.27	\$428.92	\$805.65	\$40.27	\$845.92
UCO - Business Analytics	\$357.60	\$40.27	\$397.87	\$774.60	\$40.27	\$814.87
UCO - Language Pathology	\$322.60	\$40.27	\$362.87	\$739.60	\$40.27	\$779.87
NSU - Occupational Therapy	\$309.75	\$37.15	\$346.90	\$615.00	\$37.15	\$652.15
NSU - MSN Online Program	\$256.50	\$37.15	\$293.65	\$257.50	\$37.15	\$294.65
NSU - Online Only	\$254.50	\$37.15	\$291.65	\$255.50	\$37.15	\$292.65
NSU - PA Program	\$308.00	\$37.15	\$345.15	\$615.00	\$37.15	\$652.15
SEOSU - OKCCC/RSC	\$250.00	\$0.00	\$250.00	\$592.00	\$0.00	\$592.00
SEOSU - Online MBA	\$232.00	\$0.00	\$232.00	\$584.00	\$0.00	\$584.00
SEOSU - Online M. Ed	\$197.00	\$0.00	\$197.00	\$549.00	\$0.00	\$549.00
SEOSU - Online M. NAL & SPRT	\$263.00	\$0.00	\$263.00	\$615.00	\$0.00	\$615.00
Cameron University - Online MBA	\$320.00	\$0.00	\$320.00	\$425.00	\$0.00	\$425.00
Cameron University - Online MSOL	\$320.00	\$0.00	\$320.00	\$425.00	\$0.00	\$425.00
Langston University - OKC	\$186.40	\$60.56	\$246.96	\$467.85	\$60.56	\$528.41
Langston University - Tulsa	\$186.40	\$60.56	\$246.96	\$467.85	\$60.56	\$528.41

<u>Note</u>: In addition to tuition and mandatory fees, academic services fees may be required for prescribed courses and services. These fees shall not exceed the cost of the services provided.

FY22 Annual Professional Tuition and Mandatory Fee Rates - Per Credit Hour

	Posident Namusident							
		Resident	T-4:3			Nonresiden	1	
Institution	Resident Professional Tuition	Mandatory Fees	Total Resident Professional Tuition and Mandatory Fees		Nonresident Professional Tuition	Mandatory Fees	Total Nonresident Professional Tuition and Mandatory Fees	
University of Oklahoma - College of Law								
Juris Doctor	\$16,500.00	\$4,208.00	\$20,708.00		\$28,935.00	\$4,208.00	\$33,143.00	
Masters (LL.M., MLS)	\$13,200.00	\$3,407.00	\$16,607.00		\$23,148.00	\$3,407.00	\$26,555.00	
OU Health Sciences Center								
Doctor of Medicine	\$27,252.00	\$3,622.50	\$30,874.50		\$62,198.00	\$3,622.50	\$65,820.50	
Doctor of Dental Science	\$29,869.00	\$3,364.50	\$33,233.50		\$70,895.00	\$3,364.50	\$74,259.50	
Physician Associate - OKC	\$13,816.00	\$3,364.50	\$17,180.50		\$31,159.00	\$3,364.50	\$34,523.50	
Physician Assistant - Tulsa	\$13,816.00	\$2,908.00	\$16,724.00		\$31,159.00	\$2,908.00	\$34,067.00	
Doctor of Pharmacy	\$16,393.00	\$3,117.30	\$19,510.30		\$36,780.00	\$3,117.30	\$39,897.30	
Occupational Therapy	\$8,707.00	\$2,375.70	\$11,082.70		\$20,898.00	\$2,375.70	\$23,273.70	
Doctor of Physical Therapy	\$11,017.00	\$3,117.30	\$14,134.30		\$27,822.00	\$3,117.30	\$30,939.30	
Doctor of Audiology	\$9,831.00	\$2,375.70	\$12,206.70		\$25,697.00	\$2,375.70	\$28,072.70	
Public Health	\$6,989.40	\$2,004.90	\$8,994.30		\$18,896.40	\$2,004.90	\$20,901.30	
Doctor of Nursing Practice	\$9,928.80	\$2,004.90	\$11,933.70		\$23,865.30	\$2,004.90	\$25,870.20	
Master of Science in Nursing	\$5,763.60	\$2,004.90	\$7,768.50		\$18,608.40	\$2,004.90	\$20,613.30	
Master of Science in Nursing - Online	\$10,152.54	\$733.00	\$10,885.54					
Allied Health – MA in Nutritional Science	\$9,751.92	\$880.00	\$10,631.92					
Oklahoma State University								
Center for Health Science - College of Osteopathic Medicine	\$25,796.60	\$2,582.22	\$28,378.82		\$53,298.56	\$2,582.22	\$55,880.78	
College of Veterinary Medicine	\$20,430.00	\$3,249.00	\$23,679.00		\$46,795.00	\$3,249.00	\$50,044.00	
Physician Assistant*	\$12,150.00	\$2,469.80	\$14,619.80		\$26,550.00	\$2,469.80	\$29,019.80	
Northeastern State University								
Optometry Program	\$19,325.00	\$1,040.20	\$20,365.20		\$38,575.00	\$1,040.20	\$39,615.20	
Northwestern State University								
Doctor of Nursing Practice	\$9,324.00	\$0.00	\$9,324.00		\$15,420.00	\$0.00	\$15,420.00	
Southwestern Oklahoma State University								
Master of Science in Nursing	\$8,142.00	\$264.00	\$8,406.00		\$14,814.00	\$264.00	\$15,078.00	
PharmD Program	\$20,600.00	\$1,168.00	\$21,768.00		\$34,640.00	\$1,168.00	\$35,808.00	
Langston University								
Physical Therapy Program - Doctoral	\$10,344.84	\$2,997.33	\$13,342.17		\$25,857.47	\$2,997.33	\$28,854.80	

 $\underline{\textit{Note}}$: In addition to tuition and mandatory fees, academic services fees may be required for prescribed courses and services. These fees shall not exceed the cost of the services provided.

FY22 Guaranteed Undergraduate Tuition - Per Credit Hour

F 1 22 Guaranteeu Undergraduate	Resident				
Institution	Guaranteed Resident Undergrad Tuition	Mandatory Fees	Total Guaranteed Tuition and Mandatory Fees		
RESEARCH UNIVERSITIES					
University of Oklahoma	\$188.55	\$146.38	\$334.93		
Oklahoma State University	\$207.60	\$127.55	\$335.15		
REGIONAL UNIVERSITIES					
University of Central Oklahoma	\$238.77	\$40.27	\$279.04		
East Central University	\$221.95	\$50.77	\$272.72		
Northeastern State University	\$226.50	\$37.15	\$263.65		
Northwestern Oklahoma State University	\$256.00	\$21.75	\$277.75		
Rogers State University	\$174.00	\$97.00	\$271.00		
Southeastern Oklahoma State University	\$238.00	\$17.00	\$255.00		
Southwestern Oklahoma State University	\$241.50	\$36.50	\$278.00		
Cameron University	\$181.00	\$57.00	\$238.00		
Langston University	\$166.44	\$73.23	\$239.67		
Oklahoma Panhandle State University	\$177.10	\$113.82	\$290.92		
University of Science and Arts of Oklahoma	\$244.00	\$55.00	\$299.00		
OTHER					
OU Health Science Center	\$200.00	\$92.80	\$292.80		
OSU, OKC	\$145.00	\$26.03	\$171.03		
OSUIT, OKM	\$175.30	\$40.00	\$215.30		
UCO - Nursing	\$259.72	\$40.27	\$299.99		
UCO - CBA	\$256.97	\$40.27	\$297.24		
UCO - Language Pathology	\$259.71	\$40.27	\$299.98		
UCO - Prof Teacher Education	\$244.02	\$40.27	\$284.29		
NSU - BSN online 2018 cohort	\$175.75	\$37.15	\$212.90		
NSU - BSN Online Program	\$226.50	\$37.15	\$263.65		
Ardmore - Upper - SEOSU	\$162.00	\$33.50	\$195.50		
SWOSU - Sayre	\$250.00	\$11.00	\$261.00		
SWOSU - Online RN to BSN	\$166.44	\$58.84	\$225.28		
Langston University - OKC	\$166.44	\$58.84	\$225.28		
Langston University - Tulsa	\$188.55	\$146.38	\$334.93		

 $\underline{\textit{Note}}$: In addition to tuition and mandatory fees, academic services fees may be required for prescribed courses and services. These fees shall not exceed the cost of the services provided.

FY22 Mandatory Fees by Institution

University of Oklahoma, Norman and Tulsa		
Undergraduate		
Educational Network Connectivity Fee	\$17.50	per credit hour
Academic Records Service Fee	\$2.00	per credit hour
Student Assessment Fee	\$1.25	per credit hour
Security Services Fee	\$3.75	per credit hour
Academic Excellence Fee	\$39.10	per credit hour
Academic Advising Fee	\$40.00	per semester
Library Excellence Fee	\$12.50	per credit hour
Student Activity Fee	\$7.45	per credit hour
Student Facility Fee	\$15.50	per credit hour
Student Health Care Fee	\$74.00	per semester
Cultural and Recreational Services Fee	\$12.50	per semester
Parking/Transit Fee	\$2.50	per credit hour
Special Event Fee	\$2.00	per credit hour
International Programs Fee	\$0.50	Per credit hour
Academic Facilities and Life Safety Fee	\$33.90	per credit hour
Graduate		ı
Academic Advising Fee	\$40.00	per semester
Library Excellence Fee	\$12.00	per credit hour
Student Activity Fee	\$7.45	per credit hour
Student Health Care Fee	\$74.00	per semester
Cultural and Recreational Services Fee	\$12.50	per semester
Parking/Transit Fee	\$1.00	per credit hour
Special Event Fee	\$1.00	per credit hour
University of Oklahoma Health Sciences Center		
Undergraduate		
Connectivity Fee	\$18.00	per credit hour
Registration Fee	\$20.00	per semester
Library Resources Fee	\$15.00	per credit hour
Academic Records Fee	\$2.00	Per credit hour
Student Assessment Fee	\$1.25	per credit hour
Special Event Fee	\$3.00	per credit hour
Security Services Fee	\$4.00	per credit hour
Transit Fee	\$1.50	per credit hour
Academic Facility and Life Safety Fee	\$7.50	per credit hour
Student Activity Fee	\$3.50	per credit hour
Student Activity Fee Student Facility Fee	\$7.30 \$7.30	per credit hour
Student Facility Fee Student Health Fee	\$74.00	per semester
Student Heatth Fee		per semester
Cultural and Pagragational Sarvigas Foo		=
Cultural and Recreational Services Fee	\$132.25	per semester
Counseling Services Fee	\$132.25 \$24.00	per semester per semester
Counseling Services Fee Interprofessional Education & Practice Fee	\$132.25	per semester
Counseling Services Fee Interprofessional Education & Practice Fee Graduate	\$132.25 \$24.00 \$180	per semester per semester per semester
Counseling Services Fee Interprofessional Education & Practice Fee Graduate Connectivity Fee	\$132.25 \$24.00 \$180 \$18.00	per semester per semester per semester per credit hour
Counseling Services Fee Interprofessional Education & Practice Fee Graduate Connectivity Fee Registration Fee	\$132.25 \$24.00 \$180 \$18.00 \$20.00	per semester per semester per semester per credit hour per semester
Counseling Services Fee Interprofessional Education & Practice Fee Graduate Connectivity Fee	\$132.25 \$24.00 \$180 \$18.00	per semester per semester per semester per credit hour

Connectivity Fee Registration Fee \$20.00 per credit hour Registration Fee \$20.00 per semester Library Resources Fee \$15.00 per credit hour Academic Records Fee \$2.00 per credit hour Special Event Fee \$3.00 per credit hour Special Event Fee \$3.00 per credit hour Fee \$3.00 per credit hour Fee \$3.00 per credit hour Fer Special Event Fee \$3.00 per credit hour Fransit Fee \$1.50 per credit hour Fransit Fee \$1.50 per credit hour For Student Activity Fee \$3.50 per credit hour Student Activity Fee \$3.50 per credit hour Student Facility Fee \$3.50 per credit hour Per semester Cultural and Recreational Services Fee \$13.2.25 per semester University of Oklahoma College of Law **Tinterprofessional Education & Practice Fee \$1.00 per semester **University of Oklahoma College of Law** **University of Oklahoma College of Law** **University Services Fee \$3.00 per credit hour Feducational Network Connectivity Fee \$1.50 per credit hour Per County Services Fee \$3.00 per credit hour Per County Services Fee \$3.00 per credit hour Fee Security Services Fee \$3.00 per credit hour Fee Security Services Fee \$3.00 per credit hour Fee Student Activity Fee \$1.00 per credit hour Student Activity Fee \$1.00 per credit hour Student Activity Fee \$1.00 per credit hour Student Health Care Fee \$1.00 per credit hour Per Cultural and Recreational Services Fee \$1.00 per credit hour Per Student Facility Fee \$1.00 per credit hour Per Special Event Fee \$2.00 per credit hour Per Special Event Fee \$2.00 per credit hour Per Cultural and Recreational Services Fee \$2.00 per credit hour Per Cultural and Recreational Services Fee \$2.00 per credit hour Per Special Event Fee \$2.00 per credit hour Per Cultural and Recreational Services Fee \$2.00 per credit hour Per Cultural Per Cu			
Academic Facility and Life Safety Fee \$7.50 per credit hour Student Activity Fee \$7.30 per credit hour Student Facility Fee \$7.30 per credit hour Student Health Fee \$7.30 per credit hour Student Health Fee \$7.30 per credit hour Per Student Health Fee \$7.30 per credit hour Student Health Fee \$7.30 per credit hour Per Student Health Fee \$7.30 per semester Counseling Services Fee \$1.32.25 per semester Professional Education & Practice Fee \$1.80 per semester Professional Education & Practice Fee \$1.80 per credit hour Per Security Fee \$1.80 per credit hour Per Security Fee \$1.80 per credit hour Per Councetivity Fee \$1.80 per credit hour Per Student Activity Fee \$1.80 per credit hour Per Student Per Per Student Per Student Per Per Student Per Per Student Per	Security Services Fee	\$4.00	
Student Activity Fee S7.400 per credit hour Student Health Fee S74.00 per semester Cultural and Recreational Services Fee S24.00 per semester Interprofessional Education & Practice Fee S18.00 per semester Professional Connectivity Fee S18.00 per semester S24.00 per semester Professional Education & Practice Fee S18.00 per semester Professional Education & Practice Fee S18.00 per credit hour Registration Fee S2.00 per credit hour Per semester Professional S2.00 per credit hour Per credit Fee S2.00 per credit hour Per credit hour Per credit Fee S2.00 per credit hour Per credit hour Per Credit Fee S2.00 per credit hour Per C2.00 per	Transit Fee	\$1.50	per credit hour
Student Facility Fee Student Health Fee Cultural and Recreational Services Fee Cultural and Recreational Services Fee Cultural and Recreational Services Fee Interprofessional Education & Practice Fee Professional Connectivity Fee Registration Fee Su20,00 Registration Fee Library Resources Fee Library Resources Fee Library Resources Fee Su20,00 Special Event Fee Su20,00 Special Event Fee Su20,00 Special Event Fee Su20,00 Special Event Fee Su20,00 Security Services Fee Su20,00 Security Services Fee Su20,00 Suddent Facility and Life Safety Fee Su20,00 Student Facility Fee Su20,00 Su20,	Academic Facility and Life Safety Fee	\$7.50	per credit hour
Student Health Fee S74.00 per semester Cultural and Recreational Services Fee S24.00 per semester Interprofessional Education & Practice Fee S24.00 per semester Interprofessional Education & Practice Fee S20.00 per semester Registration Fee S20.00 per credit hour Registration Fee S20.00 per credit hour Registration Fee S20.00 per credit hour Special Event Fee S20.00 per credit hour Sudent Activity Fee S20.00 per credit hour Student Health Fee S20.00 per credit hour Student Health Fee S20.00 per credit hour Student Beath Fee S20.00 per semester Cultural and Recreational Services Fee S20.00 per semester Interprofessional Education & Practice Fee S20.00 per semester Educational Network Connectivity Fee S20.00 per credit hour Educational Network Connectivity Fee S20.00 per credit hour Educational Network Connectivity Fee S20.00 per credit hour Student Activity Fee S20.00 per credit hour Educational Network Connectivity Fee S20.00 per credit hour Student Activity Fee S20.00 per credit hour Student Health Care Fee S20.00 per credit hour Special Event Fee	Student Activity Fee	\$3.50	per credit hour
Cultural and Recreational Services Fee \$24.00 per semester Counseling Services Fee \$132.00 per semester Professional Connectivity Fee \$18.00 per credit hour Registration Fee \$20.00 per semester Professional Connectivity Fee \$20.00 per credit hour Registration Fee \$20.00 per credit hour Registration Fee \$20.00 per credit hour Academic Records Fee \$20.00 per credit hour Special Event Fee \$3.00 per credit hour Student Activity Fee \$3.00 per credit hour Student Activity Fee \$3.00 per credit hour Student Facility Fee \$3.00 per credit hour Student Health Fee \$3.00 per credit hour Student Health Fee \$3.00 per credit hour Professional Education & Practice Fee \$3.00 per credit hour Professional Education & Practice Fee \$3.00 per credit hour Professional Education & Practice Fee \$3.00 per credit hour Professional Education & Practice Fee \$3.00 per credit hour Professional Education & Practice Fee \$3.00 per credit hour Educational Network Connectivity Fee \$1.50 per credit hour Academic Records Service Fee \$3.00 per credit hour Educational Network Connectivity Fee \$1.50 per credit hour Educational Network Connectivity Fee \$1.50 per credit hour Student Activity Fee \$1.50 per credit hour Education Records Service Fee \$2.00 per credit hour Student Activity Fee \$1.50 per credit hour Student Facility Fee \$1.50 per credit hour Professional Records Fee \$1.50 per credit hour Student Fee \$1.50 per credit hour Professional Records Fee \$1.50 per credit ho	Student Facility Fee	\$7.30	per credit hour
Counseling Services Fee	Student Health Fee	\$74.00	per semester
Interprofessional Education & Practice Fee Professional Connectivity Fee \$18.00 per credit hour Registration Fee \$20.00 per credit hour Per semester Library Resources Fee \$15.00 per credit hour Special Event Fee \$20.00 per credit hour Special Event Fee \$3.00 per credit hour Special Event Fee \$3.00 per credit hour Special Event Fee \$3.00 per credit hour Special Event Fee \$4.00 per credit hour Security Services Fee \$4.00 per credit hour Transit Fee \$1.50 per credit hour Academic Facility and Life Safety Fee \$1.50 per credit hour Student Activity Fee \$3.50 per credit hour Student Activity Fee \$3.50 per credit hour Student Health Fee \$7.400 per semester Cultural and Recreational Services Fee \$13.225 per semester Interprofessional Education & Practice Fee \$1.00 per semester Educational Education & Practice Fee \$1.00 per semester Educational Network Connectivity Fee \$1.50 per credit hour Academic Records Service Fee \$1.50 per credit hour Academic Excellence Fee \$1.50 per credit hour Academic Excellence Fee \$1.50 per credit hour Student Activity Fee \$1.50 per credit hour Educational Network Connectivity Fee \$1.50 per credit hour Academic Excellence Fee \$2.50 per credit hour Educational Network Connectivity Fee \$1.50 per credit hour Per credit hour Educational Network Fee \$1.50 per credit hour Per credit hour Educational Records Service Fee \$1.50 per credit hour Per credit hour Educational Records Service Fee \$1.50 per credit hour Per Credit	Cultural and Recreational Services Fee	\$132.25	per semester
Professional Connectivity Fee \$18.00 per credit hour Registration Fee \$20.00 per semester \$20.00 per semester \$20.00 per credit hour Academic Records Fee \$20.00 per credit hour Special Event Fee \$3.00 per credit hour Special Event Fee \$3.00 per credit hour Security Services Fee \$4.00 per credit hour Transit Fee \$1.50 per credit hour Academic Facility and Life Safety Fee \$1.50 per credit hour Student Activity Fee \$3.50 per credit hour Student Activity Fee \$3.50 per credit hour Student Health Fee \$7.00 per credit hour Student Health Fee \$7.00 per semester Counseling Services Fee \$132.25 per semester Counseling Services Fee \$132.25 per semester Interprofessional Education & Practice Fee \$18.00 per semester Professional Education & Practice Fee \$18.00 per credit hour Educational Network Connectivity Fee \$15.30 per credit hour Educational Network Connectivity Fee \$15.30 per credit hour Academic Records Service Fee \$15.00 per semester Security Services Fee \$15.00 per semester Security Services Fee \$15.00 per credit hour Academic Excellence Fee \$11.00 per credit hour Student Activity Fee \$15.30 per credit hour Student Activity Fee \$11.00 per credit hour Student Health Care Fee \$11.00 per credit hour Student Health Care Fee \$11.00 per credit hour Special Event Fee \$2.00 per credit hour Academic Records Fee \$1.00 per credit hour Academic Records Fee \$1.00 per cred	Counseling Services Fee	\$24.00	per semester
Professional Connectivity Fee \$12.00 per credit hour Registration Fee \$22.00 per semester Library Resources Fee \$15.00 per credit hour Special Event Fee \$2.00 per credit hour Special Event Fee \$3.00 per credit hour Special Event Fee \$4.00 per credit hour Special Event Fee \$4.00 per credit hour Special Event Fee \$4.00 per credit hour Student Activity Fee \$7.50 per credit hour Student Activity Fee \$3.50 per credit hour Student Health Fee \$7.30 per credit hour Student Health Fee \$7.30 per credit hour Student Health Fee \$7.40 per semester Counseling Services Fee \$132.25 per semester Interprofessional Education & Practice Fee \$1.00 per semester Professional Education & Practice Fee \$1.00 per credit hour Educational Network Connectivity Fee \$1.50 per credit hour Educational Network Connectivity Fee \$1.50 per credit hour Academic Records Service Fee \$1.50 per credit hour Educational Network Connectivity Fee \$1.50 per credit hour Academic Excellence Fee \$1.50 per credit hour Education Excellence Fee \$1.50 per credit hour Student Activity Fee \$1.50 per credit hour Student Health Care Fee \$1.50 per credit hour Student Health Care Fee \$1.50 per credit hour Student Health Care Fee \$1.50 per credit hour Special Event Fee \$2.50 per credit hour Academic Records Fee \$1.50 per credit hour Academic Records Fee \$1.50 per credit hour Academic Records	Interprofessional Education & Practice Fee	\$180	per semester
Registration Fee Library Resources Fee \$15.00 per semester Library Resources Fee \$15.00 per credit hour Academic Records Fee \$2.00 per credit hour Special Event Fee \$3.00 per credit hour Security Services Fee \$4.00 per credit hour Security Services Fee \$4.00 per credit hour Security Services Fee \$1.50 per credit hour Academic Facility and Life Safety Fee \$7.50 per credit hour Student Activity Fee \$3.50 per credit hour Student Health Fee \$7.30 per credit hour Student Health Fee \$7.30 per credit hour Student Health Fee \$7.30 per semester Cultural and Recreational Services Fee \$132.25 per semester Cultural and Recreational Service Fee \$13.00 per semester Interprofessional Education & Practice Fee \$18.00 per semester University of Oklahoma College of Law Professional Student Technology Services Fee \$3.09 per credit hour Educational Network Connectivity Fee \$15.30 per credit hour Academic Records Service Fee \$3.75 per credit hour Educational Network Connectivity Fee \$15.00 per semester Security Services Fee \$3.75 per credit hour Academic Excellence Fee \$25.60 per credit hour Student Activity Fee \$5.95 per credit hour Academic Excellence Fee \$11.00 per semester Cultural and Recreational Services Fee \$12.50 per credit hour Academic Facilities and Life Safety Fee \$2.00 per credit hour Academic Facilities and Life Safety Fee \$12.50 per credit hour Library Automation and Materials Fee \$1.00 per credit hour Library Automation and Materials Fee \$1.00 per credit hour Library Automation and Materials Fee \$1.00 per credit hour Library Automation and Materials Fee \$1.00 per credit hour Library Advising and Assessment Fee \$1.00 per credit hour Library Advising and Assessment Fee \$1.00 per credit hour Library Advising and Assessment Fee \$1.00 per credit hour Life Safety and Security Fee \$6.45 per credit hour Academic Excellence Fee \$1.55.0 per credit hour Academic Excellence Fee \$1.55.0 per credit h	Professional		
Registration Fee Library Resources Fee \$15.00 per semester Library Resources Fee \$15.00 per credit hour Academic Records Fee \$2.00 per credit hour Special Event Fee \$3.00 per credit hour Security Services Fee \$4.00 per credit hour Security Services Fee \$4.00 per credit hour Security Services Fee \$1.50 per credit hour Academic Facility and Life Safety Fee \$7.50 per credit hour Student Activity Fee \$3.50 per credit hour Student Health Fee \$7.30 per credit hour Student Health Fee \$7.30 per credit hour Student Health Fee \$7.30 per semester Cultural and Recreational Services Fee \$132.25 per semester Cultural and Recreational Service Fee \$13.00 per semester Interprofessional Education & Practice Fee \$18.00 per semester University of Oklahoma College of Law Professional Student Technology Services Fee \$3.09 per credit hour Educational Network Connectivity Fee \$15.30 per credit hour Academic Records Service Fee \$3.75 per credit hour Educational Network Connectivity Fee \$15.00 per semester Security Services Fee \$3.75 per credit hour Academic Excellence Fee \$25.60 per credit hour Student Activity Fee \$5.95 per credit hour Academic Excellence Fee \$11.00 per semester Cultural and Recreational Services Fee \$12.50 per credit hour Academic Facilities and Life Safety Fee \$2.00 per credit hour Academic Facilities and Life Safety Fee \$12.50 per credit hour Library Automation and Materials Fee \$1.00 per credit hour Library Automation and Materials Fee \$1.00 per credit hour Library Automation and Materials Fee \$1.00 per credit hour Library Automation and Materials Fee \$1.00 per credit hour Library Advising and Assessment Fee \$1.00 per credit hour Library Advising and Assessment Fee \$1.00 per credit hour Library Advising and Assessment Fee \$1.00 per credit hour Life Safety and Security Fee \$6.45 per credit hour Academic Excellence Fee \$1.55.0 per credit hour Academic Excellence Fee \$1.55.0 per credit h	Connectivity Fee	\$18.00	per credit hour
Library Resources Fee \$1.5.00 per credit hour Academic Records Fee \$2.00 per credit hour Special Event Fee \$3.00 per credit hour Special Event Fee \$3.00 per credit hour Security Services Fee \$4.00 per credit hour Transit Fee \$1.50 per credit hour Transit Fee \$1.50 per credit hour Academic Facility and Life Safety Fee \$7.50 per credit hour Student Activity Fee \$7.30 per credit hour Student Activity Fee \$7.30 per credit hour Student Health Fee \$7.30 per semester Counseling Services Fee \$132.25 per semester Interprofessional Education & Practice Fee \$13.20 per semester Interprofessional Education & Practice Fee \$1.80 per semester Student Technology Services Fee \$1.80 per credit hour Academic Records Service Fee \$1.50 per credit hour Academic Excellence Fee \$1.50 per credit hour Student Activity Fee \$1.50 per credit hour Student Health Care Fee \$1.50 per credit hour Academic Facilities and Life Safety Fee \$2.50 per credit hour Special Event Fee \$2.50 per credit hour Academic Facilities and Life Safety Fee \$1.50 per credit hour Per Septial Event Fee \$1.50 per credit hour Academic Records Fee \$1.50 per credit hour Academic Records Fee \$1.50 per credit hour Per Cultural and Recreational Services Fee \$1.50 per credit hour Academic Records Fee \$1.50 per credit hour Per Cr	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	\$20.00	•
Academic Records Fee \$2.00 per credit hour Special Event Fee \$3.00 per credit hour Scurity Services Fee \$4.00 per credit hour Transit Fee \$1.50 per credit hour Academic Facility and Life Safety Fee \$7.50 per credit hour Student Activity Fee \$3.50 per credit hour Student Facility Fee \$7.50 per credit hour Student Facility Fee \$7.50 per credit hour Student Facility Fee \$7.50 per credit hour Student Health Fee \$7.400 per semester Cultural and Recreational Services Fee \$132.25 per semester Interprofessional Education & Practice Fee \$180 per semester Interprofessional Education & Practice Fee \$180 per credit hour Professional Student Technology Services Fee \$30.90 per credit hour Educational Network Connectivity Fee \$15.30 per credit hour Academic Records Service Fee \$15.00 per semester Security Services Fee \$31.50 per credit hour Academic Records Service Fee \$15.00 per semester Security Services Fee \$3.50 per credit hour Educational Network Connectivity Fee \$15.50 per credit hour Educational Network Connectivity Fee \$15.50 per credit hour Educational Service Fee \$11.00 per credit hour Educational Service Fee \$11.00 per credit hour Educational Excellence Fee \$11.00 per credit hour Educational Service Fee \$11.00 per credit hour Educational Service Fee \$11.00 per credit hour Educational Excellence Fee \$11.50 per credit hour Educational Excellence Fee \$11.50 per credit hour Student Health Care Fee \$12.50 per semester Educational Excellence Fee \$12.50 per credit hour Educational Excellence Fee \$12.50 per credit hour Educational Excellence Fee \$12.50 per credit hour Educational Excellence Fee \$13.20 per credit hour Educational Excellence Fee \$13.50 per credit hour Educational Excellence Fee \$15.50 per credit hour Educational Excellence Fee \$15.50 per credit hour Educational Excellence Fee \$15.50 per credit hour Educational E		\$15.00	-
Special Event Fee \$3.00 per credit hour Security Services Fee \$4.00 per credit hour Transit Fee \$1.50 per credit hour Academic Facility and Life Safety Fee \$1.50 per credit hour Student Activity Fee \$3.50 per credit hour Student Activity Fee \$3.50 per credit hour Student Health Fee \$7.30 per credit hour Per semester Counseling Services Fee \$132.25 per semester Counseling Services Fee \$132.25 per semester Interprofessional Education & Practice Fee \$1380 per semester Professional Education & Practice Fee \$180 per semester Student Technology Services Fee \$30.90 per credit hour Academic Records Service Fee \$15.30 per credit hour Academic Records Service Fee \$15.00 per semester Security Services Fee \$3.75 per credit hour Academic Excellence Fee \$15.00 per semester Student Activity Fee \$3.75 per credit hour Academic Excellence Fee \$11.00 per credit hour Student Activity Fee \$15.00 per credit hour Student Activity Fee \$11.00 per credit hour Student Activity Fee \$11.00 per credit hour Student Activity Fee \$11.00 per credit hour Student Activity Fee \$11.50 per credit hour Student Activity Fee \$11.50 per credit hour Student Health Care Fee \$11.00 per semester Cultural and Recreational Services Fee \$2.50 per credit hour Special Event Fee \$2.00 per credit hour Academic Facilities and Life Safety Fee \$2.50 per credit hour Parking/Transit Fee \$2.00 per credit hour Academic Facilities and Life Safety Fee \$13.20 per credit hour Academic Facilities and Academic Fee \$4.35 per credit hour Academic Records Fee \$4.35 per credit hour Academic Facilities Fee \$4.35 per credit hour Academic Faciliti	·		-
Security Services Fee \$4.00 per credit hour Transit Fee \$1.50 per credit hour Student Facility and Life Safety Fee \$7.50 per credit hour Student Activity Fee \$3.50 per credit hour Student Facility Fee \$7.30 per credit hour Student Facility Fee \$7.30 per credit hour Student Health Fee \$132.25 per semester Counseling Services Fee \$132.25 per semester Interprofessional Education & Practice Fee \$1.80 per semester Interprofessional Education & Practice Fee \$1.80 per credit hour Professional Student Technology Services Fee \$1.80 per credit hour Educational Network Connectivity Fee \$1.5.00 per credit hour Academic Records Service Fee \$1.5.00 per semester Security Services Fee \$1.5.00 per credit hour Academic Excellence Fee \$1.5.00 per credit hour Educational Network Connectivity Fee \$1.5.00 per credit hour Educational Received Fee \$1.5.00 per credit hour Academic Records Fee \$1.5.00 per credit hour Academic Records Fee \$1.5.00 per credit hour Educational Received Fee \$1.5.00 per credit hour Educational Received Fee \$1.5.00 per credit hour Academic Records Fee \$1.5.00 per credit hour Educational Records Fee \$1.5.00			-
Transit Fee \$1.50 per credit hour Academic Facility and Life Safety Fee \$7.50 per credit hour Student Activity Fee \$3.50 per credit hour Student Facility Fee \$7.30 per credit hour Student Facility Fee \$7.30 per credit hour Student Health Fee \$7.30 per credit hour Student Health Fee \$7.30 per credit hour Student Health Fee \$7.30 per semester Cultural and Recreational Services Fee \$132.25 per semester Interprofessional Education & Practice Fee \$24.00 per semester Interprofessional Education & Practice Fee \$180 per semester Interprofessional Education & Practice Fee \$1.00 per semester Educational Network Connectivity Fee \$1.5.30 per credit hour Academic Records Service Fee \$1.5.00 per semester Security Services Fee \$1.5.00 per semester Security Services Fee \$1.5.00 per credit hour Library Excellence Fee \$1.5.00 per credit hour Student Activity Fee \$1.5.00 per credit hour Student Facility Fee \$1.5.00 per semester Cultural and Recreational Services Fee \$1.5.00 per semester Cultural and Recreational Services Fee \$1.5.00 per credit hour Special Event Fee \$2.00 per credit hour Academic Facilities and Life Safety Fee \$1.5.00 per credit hour Per semester Special Event Fee \$2.00 per credit hour Academic Facilities and Materials Fee \$1.5.00 per credit hour Academic Facilities Ademic Fee \$1.5.00 per credit hour Academic Records Fee \$1.5.00 per credit hour Academic Excellence Fee \$1.5.00 per credit hour Academic Excellence Fee \$1.5.00 per credit hour Academic Excellence Fee \$1.5.00 per credit ho	-		-
Academic Facility and Life Safety Fee \$7.50 per credit hour Student Activity Fee \$7.30 per credit hour Student Facility Fee \$7.30 per credit hour Student Health Fee \$74.00 per semester Cultural and Recreational Services Fee \$132.25 per semester Counseling Services Fee \$24.00 per semester Interprofessional Education & Practice Fee \$130.00 per credit hour Professional Education & Practice Fee \$180.00 per credit hour Student Technology Services Fee \$30.90 per credit hour Educational Network Connectivity Fee \$15.30 per credit hour Academic Records Service Fee \$15.00 per semester Security Services Fee \$33.75 per credit hour Academic Excellence Fee \$15.00 per credit hour Educational Activity Fee \$15.00 per credit hour Student Facility Fee \$14.50 per credit hour Student Facility Fee \$14.50 per credit hour Student Facility Fee \$14.50 per credit hour Student Health Care Fee \$12.50 per semester Parking/Transit Fee \$2.00 per credit hour Special Event Fee \$2.00 per credit hour Special Event Fee \$2.00 per credit hour Academic Facilities and Life Safety Fee \$13.20 per credit hour Special Event Fee \$2.00 per credit hour Academic Facilities and Materials Fee \$13.20 per credit hour Academic Records Fee \$4.35 per credit hour Academic Records Fee \$6.45 per credit hour Academic Excellence Fee \$6.45 per credit hour Academic Facilities Fee \$6.45 per credit hour Academic Facilities Fee	·		-
Student Activity Fee \$3.50 per credit hour Student Facility Fee \$7.30 per credit hour Student Health Fee \$7.40 per semester Cultural and Recreational Services Fee \$132.25 per semester Interprofessional Education & Practice Fee \$180 per semester Professional Education & Practice Fee \$180 per credit hour Professional Education & Practice Fee \$180 per credit hour Educational Network Connectivity Fee \$15.30 per credit hour Educational Network Connectivity Fee \$15.30 per credit hour Academic Records Service Fee \$3.75 per credit hour Educational Network Connectivity Fee \$15.00 per credit hour Academic Excellence Fee \$25.60 per credit hour Educational Network Educa			-
Student Health Fee \$74.00 per semester Cultural and Recreational Services Fee \$132.25 per semester Interprofessional Education & Practice Fee \$130.00 per semester Per Semester Interprofessional Education & Practice Fee \$180 per semester Per Semester Interprofessional Education & Practice Fee \$180 per semester Per Semester Interprofessional Education & Practice Fee \$180 per semester Per Semester Interprofessional Education & Practice Fee \$180 per credit hour Educational Network Connectivity Fee \$15.30 per credit hour Academic Records Service Fee \$15.00 per semester Security Services Fee \$15.00 per credit hour Academic Excellence Fee \$25.60 per credit hour Educational Network Connectivity Fee \$11.00 per credit hour Educational Recredit Fee \$11.00 per credit hour Student Activity Fee \$11.00 per credit hour Student Activity Fee \$14.50 per credit hour Student Health Care Fee \$14.50 per credit hour Student Health Care Fee \$14.50 per credit hour Special Event Fee \$2.00 per credit hour Special Event Fee \$2.00 per credit hour Academic Facilities and Life Safety Fee \$22.50 per credit hour Per credit hour Special Event Fee \$2.00 per credit hour Academic Facilities and Life Safety Fee \$11.00 per credit hour Per Collaboration Per			-
Student Health Fee Cultural and Recreational Services Fee Cultural and Recreational Services Fee Counseling Services Fee Interprofessional Education & Practice Fee S180 per semester Counseling Services Fee Interprofessional Education & Practice Fee University of Oklahoma College of Law Professional Student Technology Services Fee Educational Network Connectivity Fee Academic Records Service Fee S15.30 per credit hour Educational Network Connectivity Fee Academic Records Service Fee S25.60 per credit hour Academic Excellence Fee S15.00 per credit hour Academic Excellence Fee S11.00 per credit hour Student Activity Fee S5.95 per credit hour Student Facility Fee S14.50 per credit hour Student Health Care Fee Cultural and Recreational Services Fee S12.50 per semester Parking/Transit Fee S2.00 per credit hour Special Event Fee Academic Facilities and Life Safety Fee Oklahoma State University, Stillwater and Tulsa Undergraduate University Technology Infrastructure Maintenance Fee Academic Records Fee S13.20 per credit hour Academic Records Fee S13.20 per credit hour Fer credit hour Academic Records Fee S13.20 per credit hour Fer credit hour Academic Records Fee S13.20 per credit hour Fer credit	•		-
Cultural and Recreational Services Fee S24.00 per semester Counseling Services Fee Interprofessional Education & Practice Fee \$180 per semester Professional Education & Practice Fee \$180 per semester Professional Education & Practice Fee \$180 per semester Professional Student Technology Services Fee \$30.90 per credit hour Educational Network Connectivity Fee \$15.30 per credit hour Academic Records Service Fee \$15.00 per semester Security Services Fee \$15.00 per semester Security Services Fee \$3.75 per credit hour Academic Excellence Fee \$25.60 per credit hour Student Activity Fee \$11.00 per credit hour Student Activity Fee \$11.00 per credit hour Student Facility Fee \$11.50 per credit hour Student Health Care Fee \$11.50 per credit hour Student Health Care Fee \$12.50 per credit hour Sudent Health Care Fee \$12.50 per semester Parking/Transit Fee \$2.00 per credit hour Special Event Fee \$2.00 per credit hour Special Event Fee \$2.00 per credit hour Academic Facilities and Life Safety Fee \$22.50 per credit hour Parking/Transit Fee \$2.00 per credit hour Academic Facilities and Life Safety Fee \$13.20 per credit hour Academic Records Fee \$4.35 per credit hour Academic Records Fee \$4.35 per credit hour Academic Records Fee \$4.35 per credit hour Academic Excellence Fee \$15.50 per credit hour Academic Facilities Fee \$15.50 per credit hour Academic Facilities Fee \$15.50 per credit hour Academic Facilities Fee \$15.50 per credit hour Academic Excellence Fee \$15.50 per credit hour Academic Facilities Fee \$15.50 per credit hour Academic Excellence Fee \$15.50 per credit hour Academic Facilities Fee \$15.50 per credit hour Academic Excellence Fee \$15.50 per credit hour Acade	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·		•
Counseling Services Fee Interprofessional Education & Practice Fee \$180 per semester Interprofessional Education & Practice Fee \$180 per semester			•
Interprofessional Education & Practice Fee \$180 per semester Professional Student Technology Services Fee \$30.90 per credit hour Educational Network Connectivity Fee \$15.30 per credit hour Academic Records Service Fee \$15.00 per semester Security Services Fee \$3.75 per credit hour Academic Excellence Fee \$25.60 per credit hour Elibrary Excellence Fee \$11.00 per credit hour Student Activity Fee \$5.95 per credit hour Student Facility Fee \$14.50 per credit hour Student Health Care Fee \$11.00 per semester Cultural and Recreational Services Fee \$12.50 per semester Parking/Transit Fee \$2.00 per credit hour Special Event Fee \$2.00 per credit hour Special Event Fee \$2.00 per credit hour Academic Facilities and Life Safety Fee \$22.50 per credit hour Academic Records Fee \$13.20 per credit hour Academic Records Fee \$13.20 per credit hour Academic Records Fee \$4.35 per credit hour Academic Records Fee \$5.50 per credit hour Academic Excellence Fee \$15.50 per credit hour Academic Excellence Fee \$15.50 per credit hour Academic Excellence Fee \$15.50 per credit hour Academic Facilities Fee \$15.50 per credit hour Academic Facilities Fee			•
University of Oklahoma College of Law Professional Student Technology Services Fee \$30.90 per credit hour Educational Network Connectivity Fee \$15.30 per credit hour Academic Records Service Fee \$15.00 per semester Security Services Fee \$3.75 per credit hour Academic Excellence Fee \$25.60 per credit hour Student Activity Fee \$11.00 per credit hour Student Activity Fee \$5.95 per credit hour Student Facility Fee \$14.50 per credit hour Student Health Care Fee \$11.00 per semester Cultural and Recreational Services Fee \$12.50 per semester Parking/Transit Fee \$2.00 per credit hour Special Event Fee \$2.00 per credit hour Academic Facilities and Life Safety Fee \$22.50 per credit hour Student Records Fee \$2.00 per credit hour Academic Records Fee \$13.20 per credit hour Academic Excellence Fee \$15.50 per credit hour Academic Excellence Fee \$15.50 per credit hour Academic Facilities Fee	<u> </u>		•
Professional Student Technology Services Fee \$30.90 per credit hour Educational Network Connectivity Fee \$15.30 per credit hour Academic Records Service Fee \$15.00 per semester Security Services Fee \$3.75 per credit hour Academic Excellence Fee \$25.60 per credit hour Elibrary Excellence Fee \$25.60 per credit hour Student Activity Fee \$5.95 per credit hour Student Activity Fee \$5.95 per credit hour Student Health Care Fee \$11.00 per semester \$20.00 per credit hour Student Health Care Fee \$12.50 per semester Cultural and Recreational Services Fee \$12.50 per semester Parking/Transit Fee \$2.00 per credit hour Special Event Fee \$2.00 per credit hour Academic Facilities and Life Safety Fee \$22.50 per credit hour Student State University, Stillwater and Tulsa Undergraduate University Technology Infrastructure Maintenance Fee \$13.20 per credit hour Academic Records Fee \$17.70 per credit hour Academic Records Fee \$4.35 per credit hour Academic Records Fee \$10.85 per credit hour Academic Excellence Fee \$15.50 per credit hour Academic Excellence Fee \$15.50 per credit hour Academic Excellence Fee \$15.50 per credit hour Academic Facilities Fee	interprofessional Education & Fractice Fee	\$100	per semester
Professional Student Technology Services Fee \$30.90 per credit hour Educational Network Connectivity Fee \$15.30 per credit hour Academic Records Service Fee \$15.00 per semester Security Services Fee \$3.75 per credit hour Academic Excellence Fee \$25.60 per credit hour Elibrary Excellence Fee \$25.60 per credit hour Student Activity Fee \$5.95 per credit hour Student Activity Fee \$5.95 per credit hour Student Health Care Fee \$11.00 per semester \$20.00 per credit hour Student Health Care Fee \$12.50 per semester Cultural and Recreational Services Fee \$12.50 per semester Parking/Transit Fee \$2.00 per credit hour Special Event Fee \$2.00 per credit hour Academic Facilities and Life Safety Fee \$22.50 per credit hour Student State University, Stillwater and Tulsa Undergraduate University Technology Infrastructure Maintenance Fee \$13.20 per credit hour Academic Records Fee \$17.70 per credit hour Academic Records Fee \$4.35 per credit hour Academic Records Fee \$10.85 per credit hour Academic Excellence Fee \$15.50 per credit hour Academic Excellence Fee \$15.50 per credit hour Academic Excellence Fee \$15.50 per credit hour Academic Facilities Fee	University of Oklahama College of Law		
Student Technology Services Fee \$30.90 per credit hour Educational Network Connectivity Fee \$15.30 per credit hour Academic Records Service Fee \$15.00 per semester Security Services Fee \$3.75 per credit hour Academic Excellence Fee \$25.60 per credit hour Library Excellence Fee \$11.00 per credit hour Student Activity Fee \$5.95 per credit hour Student Facility Fee \$14.50 per credit hour Student Health Care Fee \$14.50 per credit hour Student Health Care Fee \$14.50 per semester Cultural and Recreational Services Fee \$12.50 per semester Parking/Transit Fee \$2.00 per credit hour Special Event Fee \$2.00 per credit hour Academic Facilities and Life Safety Fee \$22.50 per credit hour Student State University, Stillwater and Tulsa University Technology Infrastructure Maintenance Fee \$13.20 per credit hour Academic Records Fee \$4.35 per credit hour Academic Excellence Fee \$15.50 per credit hour Academic Excellence Fee \$15.50 per credit hour Academic Excellence Fee \$15.50 per credit hour Academic Excellence Fee \$4.55.70 per credit hour Academic Facilities Fee			
Educational Network Connectivity Fee \$15.30 per credit hour Academic Records Service Fee \$15.00 per semester Security Services Fee \$3.75 per credit hour Academic Excellence Fee \$25.60 per credit hour Library Excellence Fee \$11.00 per credit hour Student Activity Fee \$5.95 per credit hour Student Facility Fee \$14.50 per credit hour Student Health Care Fee \$14.50 per credit hour Student Health Care Fee \$74.00 per semester Cultural and Recreational Services Fee \$12.50 per semester Parking/Transit Fee \$2.00 per credit hour Special Event Fee \$2.00 per credit hour Academic Facilities and Life Safety Fee \$22.50 per credit hour Pacademic Facilities and Life Safety Fee \$13.20 per credit hour Special Event Fee \$22.50 per credit hour Elibrary Automation and Materials Fee \$17.70 per credit hour Academic Records Fee \$4.35 per credit hour Academic Records Fee \$4.35 per credit hour Academic Records Fee \$4.35 per credit hour Academic Excellence Fee \$10.85 per credit hour Academic Excellence Fee \$15.50 per credit hour Academic Excellence Fee \$15.50 per credit hour Academic Excellence Fee \$15.50 per credit hour Academic Facilities Fee		\$20.00	414 1
Academic Records Service Fee \$15.00 per semester Security Services Fee \$3.75 per credit hour Academic Excellence Fee \$25.60 per credit hour Library Excellence Fee \$11.00 per credit hour Student Activity Fee \$5.95 per credit hour Student Facility Fee \$5.95 per credit hour Student Facility Fee \$14.50 per credit hour Student Health Care Fee \$74.00 per semester Cultural and Recreational Services Fee \$12.50 per semester Parking/Transit Fee \$2.00 per credit hour Special Event Fee \$2.00 per credit hour Academic Facilities and Life Safety Fee \$22.50 per credit hour Pacademic Facilities and Life Safety Fee \$13.20 per credit hour Pacademic Fee \$13.20 per credit hour Academic Records Fee \$17.70 per credit hour Academic Records Fee \$17.70 per credit hour Academic Records Fee \$10.85 per credit hour Academic Records Fee \$10.85 per credit hour Academic Excellence Fee \$10.85 per credit hour Academic Excellence Fee \$15.50 per credit hour Academic Excellence Fee \$15.50 per credit hour Academic Excellence Fee \$15.50 per credit hour Academic Facilities Fee			
Security Services Fee \$3.75 per credit hour Academic Excellence Fee \$25.60 per credit hour Library Excellence Fee \$11.00 per credit hour Student Activity Fee \$5.95 per credit hour Student Facility Fee \$5.95 per credit hour Student Health Care Fee \$14.50 per credit hour Student Health Care Fee \$74.00 per semester Cultural and Recreational Services Fee \$12.50 per semester Parking/Transit Fee \$2.00 per credit hour Special Event Fee \$2.00 per credit hour Academic Facilities and Life Safety Fee \$22.50 per credit hour Oklahoma State University, Stillwater and Tulsa Undergraduate University Technology Infrastructure Maintenance Fee \$13.20 per credit hour Library Automation and Materials Fee \$17.70 per credit hour Academic Records Fee \$4.35 per credit hour Advising and Assessment Fee \$10.85 per credit hour Life Safety and Security Fee \$6.45 per credit hour Academic Excellence Fee \$15.50 per credit hour Academic Excellence Fee \$15.50 per credit hour Academic Facilities Fee \$25.70 per credit hour	·		_
Academic Excellence Fee \$25.60 per credit hour Library Excellence Fee \$11.00 per credit hour Student Activity Fee \$5.95 per credit hour Student Facility Fee \$14.50 per credit hour Student Health Care Fee \$14.50 per credit hour Student Health Care Fee \$74.00 per semester Cultural and Recreational Services Fee \$12.50 per semester Parking/Transit Fee \$2.00 per credit hour Special Event Fee \$2.00 per credit hour Academic Facilities and Life Safety Fee \$2.20 per credit hour Oklahoma State University, Stillwater and Tulsa Undergraduate University Technology Infrastructure Maintenance Fee \$13.20 per credit hour Library Automation and Materials Fee \$17.70 per credit hour Academic Records Fee \$4.35 per credit hour Advising and Assessment Fee \$10.85 per credit hour Life Safety and Security Fee \$6.45 per credit hour Academic Excellence Fee \$15.50 per credit hour Academic Facilities Fee \$25.70 per credit hour			-
Library Excellence Fee \$11.00 per credit hour Student Activity Fee \$5.95 per credit hour Student Activity Fee \$14.50 per credit hour Student Facility Fee \$14.50 per credit hour Student Health Care Fee \$74.00 per semester Cultural and Recreational Services Fee \$12.50 per semester Parking/Transit Fee \$2.00 per credit hour Special Event Fee \$2.00 per credit hour Academic Facilities and Life Safety Fee \$22.50 per credit hour Per credit hour Academic Facilities and Life Safety Fee \$13.20 per credit hour Library Automation and Materials Fee \$17.70 per credit hour Academic Records Fee \$17.70 per credit hour Academic Records Fee \$10.85 per credit hour Advising and Assessment Fee \$10.85 per credit hour Life Safety and Security Fee \$6.45 per credit hour Academic Excellence Fee \$15.50 per credit hour Academic Excellence Fee \$15.50 per credit hour Per credit hour Academic Facilities Fee \$25.70 per credit hour Per credit hour Per credit hour Per credit hour Academic Facilities Fee \$25.70 per credit hour	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·		•
Student Activity Fee \$5.95 per credit hour Student Facility Fee \$14.50 per credit hour Student Health Care Fee \$74.00 per semester Cultural and Recreational Services Fee \$12.50 per semester Parking/Transit Fee \$2.00 per credit hour Special Event Fee \$2.00 per credit hour Academic Facilities and Life Safety Fee \$2.00 per credit hour Special Event Fee \$2.00 per credit hour Academic Facilities and Life Safety Fee \$2.00 per credit hour Special Event Fee \$2.00 per credit hour Academic Facilities and Life Safety Fee \$22.50 per credit hour Security Technology Infrastructure Maintenance Fee \$13.20 per credit hour Library Automation and Materials Fee \$17.70 per credit hour Academic Records Fee \$4.35 per credit hour Advising and Assessment Fee \$10.85 per credit hour Life Safety and Security Fee \$6.45 per credit hour Academic Excellence Fee \$15.50 per credit hour Academic Excellence Fee \$15.50 per credit hour Academic Facilities Fee \$25.70 per credit hour			-
Student Facility Fee \$14.50 per credit hour Student Health Care Fee \$74.00 per semester Cultural and Recreational Services Fee \$12.50 per semester Parking/Transit Fee \$2.00 per credit hour Special Event Fee \$2.00 per credit hour Academic Facilities and Life Safety Fee \$22.50 per credit hour Special Event Fee \$2.00 per credit hour Academic Facilities and Life Safety Fee \$22.50 per credit hour Special Event Fee \$22.50 per credit hour Eibrary Automation and Materials Fee \$13.20 per credit hour Academic Records Fee \$17.70 per credit hour Academic Records Fee \$4.35 per credit hour Advising and Assessment Fee \$10.85 per credit hour Life Safety and Security Fee \$6.45 per credit hour Academic Excellence Fee \$15.50 per credit hour Academic Excellence Fee \$15.50 per credit hour Academic Facilities Fee \$25.70 per credit hour			•
Student Health Care Fee \$74.00 per semester Cultural and Recreational Services Fee \$12.50 per semester Parking/Transit Fee \$2.00 per credit hour Special Event Fee \$2.00 per credit hour Academic Facilities and Life Safety Fee \$22.50 per credit hour Moklahoma State University, Stillwater and Tulsa Undergraduate University Technology Infrastructure Maintenance Fee \$13.20 per credit hour Library Automation and Materials Fee \$17.70 per credit hour Academic Records Fee \$4.35 per credit hour Advising and Assessment Fee \$10.85 per credit hour Life Safety and Security Fee \$6.45 per credit hour Academic Excellence Fee \$15.50 per credit hour Academic Facilities Fee \$25.70 per credit hour	•		•
Cultural and Recreational Services Fee \$12.50 per semester Parking/Transit Fee \$2.00 per credit hour Special Event Fee \$2.00 per credit hour Academic Facilities and Life Safety Fee \$22.50 per credit hour Oklahoma State University, Stillwater and Tulsa Undergraduate University Technology Infrastructure Maintenance Fee \$13.20 per credit hour Library Automation and Materials Fee \$17.70 per credit hour Academic Records Fee \$4.35 per credit hour Advising and Assessment Fee \$10.85 per credit hour Life Safety and Security Fee \$6.45 per credit hour Academic Excellence Fee \$15.50 per credit hour Academic Facilities Fee \$25.70 per credit hour	•		per credit hour
Parking/Transit Fee \$2.00 per credit hour Special Event Fee \$2.00 per credit hour Academic Facilities and Life Safety Fee \$22.50 per credit hour Per credit hour State University, Stillwater and Tulsa Undergraduate University Technology Infrastructure Maintenance Fee \$13.20 per credit hour Library Automation and Materials Fee \$17.70 per credit hour Academic Records Fee \$4.35 per credit hour Advising and Assessment Fee \$10.85 per credit hour Life Safety and Security Fee \$6.45 per credit hour Academic Excellence Fee \$15.50 per credit hour Academic Facilities Fee \$25.70 per credit hour per credit hour Per Credit hour Academic Facilities Fee \$25.70 per credit hour	Student Health Care Fee	\$74.00	per semester
Special Event Fee \$2.00 per credit hour Academic Facilities and Life Safety Fee \$22.50 per credit hour Oklahoma State University, Stillwater and Tulsa Undergraduate University Technology Infrastructure Maintenance Fee \$13.20 per credit hour Library Automation and Materials Fee \$17.70 per credit hour Academic Records Fee \$4.35 per credit hour Advising and Assessment Fee \$10.85 per credit hour Life Safety and Security Fee \$6.45 per credit hour Academic Excellence Fee \$15.50 per credit hour Academic Excellence Fee \$15.50 per credit hour Academic Facilities Fee \$25.70 per credit hour	Cultural and Recreational Services Fee	\$12.50	per semester
Academic Facilities and Life Safety Fee \$22.50 per credit hour Oklahoma State University, Stillwater and Tulsa Undergraduate University Technology Infrastructure Maintenance Fee \$13.20 per credit hour Library Automation and Materials Fee \$17.70 per credit hour Academic Records Fee \$4.35 per credit hour Advising and Assessment Fee \$10.85 per credit hour Life Safety and Security Fee \$6.45 per credit hour Academic Excellence Fee \$15.50 per credit hour Academic Facilities Fee \$25.70 per credit hour	Parking/Transit Fee	\$2.00	per credit hour
Oklahoma State University, Stillwater and TulsaUndergraduateUniversity Technology Infrastructure Maintenance Fee\$13.20per credit hourLibrary Automation and Materials Fee\$17.70per credit hourAcademic Records Fee\$4.35per credit hourAdvising and Assessment Fee\$10.85per credit hourLife Safety and Security Fee\$6.45per credit hourAcademic Excellence Fee\$15.50per credit hourAcademic Facilities Fee\$25.70per credit hour	Special Event Fee	\$2.00	per credit hour
Undergraduate University Technology Infrastructure Maintenance Fee \$13.20 per credit hour Library Automation and Materials Fee \$17.70 per credit hour Academic Records Fee \$4.35 per credit hour Advising and Assessment Fee \$10.85 per credit hour Life Safety and Security Fee \$6.45 per credit hour Academic Excellence Fee \$15.50 per credit hour Academic Facilities Fee \$25.70 per credit hour	Academic Facilities and Life Safety Fee	\$22.50	per credit hour
Undergraduate University Technology Infrastructure Maintenance Fee \$13.20 per credit hour Library Automation and Materials Fee \$17.70 per credit hour Academic Records Fee \$4.35 per credit hour Advising and Assessment Fee \$10.85 per credit hour Life Safety and Security Fee \$6.45 per credit hour Academic Excellence Fee \$15.50 per credit hour Academic Facilities Fee \$25.70 per credit hour			
University Technology Infrastructure Maintenance Fee \$13.20 per credit hour Library Automation and Materials Fee \$17.70 per credit hour Academic Records Fee \$4.35 per credit hour Advising and Assessment Fee \$10.85 per credit hour Life Safety and Security Fee \$6.45 per credit hour Academic Excellence Fee \$15.50 per credit hour per credit hour Academic Facilities Fee \$25.70 per credit hour	Oklahoma State University, Stillwater and Tulsa		
Library Automation and Materials Fee \$17.70 per credit hour Academic Records Fee \$4.35 per credit hour Advising and Assessment Fee \$10.85 per credit hour Life Safety and Security Fee \$6.45 per credit hour Academic Excellence Fee \$15.50 per credit hour Academic Facilities Fee \$25.70 per credit hour per credit hour	Undergraduate		
Academic Records Fee \$4.35 per credit hour Advising and Assessment Fee \$10.85 per credit hour Life Safety and Security Fee \$6.45 per credit hour Academic Excellence Fee \$15.50 per credit hour	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·		-
Advising and Assessment Fee \$10.85 per credit hour Life Safety and Security Fee \$6.45 per credit hour Academic Excellence Fee \$15.50 per credit hour Academic Facilities Fee \$25.70 per credit hour	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·		-
Life Safety and Security Fee \$6.45 per credit hour Academic Excellence Fee \$15.50 per credit hour Academic Facilities Fee \$25.70 per credit hour	Academic Records Fee	\$4.35	per credit hour
Academic Excellence Fee \$15.50 per credit hour Academic Facilities Fee \$25.70 per credit hour	Advising and Assessment Fee	\$10.85	per credit hour
Academic Facilities Fee \$25.70 per credit hour	Life Safety and Security Fee	\$6.45	per credit hour
Academic Facilities Fee \$25.70 per credit hour	Academic Excellence Fee	\$15.50	per credit hour
<u>.</u>	Academic Facilities Fee	\$25.70	-
	Student Activity Fee		-

Student Activity Fee - Athletics	\$5.50	per credit hour
Student Facility Fee - General	\$5.95	per credit hour
Student Facility Fee - Campus Rec	\$3.00	per credit hour
Student Health Fee	\$6.00	per credit hour
Parking/Transit Fee	\$2.50	per credit hour
School Newspaper Fee	\$0.30	per credit hour
Student Development Fee	\$2.90	per credit hour
Student Union Renovation Fee	\$5.15	per credit hour
Graduate		
University Technology Infrastructure Maintenance Fee	\$13.20	per credit hour
Library Automation and Materials Fee	\$17.70	per credit hour
Academic Records Fee	\$4.35	per credit hour
Advising and Assessment Fee	\$10.85	per credit hour
Life Safety and Security Fee	\$6.45	per credit hour
Academic Excellence Fee	\$15.50	per credit hour
Academic Facilities Fee	\$25.70	per credit hour
Student Activity Fee	\$2.50	per credit hour
Student Activity Fee - Athletics	\$5.50	per credit hour
Student Facility Fee - General	\$5.95	per credit hour
Student Facility Fee - Campus Rec	\$3.00	per credit hour
Student Health Fee	\$6.00	per credit hour
Parking/Transit Fee	\$2.50	per credit hour
School Newspaper Fee	\$0.30	per credit hour
Student Development Fee	\$2.90	per credit hour
Student Union Renovation Fee	\$5.15	per credit hour
Oklahoma State University College of Veterinary Medicin	1e	
Professional		
Student Technology Services Fee	\$5.00	per credit hour
Library Automation and Materials Fee	\$7.80	per credit hour
Student Technology Services Fee - College Fee	\$15.00	per credit hour
Academic Records Fee Academic Records Fee	\$4.35	per credit hour
Advising and Assessment Fee		•
Student Activity Fee	\$11.85	ner credit hour
Student Activity I ce	\$11.85 \$2.50	per credit hour
•	\$2.50	per credit hour
Student Activity Fee - Athletics	\$2.50 \$5.50	per credit hour per credit hour
Student Activity Fee - Athletics Student Facility Fee - General	\$2.50 \$5.50 \$5.95	per credit hour per credit hour per credit hour
Student Activity Fee - Athletics Student Facility Fee - General Student Facility Fee - Campus Rec	\$2.50 \$5.50 \$5.95 \$3.00	per credit hour per credit hour per credit hour per credit hour
Student Activity Fee - Athletics Student Facility Fee - General Student Facility Fee - Campus Rec Student Health Fee	\$2.50 \$5.50 \$5.95 \$3.00 \$6.00	per credit hour per credit hour per credit hour per credit hour per credit hour
Student Activity Fee - Athletics Student Facility Fee - General Student Facility Fee - Campus Rec Student Health Fee Student Development Fee	\$2.50 \$5.50 \$5.95 \$3.00 \$6.00 \$2.75	per credit hour per credit hour per credit hour per credit hour per credit hour per credit hour
Student Activity Fee - Athletics Student Facility Fee - General Student Facility Fee - Campus Rec Student Health Fee Student Development Fee Parking/Transit Fee	\$2.50 \$5.50 \$5.95 \$3.00 \$6.00 \$2.75 \$2.50	per credit hour per credit hour per credit hour per credit hour per credit hour per credit hour per credit hour
Student Activity Fee - Athletics Student Facility Fee - General Student Facility Fee - Campus Rec Student Health Fee Student Development Fee Parking/Transit Fee School Newspaper Fee	\$2.50 \$5.50 \$5.95 \$3.00 \$6.00 \$2.75 \$2.50 \$0.30	per credit hour per credit hour
Student Activity Fee - Athletics Student Facility Fee - General Student Facility Fee - Campus Rec Student Health Fee Student Development Fee Parking/Transit Fee	\$2.50 \$5.50 \$5.95 \$3.00 \$6.00 \$2.75 \$2.50	per credit hour per credit hour per credit hour per credit hour per credit hour per credit hour per credit hour
Student Activity Fee - Athletics Student Facility Fee - General Student Facility Fee - Campus Rec Student Health Fee Student Development Fee Parking/Transit Fee School Newspaper Fee	\$2.50 \$5.50 \$5.95 \$3.00 \$6.00 \$2.75 \$2.50 \$0.30	per credit hour per credit hour
Student Activity Fee - Athletics Student Facility Fee - General Student Facility Fee - Campus Rec Student Health Fee Student Development Fee Parking/Transit Fee School Newspaper Fee	\$2.50 \$5.50 \$5.95 \$3.00 \$6.00 \$2.75 \$2.50 \$0.30	per credit hour per credit hour
Student Activity Fee - Athletics Student Facility Fee - General Student Facility Fee - Campus Rec Student Health Fee Student Development Fee Parking/Transit Fee School Newspaper Fee Academic Facilities Fee	\$2.50 \$5.50 \$5.95 \$3.00 \$6.00 \$2.75 \$2.50 \$0.30	per credit hour per credit hour
Student Activity Fee - Athletics Student Facility Fee - General Student Facility Fee - Campus Rec Student Health Fee Student Development Fee Parking/Transit Fee School Newspaper Fee Academic Facilities Fee Oklahoma State University, Oklahoma City	\$2.50 \$5.50 \$5.95 \$3.00 \$6.00 \$2.75 \$2.50 \$0.30	per credit hour per credit hour
Student Activity Fee - Athletics Student Facility Fee - General Student Facility Fee - Campus Rec Student Health Fee Student Development Fee Parking/Transit Fee School Newspaper Fee Academic Facilities Fee Oklahoma State University, Oklahoma City Undergraduate	\$2.50 \$5.50 \$5.95 \$3.00 \$6.00 \$2.75 \$2.50 \$0.30 \$13.00	per credit hour
Student Activity Fee - Athletics Student Facility Fee - General Student Facility Fee - Campus Rec Student Health Fee Student Development Fee Parking/Transit Fee School Newspaper Fee Academic Facilities Fee Oklahoma State University, Oklahoma City Undergraduate Student Technology Services Fee	\$2.50 \$5.50 \$5.95 \$3.00 \$6.00 \$2.75 \$2.50 \$0.30 \$13.00	per credit hour

IT Infrastructure Fee	\$2.00	per credit hour
Student Activity Fee	\$3.50	per credit hour
Student Facility Fee	\$7.50	per credit hour
Cultural and Recreational Services Fee	\$10.00	per semester
Parking/Transit Fee	\$25.00	per semester
Tarking Transit I cc	Ψ23.00	per semester
Oklahoma State University Institute of Technology, Okmulgee		
Undergraduate		
Student Technology Services Fee	\$10.00	per credit hour
Library Automation and Materials Fee	\$2.00	per credit hour
Library Resources Fee	\$2.00	per credit hour
Academic Records Fee	\$0.50	per credit hour
Assessment Fee	\$1.00	per credit hour
Academic Excellence Fee	\$2.50	per credit hour
IT Infrastructure Fee	\$2.00	per credit hour
Campus Infrastructure Fee	\$3.00	per credit hour
Campus Health Services Fee	\$1.00	per credit hour
Student Activity Fee	\$5.65	per credit hour
Student Facility Fee – Student Union	\$2.00	per credit hour
Student Facility Fee – College Excellence	\$5.00	per credit hour
Cultural and Recreational Services Fee	\$3.00	per credit hour
Parking/Transit Fee	\$0.35	per credit hour
Oklahoma State University Center for Health Sciences		
Graduate Student Facility Fee	\$15.20	per credit hour
Academic Records Fee	\$3.35	per credit hour
Student Technology Services Fee	\$3.33 \$10.41	per credit hour
= 1	\$7.50	per credit hour
Library Automation and Materials Fee		per credit hour
Student Activity Fee Student Health Fee	\$7.72 \$64.00	•
		per semester
Campus Security Fee Professional	\$4.00	per credit hour
	¢07.50	man camaatan
Student Wellness Fee		per semester
PA Clinical Skills Equipment Fee Academic Records Fee	\$216.00	per semester
	\$40.00	per semester
Student Technology Services Fee	\$125.00	per semester
Library Automation and Materials Fee	\$180.00	per semester
Student Activity Fee	\$92.61	per semester
Student Health Fee	\$64.00	per semester
Student Malpractice Insurance	\$62.50	per semester
Clinical Skills Equipment	\$135.00	per semester
Boar Exam Prep.	\$250.00	per semester
Academic Facility Fee	\$182.50	per semester
Campus Security Fee	\$72.00	per semester
University of Central Oklahoma		
Undergraduate Student Activity For	\$6.60	man and 11th
Student Activity Fee	\$6.62	per credit hour
Student Facility Fee #1	\$7.30	per credit hour
Student Facility Fee #2	\$2.50	per credit hour
Student Facility Fee #3	\$4.25	per credit hour

Technology Infrastructure Fee	\$10.72	per credit hour
Athletics Fee	\$8.88	per credit hour
Graduate	7	F
Student Activity Fee	\$6. 62	per credit hour
Student Facility Fee #1	\$7.30	per credit hour
Student Facility Fee #2	\$2.50	per credit hour
Student Facility Fee #3	\$4.25	per credit hour
Technology Infrastructure Fee	\$10.72	per credit hour
Athletics Fee	\$8.88	per credit hour
East Central University		
Undergraduate		
Student Technology Services Fee	\$15.00	per credit hour
Library Automation and Materials Fee	\$2.50	per credit hour
Academic Records Fee	\$7.50	per semester
Assessment Fee	\$1.00	per credit hour
Student Activity Fee	\$12.00	per credit hour
Student Facility Fee #1	\$3.00	per credit hour
Student Facility Fee #2	\$6.00	per credit hour
Student Facility Fee #3	\$4.00	per credit hour
Student Health Fee	\$50.00	per semester
Cultural and Recreational Services Fee	\$2.30	per credit hour
Student ID Fee	\$2.00	per semester
Security Services	\$1.00	per credit hour
Graduate	Ψ1.00	per create nour
Student Technology Services Fee	\$15.00	per credit hour
Library Automation and Materials Fee	\$2.00	per credit hour
Academic Records Fee	\$7.50	per semester
Assessment Fee	\$1.00	per credit hour
Student Activity Fee	\$12.00	per credit hour
Student Facility Fee #1	\$3.00	per credit hour
Student Facility Fee #2	\$6.00	per credit hour
Student Facility Fee #3	\$4.00	per credit hour
Student Health Fee	\$50.00	per semester
Cultural and Recreational Services Fee	\$2.30	per credit hour
Student ID Fee	\$2.00	•
Security Services	\$1.00	per semester per credit hour
Security Services	\$1.00	per credit flour
Northeastern State University		
Undergraduate		
Student Technology Services Fee	\$10.25	per credit hour
Student Activity Fee	\$6.00	per credit hour
Student Facility Fee #1 – UC & Science	\$3.90	per credit hour
Student Facility Fee #2 – Event center	\$3.00	per credit hour
Student Facility Fee #3 – Auxiliary	\$5.00	Per credit hour
Cultural and Recreational Services Fee	\$0.50	per credit hour
Infrastructure Fee	\$8.50	per credit hour
Graduate	,	•
Student Technology Services Fee	\$10.25	per credit hour
Student Activity Fee	\$6.00	per credit hour
Student Facility Fee #1 – UC & Science	\$3.90	per credit hour
Student Facility Fee #2 – Event center	\$3.00	per credit hour
Student I winty I so "B Dront contor	Ψ5.00	ron orount mour

Student Facility Fee #3 – Auxiliary	\$5.00	Per credit hour
Cultural and Recreational Services Fee	\$0.50	per credit hour
Infrastructure Fee	\$8.50	per credit hour
Professional	\$6.50	per credit flour
Student Technology Services Fee	\$10.25	per credit hour
Student Technology Services Fee Student Activity Fee	\$6.00	per credit hour
Student Activity Fee Student Facility Fee #1 – UC & Science	\$3.90	per credit hour
Student Facility Fee #1 – 60 & Science Student Facility Fee #2 – Event center	\$3.90	per credit hour
Student Facility Fee #3 – Auxiliary	\$5.00 \$5.00	Per credit hour
Cultural and Recreational Services Fee	\$0.50	per credit hour
Infrastructure Fee	\$8.50	*
mmasuucture ree	\$6.50	per credit hour
Northwestern Oklahoma State University		
Undergraduate		
Student Technology Services Fee	\$9.25	per credit hour
Student Activity Fee	\$10.50	per credit hour
Student Facility Fee	\$2.00	per credit hour
Graduate	Ψ2.00	res estant nom
Student Technology Services Fee	\$9.25	per credit hour
Student Activity Fee	\$10.50	per credit hour
Student Facility Fee	\$2.00	per credit hour
Student Liently Lee	Ψ2.00	per create flour
Rogers State University		
Undergraduate		
Student Technology Services Fee	\$13.00	per credit hour
Library Automation and Materials Fee	\$9.00	per credit hour
Academic Records Fee	\$3.00	per credit hour
Assessment Fee	\$4.00	per credit hour
Student Health Fee	\$2.00	per credit hour
Campus Security Fee	\$7.00	per credit hour
Student Activity Fee	\$31.00	per credit hour
Student Facility Fee	\$11.00	per credit hour
Baird Hall Facility Fee	\$5.00	per credit hour
Athletic Facility Fee	\$5.00	per credit hour
Cultural and Recreational Services Fee	\$2.00	per credit hour
Parking/Transit Fee	\$2.00	per credit hour
Capital Projects/Equipment/Maintenance	\$3.00	per credit hour
Graduate		
Student Technology Services Fee	\$13.00	per credit hour
Library Automation and Materials Fee	\$9.00	per credit hour
Academic Records Fee	\$3.00	per credit hour
Assessment Fee	\$4.00	per credit hour
Student Health Fee	\$2.00	per credit hour
Campus Security Fee	\$7.00	per credit hour
Student Activity Fee	\$31.00	per credit hour
Student Facility Fee	\$11.00	per credit hour
Baird Hall Facility Fee	\$5.00	per credit hour
Athletic Facility Fee	\$5.00	per credit hour
Cultural and Recreational Services Fee	\$2.00	per credit hour
Parking/Transit Fee	\$2.00	per credit hour
Capital Projects/Equipment/Maintenance	\$3.00	per credit hour

Southeastern Oklahoma State University		
Undergraduate		
Student Services Fee	\$6.00	per credit hour
Infrastructure Fee	\$11.00	per credit hour
Graduate		
Student Services Fee	\$6.00	per credit hour
Infrastructure Fee	\$11.00	per credit hour
Southwestern Oklahoma State University		
Undergraduate		
Student Technology Services Fee	\$11.00	per credit hour
Student Activity Fee	\$11.50	per credit hour
Student Facility Fee #1	\$7.50	per credit hour
Student Facility Fee #2	\$6.50	per credit hour
Graduate		
Student Technology Services Fee	\$11.00	per credit hour
Student Activity Fee	\$11.50	per credit hour
Student Facility Fee #1	\$7.50	per credit hour
Student Facility Fee #2	\$6.50	per credit hour
Professional		
Student Technology Services Fee	\$11.00	per credit hour
Student Activity Fee	\$11.50	per credit hour
Student Facility Fee #1	\$7.50	per credit hour
Student Facility Fee #2	\$6.50	per credit hour
·		
Southwestern Oklahoma State University – Sayre Campus		
Southwestern Oklahoma State University – Sayre Campus		
Southwestern Oklahoma State University – Sayre Campus	\$11.00	per credit hour
Southwestern Oklahoma State University – Sayre Campus Undergraduate	\$11.00 \$11.50	per credit hour
Southwestern Oklahoma State University – Sayre Campus Undergraduate Student Technology Services Fee		per credit hour per credit hour
Southwestern Oklahoma State University – Sayre Campus Undergraduate Student Technology Services Fee Student Activity Fee	\$11.50	per credit hour
Southwestern Oklahoma State University – Sayre Campus Undergraduate Student Technology Services Fee Student Activity Fee Student Facility Fee #1	\$11.50 \$7.50	per credit hour per credit hour
Southwestern Oklahoma State University – Sayre Campus Undergraduate Student Technology Services Fee Student Activity Fee Student Facility Fee #1 Student Facility Fee #2 Cameron University	\$11.50 \$7.50	per credit hour per credit hour
Southwestern Oklahoma State University – Sayre Campus Undergraduate Student Technology Services Fee Student Activity Fee Student Facility Fee #1 Student Facility Fee #2 Cameron University	\$11.50 \$7.50	per credit hour per credit hour
Southwestern Oklahoma State University – Sayre Campus Undergraduate Student Technology Services Fee Student Activity Fee Student Facility Fee #1 Student Facility Fee #2 Cameron University Undergraduate	\$11.50 \$7.50 \$3.50	per credit hour per credit hour per credit hour
Southwestern Oklahoma State University – Sayre Campus Undergraduate Student Technology Services Fee Student Activity Fee Student Facility Fee #1 Student Facility Fee #2 Cameron University Undergraduate Student Technology Services Fee	\$11.50 \$7.50 \$3.50 \$17.50	per credit hour per credit hour per credit hour
Southwestern Oklahoma State University – Sayre Campus Undergraduate Student Technology Services Fee Student Activity Fee Student Facility Fee #1 Student Facility Fee #2 Cameron University Undergraduate Student Technology Services Fee Library Automation and Materials Fee	\$11.50 \$7.50 \$3.50 \$17.50 \$5.75	per credit hour per credit hour per credit hour per credit hour
Southwestern Oklahoma State University – Sayre Campus Undergraduate Student Technology Services Fee Student Activity Fee Student Facility Fee #1 Student Facility Fee #2 Cameron University Undergraduate Student Technology Services Fee Library Automation and Materials Fee Academic Records Fee	\$11.50 \$7.50 \$3.50 \$17.50 \$5.75 \$3.00	per credit hour
Southwestern Oklahoma State University – Sayre Campus Undergraduate Student Technology Services Fee Student Activity Fee Student Facility Fee #1 Student Facility Fee #2 Cameron University Undergraduate Student Technology Services Fee Library Automation and Materials Fee Academic Records Fee Assessment Fee	\$11.50 \$7.50 \$3.50 \$17.50 \$5.75 \$3.00 \$3.50	per credit hour per credit hour per credit hour per credit hour per credit hour per credit hour per credit hour per credit hour
Southwestern Oklahoma State University – Sayre Campus Undergraduate Student Technology Services Fee Student Activity Fee Student Facility Fee #1 Student Facility Fee #2 Cameron University Undergraduate Student Technology Services Fee Library Automation and Materials Fee Academic Records Fee Assessment Fee Student Activity Fee	\$11.50 \$7.50 \$3.50 \$17.50 \$5.75 \$3.00 \$3.50 \$11.85	per credit hour per credit hour per credit hour per credit hour per credit hour per credit hour per credit hour per credit hour per credit hour per credit hour
Southwestern Oklahoma State University – Sayre Campus Undergraduate Student Technology Services Fee Student Activity Fee Student Facility Fee #1 Student Facility Fee #2 Cameron University Undergraduate Student Technology Services Fee Library Automation and Materials Fee Academic Records Fee Assessment Fee Student Activity Fee Student Facility Fee	\$11.50 \$7.50 \$3.50 \$17.50 \$5.75 \$3.00 \$3.50 \$11.85 \$14.00	per credit hour per credit hour per credit hour per credit hour per credit hour per credit hour per credit hour per credit hour per credit hour per credit hour per credit hour
Southwestern Oklahoma State University – Sayre Campus Undergraduate Student Technology Services Fee Student Activity Fee Student Facility Fee #1 Student Facility Fee #2 Cameron University Undergraduate Student Technology Services Fee Library Automation and Materials Fee Academic Records Fee Assessment Fee Student Activity Fee Student Facility Fee Cultural and Recreational Services Fee Student Government Fee	\$11.50 \$7.50 \$3.50 \$17.50 \$5.75 \$3.00 \$3.50 \$11.85 \$14.00 \$1.25	per credit hour
Southwestern Oklahoma State University – Sayre Campus Undergraduate Student Technology Services Fee Student Activity Fee Student Facility Fee #1 Student Facility Fee #2 Cameron University Undergraduate Student Technology Services Fee Library Automation and Materials Fee Academic Records Fee Assessment Fee Student Activity Fee Student Facility Fee Cultural and Recreational Services Fee Student Government Fee Graduate	\$11.50 \$7.50 \$3.50 \$17.50 \$5.75 \$3.00 \$3.50 \$11.85 \$14.00 \$1.25	per credit hour
Southwestern Oklahoma State University – Sayre Campus Undergraduate Student Technology Services Fee Student Activity Fee Student Facility Fee #1 Student Facility Fee #2 Cameron University Undergraduate Student Technology Services Fee Library Automation and Materials Fee Academic Records Fee Assessment Fee Student Activity Fee Student Facility Fee Cultural and Recreational Services Fee Student Government Fee	\$11.50 \$7.50 \$3.50 \$17.50 \$5.75 \$3.00 \$3.50 \$11.85 \$14.00 \$1.25 \$0.15	per credit hour
Southwestern Oklahoma State University – Sayre Campus Undergraduate Student Technology Services Fee Student Facility Fee Student Facility Fee #1 Student Facility Fee #2 Cameron University Undergraduate Student Technology Services Fee Library Automation and Materials Fee Academic Records Fee Assessment Fee Student Activity Fee Student Facility Fee Cultural and Recreational Services Fee Student Government Fee Graduate Student Technology Services Fee	\$11.50 \$7.50 \$3.50 \$17.50 \$5.75 \$3.00 \$3.50 \$11.85 \$14.00 \$1.25 \$0.15	per credit hour per credit hour per credit hour per credit hour per credit hour per credit hour per credit hour per credit hour per credit hour per credit hour per credit hour per credit hour per credit hour per credit hour
Southwestern Oklahoma State University – Sayre Campus Undergraduate Student Technology Services Fee Student Facility Fee Student Facility Fee #1 Student Facility Fee #2 Cameron University Undergraduate Student Technology Services Fee Library Automation and Materials Fee Academic Records Fee Assessment Fee Student Activity Fee Student Facility Fee Cultural and Recreational Services Fee Student Government Fee Graduate Student Technology Services Fee Library Automation and Materials Fee	\$11.50 \$7.50 \$3.50 \$17.50 \$5.75 \$3.00 \$3.50 \$11.85 \$14.00 \$1.25 \$0.15 \$17.50 \$5.75	per credit hour
Southwestern Oklahoma State University – Sayre Campus Undergraduate Student Technology Services Fee Student Facility Fee #1 Student Facility Fee #2 Cameron University Undergraduate Student Technology Services Fee Library Automation and Materials Fee Academic Records Fee Assessment Fee Student Activity Fee Student Facility Fee Cultural and Recreational Services Fee Student Government Fee Graduate Student Technology Services Fee Library Automation and Materials Fee Academic Records Fee Academic Records Fee Library Automation and Materials Fee Academic Records Fee Academic Records Fee Assessment Fee	\$11.50 \$7.50 \$3.50 \$17.50 \$5.75 \$3.00 \$3.50 \$11.85 \$14.00 \$1.25 \$0.15 \$17.50 \$5.75 \$3.00	per credit hour
Southwestern Oklahoma State University – Sayre Campus Undergraduate Student Technology Services Fee Student Activity Fee Student Facility Fee #1 Student Facility Fee #2 Cameron University Undergraduate Student Technology Services Fee Library Automation and Materials Fee Academic Records Fee Assessment Fee Student Activity Fee Student Facility Fee Cultural and Recreational Services Fee Student Government Fee Graduate Student Technology Services Fee Library Automation and Materials Fee Academic Records Fee	\$11.50 \$7.50 \$3.50 \$17.50 \$5.75 \$3.00 \$11.85 \$14.00 \$1.25 \$0.15 \$17.50 \$5.75 \$3.00 \$3.50	per credit hour

Student Government Fee	\$0.15	per credit hour
Langston University		
Undergraduate		
Matriculation Fees	\$29.59	per credit hour
Student Government Fee	\$102.47	per semester
Student Fees for Activities and Facilities	\$22.38	per credit hour
Publications, Speaker and Health Fees	\$103.11	per semester
Wellness Facility Fee	\$98.35	per semester
Laundry Service Fee	\$15.00	per semester
Graduate		
Matriculation Fees	\$29.59	per credit hour
Student Government Fee	\$102.47	per semester
Student Fees for Activities and Facilities	\$22.38	per credit hour
Publications, Speaker and Health Fees	\$103.11	per semester
Wellness Facility Fee	\$98.35	per semester
Professional		
Matriculation Fees	\$29.59	per credit hour
Student Government Fee	\$102.47	per semester
Student Fees for Activities and Facilities	\$22.38	per credit hour
Publications, Speaker and Health Fees	\$103.11	per semester
Wellness Facility Fee	\$98.35	per semester
Langston University, Oklahoma City		
Undergraduate		
Matriculation Fees	\$29.59	per credit hour
Student Fees for Activities and Facilities	\$22.38	per credit hour
Publications, Speaker and Health Fees	\$103.11	per semester
Graduate		
Matriculation Fees	\$29.59	per credit hour
Student Fees for Activities and Facilities	\$22.38	per credit hour
Publications, Speaker and Health Fees	\$103.11	per semester
Langston University, Tulsa		
Jndergraduate		
Matriculation Fees	\$29.59	per credit hour
Student Fees for Activities and Facilities	\$22.38	per credit hour
Publications, Speaker and Health Fees	\$103.11	per semester
Graduate		
Matriculation Fees	\$29.59	per credit hour
Student Fees for Activities and Facilities	\$22.38	per credit hour
Publications, Speaker and Health Fees	\$103.11	per semester

Oklahoma Panhandle State University		
Undergraduate		
Student Technology Services Fee	\$16.00	per credit hour
Library Automation and Materials Fee	\$4.00	per credit hour
Academic Equipment Fee	\$3.00	per credit hour
Academic Records Fee	\$2.00	per semester
Assessment Fee	\$3.00	per credit hour
Student ID Fee	\$5.00	per semester
Campus Notification Fee	\$1.00	per credit hour
Counseling Fee	\$3.50	per credit hour
Security Services Fee	\$11.00	per credit hour
Facility Fee	\$15.50	per credit hour
Energy Fee	\$8.00	per credit hour
Campus ID Fee	\$3.35	per credit hour
Student Activity Fee	\$14.00	per credit hour
Student Facility Fee	\$15.00	per credit hour
Auxiliary Fee	\$5.50	per credit hour
Student Health Fee	\$25.00	per semester
Cultural and Recreational Services Fee	\$1.00	per credit hour
Student Government Fee	\$1.00	per credit hour
Energy Fee	\$6.50	per credit hour
Communications Fee	\$10.00	per semester
University of Science and Arts of Oklahoma		
Indergraduate		
Student Technology Services Fee	\$10.00	per credit hour
Library Automation and Materials Fee	\$6.00	per credit hour
Academic Records Fee	\$1.00	per credit hour
Assessment Fee	\$1.50	per credit hour
Student Activity Fee	\$11.00	per credit hour
Student Facility Fee #1	\$7.00	per credit hour
Student Facility Fee #2	\$1.50	per credit hour
Student Health Fee	\$2.00	per credit hour
Cultural and Recreational Services Fee	\$1.00	per credit hour
Student Government Fee	\$2.00	per credit hour
Educational Network Connectivity Fee	\$12.00	per credit hour.
Carl Albert State College		
Jndergraduate		
Student Technology Services Fee	\$7.00	per credit hour
Library Automation and Materials Fee	\$3.00	per credit hour
Academic Records Fee	\$1.00	per credit hour
Assessment Fee	\$3.00	per credit hour
Student Activity Fee	\$11.00	per credit hour
Student Facility Fee	\$16.00	per credit hour
Connors State College		
Jndergraduate		
Student Technology Services Fee	\$14.00	per credit hour
Academic Records Fee	\$1.00	per credit hour
Assessment Fee	\$3.00	per credit hour

Student ID Fee	\$10.00	nar samastar
Student ID Fee Student Activity Fee	\$10.00	per semester per credit hour
Student Activity Fee Student Facility Fee	\$17.23	per credit hour
Cultural and Recreational Services Fee	\$2.75	per credit hour
Parking/Transit Fee	\$10.00	•
Student Government Fee	\$10.00	per semester per credit hour
Student Government Fee Student Health Fee	\$2.00	•
Student Health Fee	\$10.00	per semester
Eastern Oklahoma State College		
Undergraduate		
Student Technology Services Fee	\$9.00	per credit hour
Library Automation and Materials Fee	\$2.00	per credit hour
Assessment Fee	\$2.00	per credit hour
Student Activity Fee	\$9.23	per credit hour
Student Facility Fee	\$19.69	per credit hour
Student Government Fee	\$1.55	per credit hour
Murray State College		
Undergraduate		
Student Activity Fee	\$10.00	per credit hour
Student Facility Fee - Campus Facilities Fee	\$12.00	per credit hour
Aggie Portal Fee	\$10.00	per credit hour
Northeastern Oklahoma A&M College		
Undergraduate		
Student Technology Services Fee	\$10.50	per credit hour
Library Automation and Materials Fee	\$1.65	per credit hour
Assessment Fee	\$2.00	per credit hour
Infrastructure Fee	\$2.25	per credit hour
Student Activity Fee	\$26.00	per credit hour
Student Facility Fee #1	\$11.50	per credit hour
Student Facility Fee #2	\$8.35	per credit hour
Cultural and Recreational Services Fee	\$2.00	per credit hour
Student Health Fee	\$0.50	per credit hour
Northern Oklahoma College		
Undergraduate Undergraduate		
	¢6 20	nor gradit hour
Student Technology Services Fee	\$6.30 \$3.00	per credit hour
Library Resources Fee Assessment Fee	\$3.00	per credit hour per credit hour
	\$2.00 \$2.25	•
Student Activity Foo	\$2.25 \$14.00	per credit hour per credit hour
Student Activity Fee	·	•
Student Facility Fee	\$3.00 \$0.15	per credit hour
Student Government Fee	\$0.15	per credit hour
Campus Renovation Fee Student ID Fee	\$4.00 \$0.80	per credit hour per credit hour
Student ID Fee	Φυ.δυ	per credit nour
Northern Oklahoma College Stillwater (NOC/OSU Gateway P	rogram)	
Undergraduate	- 6	
Student Technology Services Fee - College	\$10.00	per credit hour

Information Technology Infrastructure Fee	\$5.00	per credit hour
Academic Records Fee	\$4.35	per credit hour
Advising and Assessment Fee	\$10.85	per credit hour
Student Facility Fee	\$5.45	per credit hour
Academic Facilities Fee	\$25.70	per credit hour
Academic Excellence Fee #1	\$9.75	per credit hour
Academic Excellence Fee #2	\$5.75	per credit hour
Student Activity Fee	\$2.50	per credit hour
Student Activity Fee - Athletic	\$5.50	per credit hour
Student Facility Fee - Campus Rec	\$3.00	per credit hour
Student Health Fee	\$6.00	per credit hour
Parking/Transit Fee	\$2.50	per credit hour
School Newspaper Fee	\$0.30	per credit hour
Student Technology Services Fee - General	\$8.20	per credit hour
Library Automation and Technology Fee	\$17.00	per credit hour
Student ID Fee	\$17.00	per year
Student Development Fee	\$2.20	per credit hour
Oklahoma City Community College	·	1
Undergraduate		
Student Technology Services Fee	\$5.00	per credit hour
Library Resources Fee	\$2.00	per credit hour
Assessment Fee	\$1.00	per credit hour
	\$7.15	•
Student Activity Fee Facility Use Fee	\$14.30	per credit hour per credit hour
	314 30	per credit nour
· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·		•
Security Fee	\$5.00	per credit hour
Security Fee		•
Security Fee Redlands Community College		•
Security Fee Redlands Community College Undergraduate		per credit hour
Security Fee Redlands Community College	\$5.00	•
Security Fee Redlands Community College Undergraduate Campus Safety & Wellness Fee	\$5.00 \$25.00	per credit hour
Redlands Community College Undergraduate Campus Safety & Wellness Fee Portal Access Fee	\$5.00 \$25.00	per credit hour
Redlands Community College Undergraduate Campus Safety & Wellness Fee Portal Access Fee Rose State College	\$5.00 \$25.00	per credit hour
Redlands Community College Undergraduate Campus Safety & Wellness Fee Portal Access Fee Rose State College	\$5.00 \$25.00	per credit hour
Redlands Community College Undergraduate Campus Safety & Wellness Fee Portal Access Fee Rose State College Undergraduate	\$5.00 \$25.00 \$22.00	per credit hour per semester per credit hour
Redlands Community College Undergraduate Campus Safety & Wellness Fee Portal Access Fee Rose State College Undergraduate Student Technology Services Fee	\$5.00 \$25.00 \$22.00	per credit hour per semester per credit hour per credit hour
Redlands Community College Undergraduate Campus Safety & Wellness Fee Portal Access Fee Rose State College Undergraduate Student Technology Services Fee Library Automation and Materials Fee	\$5.00 \$25.00 \$22.00 \$5.00 \$2.50	per credit hour per semester per credit hour per credit hour per credit hour
Redlands Community College Undergraduate Campus Safety & Wellness Fee Portal Access Fee Rose State College Undergraduate Student Technology Services Fee Library Automation and Materials Fee Academic Records Fee	\$5.00 \$25.00 \$22.00 \$5.00 \$2.50 \$0.50	per credit hour per semester per credit hour per credit hour per credit hour per credit hour
Redlands Community College Undergraduate Campus Safety & Wellness Fee Portal Access Fee Rose State College Undergraduate Student Technology Services Fee Library Automation and Materials Fee Academic Records Fee Assessment Fee	\$5.00 \$25.00 \$22.00 \$5.00 \$2.50 \$0.50 \$2.00	per credit hour per semester per credit hour per credit hour per credit hour per credit hour per credit hour
Redlands Community College Undergraduate Campus Safety & Wellness Fee Portal Access Fee Rose State College Undergraduate Student Technology Services Fee Library Automation and Materials Fee Academic Records Fee Assessment Fee Student ID Fee Student Activity Fee	\$5.00 \$25.00 \$22.00 \$5.00 \$2.50 \$0.50 \$2.00 \$5.00	per credit hour per semester per credit hour per credit hour per credit hour per credit hour per credit hour per credit hour per credit hour per credit hour
Redlands Community College Undergraduate Campus Safety & Wellness Fee Portal Access Fee Rose State College Undergraduate Student Technology Services Fee Library Automation and Materials Fee Academic Records Fee Assessment Fee Student ID Fee	\$5.00 \$25.00 \$22.00 \$5.00 \$2.50 \$0.50 \$2.00 \$5.00 \$8.30 \$9.00	per credit hour per semester per credit hour per credit hour per credit hour per credit hour per credit hour per credit hour per credit hour per credit hour per credit hour
Redlands Community College Undergraduate Campus Safety & Wellness Fee Portal Access Fee Rose State College Undergraduate Student Technology Services Fee Library Automation and Materials Fee Academic Records Fee Assessment Fee Student ID Fee Student Activity Fee Student Facility Fee Cultural and Recreational Services Fee	\$5.00 \$25.00 \$22.00 \$5.00 \$2.50 \$0.50 \$2.00 \$5.00 \$8.30 \$9.00 \$1.25	per credit hour per semester per credit hour per credit hour per credit hour per credit hour per credit hour per credit hour per credit hour per credit hour per credit hour per credit hour per credit hour
Redlands Community College Undergraduate Campus Safety & Wellness Fee Portal Access Fee Rose State College Undergraduate Student Technology Services Fee Library Automation and Materials Fee Academic Records Fee Assessment Fee Student ID Fee Student Activity Fee Student Facility Fee Cultural and Recreational Services Fee Parking/Transit Fee	\$5.00 \$25.00 \$22.00 \$5.00 \$2.50 \$0.50 \$2.00 \$5.00 \$8.30 \$9.00 \$1.25 \$5.00	per credit hour per semester per credit hour per credit hour per credit hour per credit hour per credit hour per credit hour per credit hour per credit hour per credit hour per credit hour per credit hour per credit hour per credit hour
Redlands Community College Undergraduate Campus Safety & Wellness Fee Portal Access Fee Rose State College Undergraduate Student Technology Services Fee Library Automation and Materials Fee Academic Records Fee Assessment Fee Student ID Fee Student Activity Fee Student Facility Fee Cultural and Recreational Services Fee	\$5.00 \$25.00 \$22.00 \$5.00 \$2.50 \$0.50 \$2.00 \$5.00 \$8.30 \$9.00 \$1.25	per credit hour per semester per credit hour per credit hour per credit hour per credit hour per credit hour per credit hour per credit hour per credit hour per credit hour per credit hour per credit hour
Redlands Community College Undergraduate Campus Safety & Wellness Fee Portal Access Fee Rose State College Undergraduate Student Technology Services Fee Library Automation and Materials Fee Academic Records Fee Assessment Fee Student ID Fee Student Activity Fee Student Facility Fee Cultural and Recreational Services Fee Parking/Transit Fee Security Fee	\$5.00 \$25.00 \$22.00 \$5.00 \$2.50 \$0.50 \$2.00 \$5.00 \$8.30 \$9.00 \$1.25 \$5.00	per credit hour per semester per credit hour per credit hour per credit hour per credit hour per credit hour per credit hour per credit hour per credit hour per credit hour per credit hour per credit hour per credit hour per credit hour
Redlands Community College Undergraduate Campus Safety & Wellness Fee Portal Access Fee Rose State College Undergraduate Student Technology Services Fee Library Automation and Materials Fee Academic Records Fee Assessment Fee Student ID Fee Student Activity Fee Student Facility Fee Cultural and Recreational Services Fee Parking/Transit Fee Security Fee	\$5.00 \$25.00 \$22.00 \$5.00 \$2.50 \$0.50 \$2.00 \$5.00 \$8.30 \$9.00 \$1.25 \$5.00	per credit hour per semester per credit hour per credit hour per credit hour per credit hour per credit hour per credit hour per credit hour per credit hour per credit hour per credit hour per credit hour per credit hour per credit hour
Redlands Community College Undergraduate Campus Safety & Wellness Fee Portal Access Fee Rose State College Undergraduate Student Technology Services Fee Library Automation and Materials Fee Academic Records Fee Assessment Fee Student ID Fee Student Activity Fee Student Facility Fee Cultural and Recreational Services Fee Parking/Transit Fee Security Fee Seminole State College Undergraduate	\$5.00 \$25.00 \$22.00 \$5.00 \$2.50 \$0.50 \$2.00 \$5.00 \$8.30 \$9.00 \$1.25 \$5.00	per credit hour per semester per credit hour per credit hour per credit hour per credit hour per credit hour per credit hour per credit hour per credit hour per credit hour per credit hour per credit hour per credit hour
Redlands Community College Undergraduate Campus Safety & Wellness Fee Portal Access Fee Rose State College Undergraduate Student Technology Services Fee Library Automation and Materials Fee Academic Records Fee Assessment Fee Student ID Fee Student Activity Fee Student Facility Fee Cultural and Recreational Services Fee Parking/Transit Fee Security Fee Seminole State College Undergraduate Student Technology Services Fee	\$5.00 \$25.00 \$22.00 \$5.00 \$2.50 \$0.50 \$2.00 \$5.00 \$8.30 \$9.00 \$1.25 \$5.00 \$4.00	per credit hour per credit hour
Redlands Community College Undergraduate Campus Safety & Wellness Fee Portal Access Fee Rose State College Undergraduate Student Technology Services Fee Library Automation and Materials Fee Academic Records Fee Assessment Fee Student ID Fee Student Activity Fee Student Facility Fee Cultural and Recreational Services Fee Parking/Transit Fee Security Fee Seminole State College Undergraduate	\$5.00 \$25.00 \$22.00 \$5.00 \$2.50 \$0.50 \$2.00 \$5.00 \$8.30 \$9.00 \$1.25 \$5.00 \$4.00	per credit hour per semester per credit hour per credit hour per credit hour per credit hour per credit hour per credit hour per credit hour per credit hour per credit hour per credit hour per credit hour per credit hour

Student Activity Fee	\$11.00	per credit hour
Student Facility Fee	\$10.00	per credit hour
Cultural and Recreational Services Fee	\$1.25	per credit hour
Infrastructure Fee	\$11.00	per credit hour
Safety Fee	\$2.00	per credit hour
Compliance Fee	\$2.00	per credit hour
Student ID Fee	\$20.00	annually
Tulsa Community College		· ·
Undergraduate		
Student Technology Services Fee	\$8.00	per credit hour
Library Automation and Materials Fee	\$2.75	per credit hour
Assessment Fee	\$1.50	per credit hour
Facility Fee	\$2.00	per credit hour
Student Activity Fee	\$5.15	per credit hour
Student Facility Fee	\$7.30	per credit hour
Cultural and Recreational Services Fee	\$1.25	per credit hour
Parking/Transit Fee	\$1.50	per credit hour
Student ID Fee	\$5.00	per semester
Western Oklahoma State College		
Undergraduate		
Student Technology Services Fee	\$11.00	per credit hour
Library Resources Fee	\$3.25	per credit hour
Academic Records Fee	\$1.50	per credit hour
Assessment Fee	\$4.00	per credit hour
Safety Fee	\$5.00	per credit hour
Student Activity Fee	\$9.25	per credit hour
Student Facility Fee	\$4.00	per credit hour
Cultural and Recreational Services Fee	\$2.25	per credit hour
Parking/Transit Fee	\$15.00	per semester
Student Government Fee	\$0.25	per credit hour
Student ID Fee	\$4.00	per semester
Infrastructure Fee	\$3.00	per credit hour
Adult Degree Completion Program Reach Higher		
Undergraduate		
No Mandatory Fees		

<u>Note</u>: These are only the Mandatory Fees. Additionally, Academic Services Fees may be required for some students for some courses and services.

Fiscal Year	Division	Research Universities		Regional Universities		Communi	ty Colleges
		Resident	Nonresident	Resident	Nonresident	Resident	Nonresident
1955-56		7.00	18.00	4.50	13.50	3.25	10.25
		(Max. 84.00)	(Max. 216.00)	(Max. 54.00)	(Max. 162.00)	(Max. 39.00)	(Max. 123.00)
1961-62		6.00	15.00	4.50	11.50	3.25	9.25
1962-63		7.00	18.00	5.25	13.00	3.75	10.00
1966-67		9.00	23.00	6.75	16.00	4.75	12.00
1967-68		10.25	28.25	7.70	19.45	5.30	14.55
1970-71		12.25	34.25	9.20	23.70	6.25	17.50
1971-72		12.25	38.25	9.20	25.70	6.25	18.50
	Lower	13.25	42.00	10.45	29.20	7.75	23.25
1976-77	Upper	15.50	48.75	11.45	32.20		
	Graduate	18.75	58.75	13.25	37.25		
	Lower	14.50	47.50	11.50	33.00	8.50	26.25
1980-81	Upper	17.00	55.25	12.50	36.25		
	Graduate	20.50	66.50	14.50	42.00		
	Lower	15.95	53.90	12.65	37.40	9.35	29.75
1982-83	Upper	18.70	62.70	13.75	41.05		
	Graduate	22.55	75.45	15.95	47.60		
	Lower	17.55	61.20	13.90	42.35	10.30	33.75
1983-84	Upper	20.55	71.15	15.15	46.55		
	Graduate	24.80	85.65	17.55	53.95		
	Lower	19.30	69.50	15.30	48.00	11.35	38.30
1984-85	Upper	22.60	80.80	16.65	52.75		
	Graduate	27.30	97.30	19.30	61.15		
	Lower	21.25	76.45	16.85	53.45	12.50	43.50
1986-87	Upper	24.85	90.05	18.30	59.80		
	Graduate	30.60	111.10	21.60	68.45		
	Lower	25.70	92.50	20.35	64.65	15.10	52.60
1987-88	Upper	31.50	114.10	23.55	76.60		
	Graduate	39.50	143.20	28.60	90.85		
	Lower	34.50	112.50	29.50	79.00	20.00	62.00
1988-89	Upper	38.00	131.50	30.50	89.50		
	Graduate	47.50	159.50	37.50	105.00		
	Lower	41.30	133.00	35.15	93.70	23.30	72.55
1990-91	Upper	44.30	149.70	36.00	102.75		
	Graduate	58.20	187.10	46.85	122.95		
	Lower	45.00	145.00	37.75	102.00	24.50	77.50
1991-92	Upper	48.00	160.75	38.50	109.50		
	Graduate	63.75	202.00	50.50	133.25		
	Lower	48.60	156.60	40.39	109.14	25.97	82.15
1993-94	Upper	51.84	173.61	41.20	117.17	TJC-26.46	TJC-83.70
	Graduate	68.85	218.16	54.04	142.58		
	Lower	52.00	167.50	43.00	116.50	28.00	88.00
1995-96						TCC-28.50	TCC-89.75
	Upper	55.50	186.00	44.00	125.50		
	Graduate	73.50	233.50	58.00	153.00		

^{*}Note: In addition to tuition, mandatory fees are required, as are academic services fees for certain courses or services.

Fiscal Division Year		Research Universities		Regional U	Jniversities	Community Colleges		
		Resident	Nonresident	Resident	Nonresident	Resident	Nonresident	
1997-98	Lower	56.50	182.50	46.00	124.50	29.50 TCC-30.00	92.50 TCC-94.25	
	Upper	60.00	202.00	47.00	134.00			
	Graduate Lower	80.00 61.00	254.50 197.00	62.00 49.00	164.00 133.00	31.50	99.00	
1999-2000						TCC-32.00	TCC-101.00	
	Upper	65.00	218.00	50.00	143.00			
	Graduate	86.00	274.50	66.00	175.00	21.50	00.00	
2000-01	Lower	61.00	197.00	49.00	133.00	31.50 TCC-32.00	99.00 TCC-101.00	
	Upper	65.00	218.00	50.00	143.00			
	Graduate	86.00	274.50	66.00	175.00			
2001-02	Lower	65.25	213.45	52.40	143.95	33.70 TCC-34.20	107.25 TCC-109.40	
	Upper	69.55	236.30	53.50	154.85			
	Graduate	92.00	297.45	70.60	189.40			
	Lower	69.80	OU-231.30	56.05	155.80	36.05	116.20	
2002-03		69.80	OSU-228.35	LU-54.50	LU-151.55	TCC-36.60	TCC-118.55	
						CSC-35.40	CSC-115.55 NEO-114.75	
	Upper	74.40	OU-256.15	57.25	167.70			
		74.40	OSU-252.80	LU-55.65	LU-163.10			
	Graduate	98.40	OU-322.30	75.55	205.00			
		98.40	OSU-318.20	LU-73.40	LU-199.35			
	Undergrad	OU-82.00	OU-286.30	65.00	195.00	40.00	CASC-127.80	
2003-04*	or	OSU-83.75	OSU-281.95	LU-60.60	LU-181.00	CASC-39.65	CSC-127.10	
	Lower			LU,OKC-74.00	LU,OKC-194.98	CSC-38.95	EOSC-132.20	
	Division			LU,T-62.85	LU,T-217.15	OCCC-41.10	MSC-130.00	
				OPSU-61.66	OPSU-171.39	RSC-39.65	NEO-128.00	
				USAO-70.00	USAO-200.00	SSC-41.00	NOC-128.15	
						TCC-40.25	OCCC-134.05	
						WOSC-39.65	RCC-115.00	
							RSC-127.82	
							SSC-132.10	
							TCC-140.25	
	Undanana	011 97 40	OH 217 20	OPSU-62.98	OPSU-184.48		WOSC-127.80	
	Undergrad	OU-87.40 OSU-89.30	OU-317.30 OSU-312.30	UPSU-62.98	UPSU-184.48			
	Upper	USU-89.30	050-312.30					
	Graduate	OU-115.60	OU-398.80	85.00	240.00			
		OSU-118.10	OSU-392.85	LU-80.70	LU-229.25			
				LU,OKC-94.45 LU,T-82.90	LU,OKC-248.45 LU,T-260.00			

^{*}Note: In addition to tuition, mandatory fees are required, as are academic services fees for certain courses or services.

Fiscal	Division	Research U	Jniversities	Regional U	Jniversities	Communi	ty Colleges
Year				D :1		D :1	N
		Resident	Nonresident	Resident	Nonresident	Resident	Nonresident
2004.054	Undergrad		OU-343.20	70.00	210.00	43.00	138.00
2004-05*	or	OSU-97.00	OSU-340.00	UCO-72.50	UCO-225.00	CSC-53.05	CSC-150.05
	Lower			ECU-69.55	ECU-212.55	EOSC-44.00	EOSC-145.25
	Division			NW10611 72 00	NSU-215.00	MSC-60.00	MSC-160.00
				NWOSU-73.00	NWOSU-220.00	NEO-43.40	NEO-138.90
				SEOSU-70.85	SEOSU-215.15	OCCC-45.05	OCCC-149.15
				111.62.65	CU-212.00	RCC-44.00	RCC-119.00
				LU-63.65	LU-199.10	RSC-44.65	RSC-143.93
				LU,OKC-77.70	LU,OKC-207.05	SSC-44.00	SSC-141.50
				LU,T-66.00	LU,T-238.90	TCC-44.25	TCC-159.45
				OPSU-69.00	OPSU-189.00	WOSC-43.60	WOSC-140.55
				USAO-76.00	USAO-220.00		
	Graduate	OU-122.50	OU-431.20	UCO-100.00	UCO-280.00		
		OSU-130.00	OSU-445.00	ECU-90.95	ECU-261.60		
				NSU-92.00	NSU-262.00		
				NWOSU-95.00	NWOSU-270.00		
				SEOSU-92.65	SEOSU-264.70		
				SWOSU-90.00	SWOSU-256.00		
				CU-91.00	CU-260.00		
				LU-84.75	LU-252.15		
				LU,OKC-99.15	LU,OKC-273.30		
				LU,T-87.05	LU,T-286.00		
	Undergrad	OU-95.40	OU-358.50	UCO-93.70	UCO-260.70	CASC-45.00	CASC-144.00
2005-06*	or	OSU-103.30	OSU-370.75	ECU-75.11	ECU-229.55	CSC-55.70	CSC-157.55
	Lower			NSU-76.50	NSU-235.50	EOSC-61.95	EOSC-171.30
	Division			NWOSU-84.00	NWOSU-245.00	MSC-64.00	MSC-164.00
				RSU-76.00	RSU-228.00	NEO-47.30	NEO-151.40
				SEOSU-73.15	SEOSU-233.85	NOC-45.60	NOC-146.35
				SWOSU-83.00	SWOSU-233.00	OCCC-48.55	OCCC-159.95
				CU-74.00	CU-227.00	RCC-46.00	RCC-121.00
				LU-69.50	LU-217.00	RSC-47.40	RSC-157.03
				LU,OKC-85.00	LU,OKC-226.00	SSC-46.50	SSC-149.55
				LU,T-72.00	LU,T-260.50	TCC-47.80	TCC-172.20
				OPSU-75.80	OPSU-225.80	WOSC-47.00	WOSC-151.50
				USAO-83.00	USAO-241.00		
	Graduate	OU-126.20	OU-450.30	UCO-124.50	UCO-321.50		
		OSU-138.50	OSU-485.00	ECU-98.23	ECU-282.53		
				NSU-100.50	NSU-287.50		
				NWOSU-108.00	NWOSU-300.00		
				SEOSU-99.10	SEOSU-294.20		
				SWOSU-105.00	SWOSU-280.00		
				CU-96.00	CU-278.00		
				LU-92.50	LU-275.00		
				LU,OKC-108.00	LU,OKC-298.00		
				LU,T-95.00	LU,T-312.00		

^{*}Note: In addition to tuition, mandatory fees are required, as are academic services fees for certain courses or services.

Fiscal Year	Division	Research U	Universities	Regional U	Universities	Communi	ty Colleges
Icai		Resident	Nonresident	Resident	Nonresident	Resident	Nonresident
	Undergrad	OU-100.20	OU-376.50	UCO-100.90	UCO-280.40	CASC-45.00	CASC-144.00
2006-07*	or	OSU-108.75	OSU-394.50	ECU-80.75	ECU-246.75	CSC-55.70	CSC-157.55
	Lower		,	NSU-90.00	NSU-260.00	EOSC-65.05	EOSC-179.87
	Division			NWOSU-94.25	NWOSU-264.25	MSC-68.00	MSC-173.00
			,	RSU-76.00	RSU-228.00	NEO-49.70	NEO-159.00
				SEOSU-96.55	SEOSU-272.30	NOC-45.60	NOC-146.35
				SWOSU-90.00	SWOSU-240.00	OCCC-52.55	OCCC-174.05
				CU-78.40	CU-241.00	RCC-82.00	RCC-157.00
			,	LU-73.00	LU-228.00	RSC-53.55	RSC-181.67
			,	LU,OKC-89.25	LU,OKC-237.50	SSC-48.50	SSC-155.80
				LU,T-75.60	LU,T-274.00	TCC-51.15	TCC-184.25
				OPSU-75.80	OPSU-225.80	WOSC-47.00	WOSC-151.50
			ļ	USAO-88.00	USAO-258.00		
	Graduate	OU-132.50	OU-472.80	UCO-134.00	UCO-345.75		
		OSU-145.50	OSU-515.50	ECU-105.60	ECU-304.35		
			,	NSU-116.00	NSU-317.00		
			,	NWOSU-119.25	NWOSU-322.25		
				SEOSU-123.50	SEOSU-337.00		
				SWOSU-115.00	SWOSU-305.00		
			,	CU-101.70	CU-296.00		
				LU-97.25	LU-289.00		
			,	LU,OKC-113.50	LU,OKC-313.00		
	TT 1 1	OH 100 70	OH 412.50	LU,T-99.75	LU,T-327.60	GA 9G 47.50	GAGG 146.50
2007.00*	Undergrad	OU-108.70	OU-412.50	UCO-110.50	UCO-306.25	CASC-47.50	CASC-146.50
2007-08*	or	OSU-119.50	OSU-433.65	ECU-88.74	ECU-271.17	CSC-60.45	CSC-170.95
	Lower Division			NSU-96.50 NWOSU-104.25	NSU-280.50 NWOSU-289.25	EOSC-68.30 MSC-74.00	EOSC-188.86 MSC-190.00
	Division			RSU-82.75	RSU-248.25	NEO-52.70	NEO-168.55
				SEOSU-108.30	SEOSU-301.45	NOC-49.25	NOC-158.05
				SWOSU-100.00	SWOSU-260.00	OCCC-54.55	OCCC-184.55
				CU-85.70	CU-264.00	RCC-88.00	RCC-163.00
				LU-80.30	LU-250.80	RSC-59.95	RSC-208.55
			,	LU,OKC-89.25	LU,OKC-261.25	SSC-52.50	SSC-168.65
			,	LU,T-83.20	LU,T-274.00	TCC-57.50	TCC-201.25
			,	OPSU-83.00	OPSU-246.00	WOSC-51.50	WOSC-161.50
				USAO-96.00	USAO-282.00		
	Graduate	OU-143.80	OU-518.00	UCO-146.50	UCO-377.25		
		OSU-148.00	OSU-554.75	ECU-116.05	ECU-334.48		
				NSU-124.80	NSU-341.80		
				NWOSU-131.25	NWOSU-352.25		
				SEOSU-137.95	SEOSU-372.55		
				SWOSU-125.00	SWOSU-325.00		
				CU-111.20	CU-325.00		
				LU-107.00	LU-317.90		
				LU,OKC-113.50	LU,OKC-327.60		
				LU,T-109.75	LU,T-327.60		

^{*}Note: In addition to tuition, mandatory fees are required, as are academic services fees for certain courses or services.

Fiscal	Division	Research U	Research Universities Regional Universities		Communi	unity Colleges	
Year							
		Resident	Nonresident	Resident	Nonresident	Resident	Nonresident
	Undergrad	OU-117.90	OU-450.60	UCO-122.70	UCO-337.00	CASC-51.00	CASC-150.00
2008-09*	or	OSU-131.35	OSU-476.50	ECU-100.40	ECU-300.90	CSC-66.14	CSC-187.03
	Lower			NSU-107.00	NSU-310.00	EOSC-68.30	EOSC-188.86
	Division			NWOSU-116.25	NWOSU-317.25	MSC-81.00	MSC-208.00
				RSU-90.95	RSU-272.85	NEO-57.90	NEO-185.25
				SEOSU-121.30	SEOSU-333.65	NOC-52.95	NOC-169.95
				SWOSU-112.00	SWOSU-290.00	OCCC-60.55	OCCC-200.55
				CU-93.50	CU-289.00	RCC-96.75	RCC-171.75
				LU-88.00	LU-274.00	RSC-64.50	RSC-226.50
				LU,OKC-89.25	LU,OKC-274.00	SSC-57.50	SSC-184.70
				LU,T-89.25	LU,T-274.00	TCC-62.20	TCC-217.75
				OPSU-91.25	OPSU-269.25	WOSC-56.60	WOSC-172.60
				USAO-109.00	USAO-313.00		
	Graduate	OU-156.00	OU-565.70	UCO-162.15	UCO-408.85		
		OSU-154.85	OSU-602.00	ECU-130.50	ECU-370.50		
				NSU-138.05	NSU-368.05		
				NWOSU-145.75	NWOSU-384.25		
				SEOSU-153.90	SEOSU-405.95		
				SWOSU-137.00	SWOSU-355.00		
				CU-121.30	CU-356.00		
				LU-113.50	LU-327.60		
				LU,OKC-113.50	LU,OKC-327.60		
				LU,T-113.50	LU,T-327.60		
	Undergrad	OU-117.90	OU-450.60	UCO-122.70	UCO-337.00	CASC-51.00	CASC-150.00
2009-10*	or	OSU-131.35	OSU-476.50	ECU-100.40	ECU-300.90	CSC-66.14	CSC-187.03
	Lower			NSU-107.00	NSU-310.00	EOSC-68.30	EOSC-188.86
	Division			NWOSU-116.25	NWOSU-317.25	MSC-81.00	MSC-208.00
				RSU-90.95	RSU-272.85	NEO-57.90	NEO-185.25
				SEOSU-121.30	SEOSU-333.65	NOC-52.95	NOC-169.95
				SWOSU-112.00	SWOSU-290.00	OCCC-60.55	OCCC-200.55
				CU-93.50	CU-289.00	RCC-96.75	RCC-171.75
				LU-88.00	LU-274.00	RSC-64.50	RSC-226.50
				LU,OKC-89.25	LU,OKC-274.00	SSC-57.50	SSC-184.70
				LU,T-89.25	LU,T-274.00	TCC-62.20	TCC-217.75
				OPSU-91.25	OPSU-269.25	WOSC-56.60	WOSC-172.60
				USAO-109.00	USAO-313.00		
	Graduate	OU-156.00	OU-565.70	UCO-162.15	UCO-408.85		
		OSU-154.85	OSU-602.00	ECU-130.50	ECU-370.50		
			222 002.00	NSU-138.05	NSU-368.05		
]			NWOSU-145.75	NWOSU-384.25		
]			SEOSU-153.90	SEOSU-405.95		
]			SWOSU-137.00	SWOSU-355.00		
]			CU-121.30	CU-356.00		
]			LU-113.50	LU-327.60		
				LU,OKC-113.50	LU,OKC-327.60		
				LU,T-113.50	LU,T-327.60		

^{*}Note: In addition to tuition, mandatory fees are required, as are academic services fees for certain courses or services.

Fiscal	Division	Research U	Jniversities	Regional U	J niversities	Communi	ty Colleges
Year							
		Resident	Nonresident	Resident	Nonresident	Resident	Nonresident
	Undergrad	OU-122.60	OU-470.30	UCO-130.45	UCO-356.65	CASC-52.00	CASC-152.00
2010-11*	or	OSU-136.75	OSU-497.50	ECU-107.43	ECU-317.95	CSC-66.14	CSC-187.03
	Lower			NSU-111.25	NSU-322.50	EOSC-73.49	EOSC-194.05
	Division			NWOSU-123.75	NWOSU-317.25	MSC-86.00	MSC-222.00
				RSU-95.95	RSU-287.85	NEO-61.70	NEO-196.05
				SEOSU-129.15	SEOSU-353.40	NOC-57.00	NOC-180.50
				SWOSU-113.50	SWOSU-304.00	OCCC-65.15	OCCC-212.75
				CU-98.75	CU-306.00	RCC-101.00	RCC-176.00
				LU-92.40	LU-287.70	RSC-69.15	RSC-246.15
				LU,OKC-92.40	LU,OKC-287.70	SSC-62.55	SSC-196.55
				LU,T-92.40	LU,T-287.70	TCC-66.75	TCC-230.00
				OPSU-95.00	OPSU-280.30	WOSC-59.50	WOSC-181.50
				USAO-117.00	USAO-332.00		
	Graduate	OU-162.20	OU-590.30	UCO-172.00	UCO-432.20		
		OSU-154.85	OSU-620.50	ECU-139.05	ECU-391.05		
				NSU-144.00	NSU-384.00		
				NWOSU-153.25	NWOSU-384.25		
				SEOSU-163.65	SEOSU-429.70		
				SWOSU-139.00	SWOSU-369.00		
				CU-128.00	CU-377.00		
				LU-119.15	LU-344.00		
				LU,OKC-119.15	LU,OKC-344.00		
				LU,T-119.15	LU,T-344.00		
	Undergrad	OU-128.30	OU-493.40	UCO-139.20	UCO-378.75	CASC-55.00	CASC-155.00
2011-12*	or	OSU-143.45	OSU-521.70	ECU-114.81	ECU-335.85	CSC-70.14	CSC-211.03
	Lower			NSU-116.50	NSU-334.00	EOSC-79.47	EOSC-200.03
	Division			NWOSU-132.25	NWOSU-317.25	MSC-92.00	MSC-240.00
				RSU-100.75	RSU-302.25	NEO-67.85	NEO-212.60
				SEOSU-137.55	SEOSU-378.00	NOC-61.80	NOC-192.55
				SWOSU-122.00	SWOSU-324.00	OCCC-71.55	OCCC-219.15
				CU-103.50	CU-323.75	RCC-106.00	RCC-181.00
				LU-97.00	LU-302.10	RSC-75.00	RSC-265.10
				LU,OKC-97.00	LU,OKC-302.10	SSC-68.55	SSC-215.00
				LU,T-97.00	LU,T-302.10	TCC-72.55	TCC-246.55
				OPSU-104.50	OPSU-289.80	WOSC-62.50	WOSC-190.50
				USAO-129.00	USAO-361.00		
	Graduate	OU-170.30	OU-619.80	UCO-183.20	UCO-458.75		
		OSU-168.50	OSU- 667.00	ECU-148.03	ECU-412.63		
				NSU-151.00	NSU-398.00		
				NWOSU-161.75	NWOSU-384.25		
				SEOSU-173.95	SEOSU-459.30		
				SWOSU-149.00	SWOSU-393.00		
				CU-134.25	CU-398.75		
				LU-125.10	LU-361.20		
				LU,OKC-125.10	LU,OKC-361.20		
				LU,T-125.10	LU,T-361.20		

^{*}Note: In addition to tuition, mandatory fees are required, as are academic services fees for certain courses or services.

Fiscal Year	Division	Research U	J niversities	Regional U	J niversities	Communi	ty Colleges
Tear		Resident	Nonresident	Resident	Nonresident	Resident	Nonresident
	Undergrad	OU-131.90	OU-519.80	UCO-148.65	UCO-404.50	CASC-58.80	CASC-158.80
2012-13*	or	OSU-147.50	OSU-548.00	ECU-120.26	ECU-353.46	CSC-70.14	CSC-211.03
2012 13	Lower	050 147.50	050 540.00	NSU-125.00	NSU-350.00	EOSC-81.60	EOSC-202.16
	Division			NWOSU-141.75	NWOSU-339.50	MSC-98.00	MSC-255.00
				RSU-108.75	RSU-326.25	NEO-71.85	NEO-224.85
				SEOSU-147.55	SEOSU-405.40	NOC-65.65	NOC-205.30
				SWOSU-132.50	SWOSU-344.50	OCCC-74.55	OCCC-228.36
				CU-107.50	CU-340.00	RCC-111.00	RCC-186.00
				LU-101.85	LU-317.20	RSC-79.00	RSC-284.05
				LU,OKC-101.85	LU,OKC-317.20	SSC-71.85	SSC-222.85
				LU,T-101.85	LU,T-317.20	TCC-76.22	TCC-257.03
				OPSU-115.50	OPSU-300.80	WOSC-67.25	WOSC-205.50
				USAO-141.00	USAO-385.00		
	Graduate	OU-175.20	OU-652.80	UCO-195.65	UCO-489.95		
		OSU-178.00	OSU-709.00	ECU-155.30	ECU-434.45		
				NSU-161.25	NSU-411.25		
				NWOSU-173.25	NWOSU-410.25		
				SEOSU-186.30	SEOSU-492.30		
				SWOSU-169.00	SWOSU-425.00		
				CU-139.50	CU-419.00		
				LU-131.35	LU-379.25		
				LU,OKC-131.35	LU,OKC-379.25		
				LU,T-131.35	LU,T-379.25		
	Undergrad		OU-538.20	UCO-157.15	UCO-427.65	CASC-62.60	CASC-162.60
2013-14*	or	OSU-147.50	OSU-567.00	ECU-129.26	ECU-375.99	CSC-74.00	CSC-214.89
	Lower			NSU-130.50	NSU-364.50	EOSC-85.70	EOSC-206.26
	Division			NWOSU-151.25	NWOSU-358.25	MSC-106.00	MSC-276.00
				RSU-110.90	RSU-332.70	NEO-75.85	NEO-238.85
				SEOSU-156.05	SEOSU-426.90	NOC-69.50	NOC-217.15
				SWOSU-136.50	SWOSU-348.50	OCCC-77.55	OCCC-237.58
				CU-114.50 LU-106.95	CU-362.50	RCC-116.50 RSC-82.00	RCC-186.00
				LU,OKC-106.95	LU-333.05 LU,OKC-333.05	SSC-75.00	RSC-290.05 SSC-230.00
				LU,T-106.95	LU,T-333.05	TCC-78.72	TCC-263.79
				OPSU-121.50	OPSU-306.80	WOSC-70.60	WOSC-215.75
				USAO-154.00	USAO-422.00	WOBC=70.00	W OSC-213.73
	Graduate	OU-175.20	OU-675.20	UCO-206.85	UCO-517.95		
	Graduate	OSU-175.20 OSU-178.00	OSU-728.00	ECU-166.34	ECU-461.68		
		030-1/6.00	030-720.00	NSU-168.25	NSU-428.25		
				NWOSU-184.25	NWOSU-434.25		
				RSU-155.65	RSU-420.80		
				SEOSU-196.75	SEOSU-518.20		
				SWOSU-175.50	SWOSU-431.50		
				CU-147.50	CU-444.00		
				LU-137.95	LU-398.20		
				LU,OKC-137.95	LU,OKC-398.20		
				LU,T-137.95	LU,T-398.20		

^{*}Note: In addition to tuition, mandatory fees are required, as are academic services fees for certain courses or services.

Fiscal Year	Division	Research U	Jniversities	Regional U	Jniversities	Communi	ty Colleges
1001		Resident	Nonresident	Resident	Nonresident	Resident	Nonresident
	Undergrad	OU-137.60	OU-563.40	UCO-164.25	UCO-446.90	CASC-69.10	CASC-176.02
2014-15*	or	OSU-147.50	OSU-567.00	ECU-141.20	ECU-404.96	CSC-80.00	CSC-232.44
	Lower			NSU-138.75	NSU-383.75	EOSC-89.41	EOSC-209.97
	Division			NWOSU-163.25	NWOSU-378.25	MSC-110.00	MSC-295.00
				RSU-117.35	RSU-352.05	NEO-77.00	NEO-247.00
				SEOSU-168.50	SEOSU-445.30	NOC-74.00	NOC-231.95
				SWOSU-148.50	SWOSU-363.50	OCCC-82.55	OCCC-250.35
				CU-124.00	CU-392.00	RCC-123.37	RCC-191.50
				LU-110.16	LU-343.04	RSC-86.50	RSC-299.05
				LU,OKC-110.16	LU,OKC-343.04	SSC-79.50	SSC-243.50
				LU,T-110.16	LU,T-343.04	TCC-87.22	TCC-286.79
				OPSU-134.75	OPSU-320.05	WOSC-70.60	WOSC-215.75
				USAO-170.00	USAO-468.00		
	Graduate	OU-183.10	OU-707.10	UCO-216.15	UCO-541.00		
		OSU-187.00	OSU-765.00	ECU-180.88	ECU-496.59		
				NSU-178.75	NSU-451.75		
				NWOSU-198.25	NWOSU-453.25		
				RSU-155.65	RSU-420.80		
				SEOSU-212.10	SEOSU-532.30		
				SWOSU-188.50	SWOSU-448.50		
				CU-159.00	CU-479.00		
				LU-142.09	LU-410.15		
				LU,OKC-142.09	LU,OKC-410.15		
				LU,T-142.09	LU,T-410.15		
	Undergrad		OU-589.40	UCO-171.90	UCO-467.75	CASC-72.55	CASC-184.80
2015-16*	or	OSU-154.00	OSU-594.00	ECU-150.35	ECU-427.29	CSC-84.32	CSC-241.08
	Lower			NSU-147.50	NSU-392.50	EOSC-95.44	EOSC-216.00
	Division			NWOSU-172.25 RSU-121.50	NWOSU-387.25	MSC-116.00	MSC-301.00
				SEOSU-184.15	RSU-364.50	NEO-78.00 NOC-78.00	NEO-256.00
				SWOSU-157.50	SEOSU-472.10 SWOSU-372.50	OCCC-87.55	NOC-250.00 OCCC-255.35
				CU-132.00	CU-419.00	RCC-129.41	RCC-200.88
				LU-115.55	LU-359.85	RSC-91.50	RSC-304.05
				LU,OKC-115.55	LU,OKC-359.85	SSC-83.45	SSC-255.45
				LU,T-115.55	LU,T-359.85	TCC-90.97	TCC-296.97
				OPSU-145.55	OPSU-330.85	WOSC-70.60	WOSC-215.75
				USAO-180.00	USAO-495.00		
		0					
	Graduate	OU-190.70	OU-739.90	UCO-226.30	UCO-566.30		
		OSU-196.00	OSU-785.75	ECU-192.01	ECU-521.51		
				NSU-189.60	NSU-462.60		
				NWOSU-209.25	NWOSU-464.25		
				RSU-155.65	RSU-420.80		
				SEOSU-229.95	SEOSU-551.40		
				SWOSU-199.50	SWOSU-459.50		
				CU-169.00 LU-148.90	CU-509.00		
				LU,OKC-148.90	LU-429.85 LU,OKC-429.85		
				LU,T-148.90	LU,T-429.85		
				LU,1-140.90	LU,1-429.03		

^{*}Note: In addition to tuition, mandatory fees are required, as are academic services fees for certain courses or services.

Fiscal	Division	Research U	Jniversities	Regional U	J niversities	Communi	ty Colleges
Year							
		Resident	Nonresident	Resident	Nonresident	Resident	Nonresident
	Undergrad	OU-152.50	OU-629.90	UCO-192.00	UCO-517.35	CASC-80.45	CASC-201.70
2016-17*	or	OSU-164.75	OSU-635.50	ECU-166.00	ECU-470.00	CSC-92.25	CSC-249.01
	Lower			NSU-169.50	NSU-419.50	EOSC-104.65	EOSC-225.21
	Division			NWOSU-191.25	NWOSU-419.50	MSC-128.00	MSC-323.00
				RSU-132.00	RSU-396.00	NEO-85.50	NEO-273.50
				SEOSU-198.00	SEOSU-507.00	NOC-83.00	NOC-270.50
				SWOSU-176.50 CU-142.00	SWOSU-401.50 CU-450.00	OCCC-91.75 RCC-138.47	OCCC-276.19 RCC-214.94
				LU-123.55	LU-368.20	RSC-100.65	RSC-313.20
				LU,OKC-123.55	LU,OKC-368.20	SSC-90.50	SSC-277.00
				LU,T-123.55	LU,T-368.20	TCC-96.97	TCC-296.97
				OPSU-154.00	OPSU-339.30	WOSC-84.35	WOSC-229.50
				USAO-201.00	USAO-546.00	11 050 01.55	11 050 227.50
				05/10/201.00	05/10/5/10:00		
	Graduate	OU-203.60	OU-791.20	UCO-251.80	UCO-625.40		
		OSU-209.70	OSU-825.05	ECU-211.50	ECU-565.75		
				NSU-216.60	NSU-489.60		
				NWOSU-231.75	NWOSU-491.75		
				RSU-159.00	RSU-430.00		
				SEOSU-248.00	SEOSU-593.00		
				SWOSU-221.50	SWOSU-485.50		
				CU-179.00	CU-544.00		
				LU-159.10	LU-440.40		
				LU,OKC-159.10 LU,T-159.10	LU,OKC-440.40 LU,T-440.40		
	Undergrad	OU-159.60	OU-672.30	UCO-205.35	UCO-550.25	CASC-86.89	CASC-217.84
2017-18*	or	OSU-173.00	OSU-674.25	ECU-176.70	ECU-480.70	CSC-96.00	CSC-252.76
2017-10	Lower	030-173.00	030-074.23	NSU-173.75	NSU-430.00	EOSC-109.93	EOSC-230.49
	Division			NWOSU-201.75	NWOSU-439.00	MSC-140.00	MSC-345.00
	Division			RSU-139.00	RSU-417.00	NEO-90.50	NEO-283.50
				SEOSU-208.00	SEOSU-496.00	NOC-88.00	NOC-292.00
				SWOSU-187.00	SWOSU-417.00	OCCC-97.84	OCCC-282.27
				CU-149.00	CU-460.00	RCC-147.47	RCC-228.91
				LU-131.46	LU-376.45	RSC-110.20	RSC-322.75
				LU,OKC-131.46	LU,OKC-376.45	SSC-96.00	SSC-294.00
				LU,T-131.46	LU,T-376.45	TCC-103.22	TCC-313.22
				OPSU-154.00	OPSU-339.30	WOSC-95.45	WOSC-240.60
				USAO-201.00	USAO-546.00		
	Graduate	OII 212 20	OIT 924 10	HCO 269.75	HCO 664.75		
	Graduate	OU-213.30 OSU-223.30	OU-824.10 OSU-849.20	UCO-268.75 ECU-224.50	UCO-664.75 ECU-578.10		
		030-223.30	U3U-849.20	NSU-222.00	NSU-501.75		
				NWOSU-244.25	NWOSU-514.25		
				RSU-166.00	RSU-449.00		
				SEOSU-262.00	SEOSU-604.00		
				SWOSU-234.00	SWOSU-504.00		
				CU-188.00	CU-558.00		
				LU-169.28	LU-450.27		
				LU,OKC-169.28	LU,OKC-450.27		
				LU,T-169.28	LU,T-450.27		

^{*}Note: In addition to tuition, mandatory fees are required, as are academic services fees for certain courses or services.

Fiscal Year	Division	Research U	J niversities	Regional U	J niversities	Communi	ty Colleges
		Resident	Nonresident	Resident	Nonresident	Resident	Nonresident
	Undergrad	OU-159.60	OU-672.30	UCO-216.05	UCO-578.95	CASC-91.25	CASC-228.75
2018-19*	or	OSU-178.55	OSU-695.90	ECU-180.20	ECU-487.20	CSC-98.00	CSC-256.76
	Lower			NSU-184.25	NSU-453.25	EOSC-109.93	EOSC-230.49
	Division			NWOSU-212.75	NWOSU-450.00	MSC-140.00	MSC-345.00
				RSU-146.00	RSU-424.00	NEO-97.50	NEO-297.50
				SEOSU-208.00	SEOSU-496.00	NOC-95.00	NOC-314.50
				SWOSU-198.00	SWOSU-428.00	OCCC-100.84	OCCC-292.54
				CU-158.00	CU-472.00	RCC-154.84	RCC-240.35
				LU-137.77	LU-383.11	RSC-114.70	RSC-327.25
				LU,OKC-137.77	LU,OKC-383.11	SSC-99.00	SSC-303.00
				LU,T-137.77	LU,T-383.11	TCC-108.55	TCC-326.55
				OPSU-154.00	OPSU-339.30	WOSC-100.15	WOSC-245.30
				USAO-201.00	USAO-546.00		
	Graduate	OU-236.80	OU-847.60	UCO-282.75	UCO-699.75		
		OSU-230.45	OSU-876.40	ECU-229.00	ECU-586.15		
				NSU-235.00	NSU-528.75		
				NWOSU-257.25	NWOSU-527.25		
				RSU-166.00	RSU-449.00		
				SEOSU-262.00	SEOSU-604.00		
				SWOSU-245.50	SWOSU-515.50		
				CU-198.00	CU-571.00		
				LU-177.41	LU-458.73		
				LU,OKC-177.41	LU,OKC-458.73		
				LU,T-177.41	LU,T-458.73		
	Undergrad	OU-159.60	OU-672.30	UCO-222.85	UCO-585.75	CASC-91.25	CASC-228.75
2019-20*	or	OSU-178.55	OSU-695.90	ECU-188.25	ECU-500.25	CSC-98.00	CSC-256.76
	Lower			NSU-197.10	NSU-477.10	EOSC-109.93	EOSC-230.49
	Division			NWOSU-219.75	NWOSU-457.00	MSC-140.00	MSC-345.00
				RSU-152.00	RSU-430.00	NEO-99.00	NEO-304.00
				SEOSU-208.00	SEOSU-496.00	NOC-101.00	NOC-326.50
				SWOSU-205.00	SWOSU-435.00	OCCC-100.84	OCCC-292.54
				CU-158.00	CU-472.00	RCC-154.84	RCC-240.35
				LU-141.21	LU-388.51	RSC-120.45	RSC-333.00
				LU,OKC-141.21	LU,OKC-388.51	SSC-104.00	SSC-315.00
				LU,T-141.21	LU,T-388.51	TCC-112.55	TCC-337.55
				OPSU-154.00	OPSU-339.30	WOSC-100.15	WOSC-245.30
				USAO-213.00	USAO-575.00		
	Graduate	OU-274.30	OU-885.10	UCO-291.65	UCO-708.65		
		OSU-230.45	OSU-876.40	ECU-238.75	ECU-595.90		
				NSU-250.00	NSU-555.50		
				NWOSU-265.25	NWOSU-535.25		
				RSU-166.00	RSU-449.00		
				SEOSU-262.00	SEOSU-604.00		
				SWOSU-253.50	SWOSU-523.50		
				CU-198.00	CU-571.00		
				LU-181.85	LU-465.20		
				LU,OKC-181.85	LU,OKC-465.20		
				LU,T-181.85	LU,T-465.20		

^{*}Note: In addition to tuition, mandatory fees are required, as are academic services fees for certain courses or services.

Fiscal	Division	Research U	J niversities	Regional U	Jniversities	Communi	ty Colleges
		Resident	Nonresident	Resident	Nonresident	Resident	Nonresident
	Undergrad	OU-159.60	OU-672.30	UCO-222.85	UCO-585.75	CASC-91.25	CASC-228.75
2020-21*	or	OSU-178.55	OSU-695.90	ECU-188.25	ECU-500.25	CSC-100.00	CSC-260.76
	Lower			NSU-197.10	NSU-477.10	EOSC-115.43	EOSC-235.99
	Division			NWOSU-227.00	NWOSU-464.25	MSC-140.00	MSC-321.00
				RSU-152.00	RSU-430.00	NEO-99.00	NEO-304.00
				SEOSU-208.00	SEOSU-496.00	NOC-107.50	NOC-333.00
				SWOSU-212.25	SWOSU-449.25	OCCC-100.84	OCCC-292.54
				CU-158.00	CU-472.00	RCC-154.84	RCC-240.35
				LU-144.74	LU-390.73	RSC-125.95	RSC-338.50
				LU,OKC-144.74	LU,OKC-390.73	SSC-104.00	SSC-315.00
				LU,T-144.74	LU,T-390.73	TCC-112.55	TCC-337.55
				OPSU-154.00	OPSU-339.30	WOSC-103.15	WOSC-248.30
				USAO-213.00	USAO-575.00		
	Graduate	OU-289.30	OU-900.10	UCO-291.65	UCO-708.65		
		OSU-230.45	OSU-876.40	ECU-238.75	ECU-595.90		
				NSU-250.00	NSU-555.50		
				NWOSU-273.75	NWOSU-551.75		
				RSU-166.00	RSU-449.00		
				SEOSU-262.00	SEOSU-604.00		
				SWOSU-262.25	SWOSU-540.25		
				CU-198.00	CU-571.00		
				LU-186.40	LU-467.85		
				LU,OKC-186.40	LU,OKC-467.85		
				LU,T-186.40	LU,T-467.85		

^{*}Note: In addition to tuition, mandatory fees are required, as are academic services fees for certain courses or services.

Fiscal	Division	Research U	J niversities	Regional U	J niversities	Communi	ty Colleges
		Resident	Nonresident	Resident	Nonresident	Resident	Nonresident
	Undergrad	OU-164.00	OU-690.80	UCO-222.85	UCO-590.30	CASC-95.50	CASC-238.75
2021-22*	or	OSU-180.55	OSU-697.90	ECU-188.25	ECU-505.03	CSC-100.00	CSC-260.76
	Lower			NSU-197.10	NSU-488.00	EOSC-115.43	EOSC-235.99
	Division			NWOSU-227.00	NWOSU-464.25	MSC-140.00	MSC-301.00
				RSU-152.00	RSU-435.00	NEO-99.00	NEO-304.00
				SEOSU-208.00	SEOSU-512.00	NOC-111.50	NOC-337.00
				SWOSU-212.25	SWOSU-449.25	OCCC-100.84	OCCC-292.54
				CU-158.00	CU-472.00	RCC-154.84	RCC-240.35
				LU-144.74	LU-390.73	RSC-125.95	RSC-338.50
				LU,OKC-144.74	LU,OKC-390.73	SSC-104.00	SSC-315.00
				LU,T-144.74	LU,T-390.73	TCC-112.55	TCC-337.55
				OPSU-154.00	OPSU-339.30	WOSC-105.00	WOSC-252.00
				USAO-213.00	USAO-575.00		
	Graduate	OU-334.75	OU-961.93	UCO-297.60	UCO-714.60		
		OSU-233.80	OSU-879.75	ECU-244.56	ECU-599.56		
				NSU-254.50	NSU-569.00		
				NWOSU-273.75	NWOSU-551.75		
				RSU-166.00	RSU-449.00		
				SEOSU-263.00	SEOSU-615.00		
				SWOSU-262.25	SWOSU-540.25		
				CU-198.00	CU-571.00		
				LU-186.40	LU-467.85		
				LU,OKC-186.40	LU,OKC-467.85		
				LU,T-186.40	LU,T-467.85		

^{*}Note: In addition to tuition, mandatory fees are required, as are academic services fees for certain courses or services.

FY22 Average Cost of Attendance

Resident Students Tier	Research Universities	Regional Universities	Community Colleges	Technical Branches	OSU - Tulsa (Note 1)	OU Health Science Center (Note 1)
Tuition	\$5,168	\$5,728	\$3,412	\$4,203	\$5,417	\$5,220
Mandatory Fees	4,109	1,635	1,231	991	3,827	2,784
Average Academic Service Fees	3,323	681	410	705	2,802	3,222
Books & Supplies	970	1,132	1,294	1,320	1,140	5,970
Total Costs for Commuter Students	13,570	9,177	6,346	7,218	13,185	17,196
Room & Board	9,948	6,230	6,150	6,012	0	0
Total Costs for Students Living on Campus	23,518	15,407	12,496	13,230	N/A	N/A

Nonresident Students Tier	Research Universities	Regional Universities	Community Colleges	Technical Branches	OSU - Tulsa (Note 1)	OU Health Science Center (Note 1)
Tuition	\$20,821	\$14,243	\$8,634	\$10,657	\$20,937	\$20,169
Mandatory Fees	4,109	1,635	1,231	991	3,827	2,784
Average Academic Service Fees	3,323	681	410	705	2,802	3,222
Books & Supplies	970	1,132	1,294	1,320	1,140	5,970
Total Costs for Commuter Students	29,232	17,691	11,568	13,672	28,706	33,962
Room & Board	9,948	6,230	6,150	6,012	0	0
Total Costs for Students Living on Campus	39,180	23,922	17,718	19,684	N/A	N/A

Note: Totals may not add due to rounding, numbers are preliminary.

Full-time student costs are based on 30 credit hours per academic year

Note 1: These institutions do not have traditional dormitory facilities with board plans

Note 2: Academic Service Fees, Books & Supplies, and Room & Board are based on estimates and averages.

Resident Students	Research Universities	Regional Universities	OSU - Tulsa	OSU - Center for Health Sciences	OU Health Science Center
Tuition	\$6,823	\$5,723	\$5,611	\$5,611	\$5,119
Mandatory Fees	1,921	1,211	3,061	1,284	2,376
Average Academic Service Fees	3.928	775	2,814	2,417	1,086
Books & Supplies	709	1,042	1,050	2,150	1,772
Average Costs for Commuter	13,380	8,751	12,537	11,462	10,353
Room & Board	9,948	6,039	0	0	0
Average for on Campus Student	23,328	14,790	N/A	N/A	N/A
Nonresident Students	Research Universities	Regional Universities	OSU - Tulsa	OSU - Center for Health Sciences	OU Health Science Center
Tuition	\$22,105	\$13,541	\$21,114	\$21,114	\$19,778
Mandatory Fees	1,921	1,211	3,061	1,284	2,376
Average Academic Service Fees	3,928	775	2,814	2,417	1,086
Books & Supplies	709	1,042	1,050	2,150	1,772
Average Costs for Commuter	28,662	16,570	28,039	26,945	25,012
Room & Board	9,948	6,039	0	0	0
Average for on Campus Student	38,610	22,609	N/A	N/A	N/A

Full-time student costs are based on 24 credit hours per academic year

Note 1: These institutions do not have traditional dormitory facilities with board plans. The OUHSC does have apartment style living accommodations

Note 2: Academic Service Fees, Books & Supplies, and Room & Board are based on estimates and averages.

Grant and Scholarship Programs

Oklahoma's Promise (Oklahoma Higher Learning Access Program)

Maximum Annual Award: Resident tuition

Contact: Oklahoma State Regents 800.858.1840 or 225.9152 in the Oklahoma City area

OKPromise is a program for residents of Oklahoma who complete a specific high school curriculum, achieve at least a 2.50 GPA in the curriculum and overall, and abide by certain conduct standards. The student, whose family income may not exceed \$60,000, must apply for the program no later than June 30th, following completion of the 8th, 9th, 10th or 11th grade year. More information at www.okpromise.org.

Oklahoma Heroes Promise

Maximum Annual Award: Resident tuition

Contact: Oklahoma State Regents 800.858.1840 or 405.225.9131 in the Oklahoma City area

Oklahoma Heroes Promise is a program available to children of any person killed after January 1, 2000, in the line of duty in any branch of the United States Armed Forces or who died after January 1, 2000, as a result of an injury sustained while in the line of duty in any branch of the United States Armed Forces. The person who was killed must have filed an individual or joint Oklahoma tax return for the tax year prior to the year during which the person was killed or died. Students must be Oklahoma residents and enroll within the Oklahoma State System of Higher Education prior to reaching the age of twenty-one (21).

Oklahoma Tuition Aid Grant (OTAG)

Maximum Annual Award: The lesser of 75% of enrollment costs or \$1,000 for students attending public colleges, universities, or career technology centers and \$1,300 for students attending eligible private non-profit colleges and universities.

Contact: Oklahoma State Regents' Oklahoma Tuition Aid Grant Program 405.225.9239 or toll-free at 800.858.1840 or e-mail to studentinfo@osrhe.edu.

OTAG is a need-based program for residents of Oklahoma who need financial assistance to meet part of the cost of attending college. The grant may be used at public, private non-profit or career technology institutions in Oklahoma. For best consideration, application should be made through the Free Application for Federal Student Aid (FAFSA) as soon as possible. The FAFSA can be completed on-line at https://fafsa.gov beginning October 1st.

Oklahoma Tuition Equalization Grant (OTEG)

Maximum Annual Award: \$2,000

Contact: Oklahoma State Regents 405.225.9239 or toll-free at 800.858.1840 or e-mail to

studentinfo@osrhe.edu.

OTEG is a need-based program for full-time undergraduates who are Oklahoma residents attending eligible Oklahoma private non-profit colleges and universities. Family income must not exceed \$50,000. Students to be awarded are selected and notified by their institution.

Academic Scholars Program

Maximum Annual Award: \$5,500

Contact: Oklahoma State Regents 800.858.1840 or 405.225.9131 in the Oklahoma City area

The Academic Scholars Program is a scholarship awarded to Oklahoma residents who score in the 99.5 percentile on the ACT or SAT exam. It is also awarded to resident students who have been designated as a National Merit Scholar or Finalist, Presidential Scholar or Institutional Nominee. The award is applicable to the costs of tuition, fees, room, board, and books for attendance at any public or private institution in Oklahoma.

Future Teachers Scholarship

Maximum Annual Award: \$1,500

Contact: Oklahoma State Regents 800.858.1840 or 405.225.9131 in the Oklahoma City area

The Future Teachers Scholarship was created as an incentive to encourage the preparation of Oklahoma public school teachers in critical subject shortage areas. Applicants are nominated annually by institutional officials. Awardees must agree to teach for three years in Oklahoma public schools.

Regional University Baccalaureate Scholarship

Maximum Annual Award: \$3,000

Contact: College Financial Aid Office

This program was created to enable public regional universities to provide scholarships to academically promising Oklahoma students enrolled in baccalaureate degree-granting programs. There are eleven regional universities participating in the program (UCO, ECU, NSU, NWOSU, SEOSU, SWOSU, CU, LU, OPSU, USAO, and RSU). Application is made through the financial aid office at the institution.

National Guard Tuition Waiver

Maximum Annual Award: Resident tuition

Contact: Oklahoma National Guard 800.GO.GUARD

This resident tuition waiver is available to members of the Oklahoma National Guard in good standing who are pursuing a baccalaureate degree at an Oklahoma public college or university. Recipients must be Oklahoma residents who are enrolled and do not currently hold an undergraduate degree.

Oklahoma State Regents for Higher Education FY22 Legislative Peer Limits for Tuition and Mandatory Fees

Undergraduate (30 Credit Hours)	FY22 Peer Limit for Resident Tuition and Mandatory Fees	FY22 Per Credit Hour Rate	FY22 Peer Limit for Nonresident Tuition and Mandatory Fees	FY22 Per Credit Hour Rate
Research Universities				
(Includes OSU-OKC; OSU- Okmulgee; OSU, Tulsa; OU Health Sciences Center; and OU, Tulsa)	\$12,546	\$418.20	\$33,928	\$1,130.93
Regional Universities				
(Includes Ardmore Higher Education Center)	\$8,230	\$274.33	\$17,696	\$589.87
University of Central Oklahoma	\$8,634	\$287.80	\$21,653	\$721.77
Univ of Science & Arts of Okla	\$10,666	\$355.53	\$23,824	\$794.13
Community Colleges	\$6,376	\$212.53	\$11,507	\$383.57
Graduate (24 Credit Hours)	FY22 Peer Limit for Resident Tuition and Mandatory Fees	FY22 Per Credit Hour Rate	FY22 Peer Limit for Nonresident Tuition and Mandatory Fees	FY22 Per Credit Hour Rate
Research Universities				
(Includes OSU, Tulsa; OU Health Sciences Center; and OU, Tulsa)	\$11,076	\$461.50	\$25,687	\$1,070.29
Regional Universities				

\$361.88

\$429.17

\$15,665

\$21,420

\$652.71

\$892.50

\$8,685

\$10,300

Undergraduate nonresident tuition and mandatory fees shall be less than 105 percent (105%) of the average of nonresident tuition and mandatory fees at peer institutions for each tier.

70 O. S. 2004 Supp., Section 3218.9, provides that the limits for graduate resident and graduate nonresident tuition and mandatory fees shall be less than the average resident and nonresident tuition and mandatory fees at peer institutions for each tier.

TIER

(Includes Ardmore Higher

Education Center)

University of Central

Oklahoma

Research Universities Big 12 Public Institutions

Regional Universities Like-type public institutions in surrounding and other states

Community Colleges Like-type public institutions in surrounding and other states

At their meeting in June 2021, State Regents will consider FY22 undergraduate and graduate tuition and mandatory fee requests from institutions which are within the legislative limits posted above.

⁷⁰ O.S. 2004 Supp., Section 3218.8, provides that the limits for undergraduate resident tuition and mandatory fees shall be less than the average of resident tuition and mandatory fees at peer institutions for each tier. Guaranteed tuition shall not exceed one hundred and fifteen percent (115%) of the nonguaranteed tuition

Oklahoma State Regents for Higher Education

FY22 Legislative Peer Limits for Tuition and Mandatory Fees

	FY22 Peer Limit for Resident Tuition and	FY22 Peer Limit for Nonresident Tuition
Professional Programs	Mandatory Fees	and Mandatory Fees
University of Oklahoma		
College of Law	\$29,019	\$42,966
OU Health Sciences Center		
Doctor of Medicine	\$37,238	\$66,067
Doctor of Dental Science	\$38,266	\$74,996
Physician's Associate	\$19,571	\$34,624
PharmD	\$26,713	\$42,745
Occupational Therapy	\$14,348	\$27,544
Physical Therapy Doctoral	\$17,247	\$33,577
Doctor of Audiology	\$14,652	\$30,509
Public Health	\$12,134	\$24,287
Nursing Doctor of Nursing Practice	\$13,996	\$27,008
Master of Science in Nursing	\$11,671	\$22,594
Oklahoma State University		
Center for Health Sciences	\$39,124	\$68,647
College of Veterinary Medicine	\$28,398	\$56,238
Northeastern State University		
College of Optometry	\$29,856	\$43,320
Northwestern Oklahoma State University		
Nursing Doctor of Nursing Practice	\$16,979	\$25,594
Southwestern Oklahoma State University		
Master of Science in Nursing	\$16,626	\$23,773
PharmD	\$25,230	\$37,562
Langston University		
Physical Therapy Doctoral	\$17,247	\$33,577

70 O.S. 2004 Supp., Section 3218.9, provides that the limits for professional program resident and nonresident tuition and mandatory fees shall be less than the average of resident and nonresident tuition and mandatory fees for like-type professional programs at public institutions.

At their meeting in June 2021, State Regents will consider FY22 undergraduate and graduate tuition and mandatory fee requests from institutions which are within the legislative limits posted above.

Oklahoma State Regents for Higher Education

FY22 Guaranteed Tuition Legislative Limit (Undergraduate Resident)

Institution	FY22 Non- Gtd Tuition Rate Per Credit Hour	FY22 Non- Gtd Tuition Rate Full- Time	Legislative Limit Per Credit Hour*	Legislative Limit Full-Time*
Research				
University of Oklahoma	\$164.00	\$4,919.97	\$188.60	\$5,657.97
Oklahoma State University & Tulsa	\$180.55	\$5,416.50	\$207.63	\$6,228.98
Regional				
University of Central Oklahoma	\$227.40	\$6,822.00	\$261.51	\$7,845.30
East Central University	\$193.03	\$5,790.90	\$221.98	\$6,659.54
Northeastern State University	\$200.00	\$6,000.00	\$230.00	\$6,900.00
Northwestern OK State University	\$227.00	\$6,810.00	\$261.05	\$7,831.50
Rogers State University	\$157.00	\$4,710.00	\$180.55	\$5,416.50
Southeastern OK State University	\$214.00	\$6,420.00	\$246.10	\$7,383.00
Southwestern OK State University	\$212.25	\$6,367.50	\$244.09	\$7,322.63
Cameron University	\$158.00	\$4,740.00	\$181.70	\$5,451.00
Langston University	\$144.74	\$4,342.20	\$166.45	\$4,993.53
OK Panhandle State University	\$154.00	\$4,620.00	\$177.10	\$5,313.00
University of Science and Arts of Oklahoma	\$213.00	\$6,390.00	\$244.95	\$7,348.50
Other				
OU Health Science Center	\$174.00	\$5,220.00	\$200.10	\$6,003.00
OSU, OKC	\$127.75	\$3,832.50	\$146.91	\$4,407.38
OSUIT, OKM	\$152.45	\$4,573.50	\$175.32	\$5,259.53
UCO - Nursing	\$247.35	\$7,420.50	\$284.45	\$8,533.58
UCO - COB	\$244.75	\$7,342.50	\$281.46	\$8,443.88
UCO - Language Pathology	\$247.35	\$7,420.50	\$284.45	\$8,533.58
UCO - Prof Teacher Education	\$232.40	\$6,972.00	\$267.26	\$8,017.80
NSU - BSN online 2018 cohort	\$175.75	\$5,272.50	\$202.11	\$6,063.38
NSU - BSN Online Program	\$200.00	\$6,000.00	\$230.00	\$6,900.00
NSU - Medical Lab Science Online*	\$200.00	\$6,000.00	\$230.00	\$6,900.00
SWOSU - Sayre	\$141.50	\$4,245.00	\$162.73	\$4,881.75
SWOSU - Online RN to BSN	\$218.75	\$6,562.50	\$251.56	\$7,546.88
Langston University - OKC	\$144.74	\$4,342.20	\$166.45	\$4,993.53
Langston University - Tulsa	\$144.74	\$4,342.20	\$166.45	\$4,993.53

^{*}The guaranteed tuition rate may not exceed 115% of the FY22 nonguaranteed tuition rate

Tuition and Fees Policy

4.18 STUDENT TUITION AND FEES

- 4.18.1 Constitutional and Statutory Provisions for the Coordination of Higher Education Tuition and Fees
 - A. Article XIII-A of the Constitution of the State of Oklahoma provides for the establishment of The Oklahoma State System of Higher Education (herein after referred to as The State System) and for the Oklahoma State Regents for Higher Education (herein after referred to as the State Regents) as a "coordinating board of control" for all institutions in The State System. Among those specific powers enumerated in the Constitution which are vested in the State Regents is the power to recommend to the Legislature proposed fees for all institutions in The State System within limits prescribed by the Legislature.
 - B. Title 70, O. S. § 3218.2, further recognizes the authority of the State Regents to prescribe and coordinate student fees and tuition at institutions in The State System. By January 1 of each year, the State Regents shall submit a report to the Governor, the President Pro Tempore of the Senate, the Speaker of the House of Representatives, and the minority floor leaders and education committee chairs of both houses of the Oklahoma Legislature, of action taken in regard to and the schedule of tuition and fees approved for the current academic year. The annual report shall include data on the impact of any tuition and fee increases on the ability of students to meet the costs of attendance, enrollment patterns, availability of financial aid, and any other data considered relevant by the State Regents.
 - C. Title 70, O. S. § 3218.8, authorizes the State Regents to establish nonguaranteed undergraduate resident and nonresident tuition and mandatory fees and guaranteed undergraduate resident tuition and mandatory fees, which students shall pay as a condition of enrollment, except as otherwise provided by law. At the research universities the combined average of the resident tuition and mandatory fees established for any school year for the nonguaranteed rate, as determined by the State Regents, shall remain less than the combined average of the resident tuition and mandatory fees at statesupported institutions of higher education that are members of the Big Twelve Conference. The combined average of undergraduate nonresident tuition and mandatory fees established for any school year for either the guaranteed or nonguaranteed rate, as determined by the State Regents, shall remain less than one hundred and five percent (105%) of the combined average of the nonresident undergraduate tuition and mandatory fees at the state-supported institutions of higher education that are members of the Big Twelve Conference. At the regional universities and community colleges, the combined average of the resident undergraduate tuition and mandatory fees established for any school year for the nonguaranteed rate, as determined by the State Regents, shall remain less than the combined average of the resident undergraduate tuition and mandatory fees at like-type state-supported institutions of higher education in states determined by the State Regents that

include, but are not limited to, those adjacent to Oklahoma. The combined average of the nonresident undergraduate tuition and mandatory fees, as determined by the State Regents, shall remain less than one hundred and five percent (105%) of the combined average of the nonresident undergraduate tuition and mandatory fees at like-type state-supported institutions of higher education in states determined by the State Regents that include, but are not limited to, those adjacent to Oklahoma. In its deliberation on the establishment of resident tuition rates for undergraduate and graduate education, the State Regents shall balance the affordability of public higher education with the provision of available, diverse, and high-quality learning opportunities, giving consideration to the level of state appropriations, the state economy, the per capita income and cost of living, the college-going and college-retention rates, and the availability of financial aid in Oklahoma. For any increase in the tuition rates, the State Regents shall demonstrate a reasonable effort to effect a proportionate increase in the availability of need-based student financial aid which shall include, but shall not be limited to, awards for the Oklahoma Higher Learning Access Program, Oklahoma Tuition Aid Grants, federal need-based financial aid and tuition waivers, and private donations. In addition, when determining the guaranteed tuition rates, the Regents shall consider the anticipated revenue needs during the four-year period of the guarantee.

- D. Title 70 O. S. § 3218.8D authorizes institutions within The State System of Higher Education to offer to resident students enrolling for the first time as a full-time undergraduate a tuition rate that will be guaranteed for a period of not less than four (4) consecutive academic years at the comprehensive and regional institutions, or the normal time-to-completion period of the program as determined by the institution if greater than four (4) years. Students shall have the option to participate or not participate in the guaranteed tuition rate program and shall indicate their election at the time of enrollment. Prior to their enrollment, each institution shall provide students with the annual tuition rate charged and the percentage increase for the previous four (4) academic years and the annual tuition and percentage increase that the nonguaranteed tuition rate would have to increase to equal or exceed the guaranteed tuition rate for the succeeding four (4) academic years. The guaranteed rate of undergraduate resident tuition charged to the student shall not exceed the amount charged at the time of first enrollment, nor shall it exceed one hundred and fifteen percent (115%) of the nonguaranteed tuition rate charged students at the same institution.
- E. Title 70, O. S. § 3218.9, authorizes the State Regents to establish resident and nonresident tuition and mandatory fees for graduate and professional courses and programs which shall remain less than the combined average of tuition and mandatory fees for like-type graduate and professional courses and programs of comparable quality and standing at state-supported institutions of higher education as determined by the State Regents. Professional courses and programs include, but are not limited to, law, medicine, veterinary medicine, optometry, pharmacy, and dentistry.

- F. Title 70, O. S. § 3218.10, authorizes governing boards of institutions within The State System to establish academic services fees at their respective institutions, with the approval of the State Regents, which may be required in addition to resident and nonresident tuition and mandatory fees. Such fees shall not exceed the actual costs of the academic services provided by the institution and may include, but shall not be limited to, special instruction, testing, and provision of laboratory supplies and materials. It is the intent of the Legislature that the State Regents maintain information on established mandatory fees authorized in Title 70, O. S. § 3218.8 and § 3218.9 and on the academic services fees authorized in this section. The information shall include, but shall not be limited to, the basis for the amount of the fee, the amount of total revenue to be collected from the fee, and the use of the revenue collected.
- G. Title 70, O. S. § 3218.12, authorizes the State Regents to contract for, charge, collect, receive, and use any and all fees, tuition, charges, grants, and allowances available through the United States Veterans Administration, or any other federal agency for the education and training of veterans, establish a system of student tuition and fee waiver scholarships for use at each institution of The State System, establish an educational assistance program utilizing state institutional matching funds when federal student loan programs require it, and establish a program for payment of tuition and fees by consumer credit card.
- H. Title 70, O. S. § 3218.14, authorizes the State Regents to review and consider requests submitted by institutions, constituent agencies, and/or their governing boards for tuition and fees, within the limits established by law, to be charged as a condition of enrollment at each institution or constituent agency. If appropriate, the State Regents may approve the recommendations.
- I. Title 70, O. S. § 3218.15, requires the State Regents to maintain for public inspection all reports submitted by institutions to the United States Department of Education regarding tuition and fees of institutions that receive federal funds. In addition, this section requires each institution in The State System that receives federal funds to submit the Integrated Postsecondary Education Data System Report annually to the Department of Education reflecting the average annual tuition and fees charged to its students.
- J. Title 70, O. S. § 4004(a)(6), authorizes the State Regents to set fees for use of buildings and facilities financed by institutional governing boards through revenue bonds, within limits established by law, on behalf of any higher education institution in The State System. The fees will be used for the repayment of principal and interest toward the retirement of the revenue bonds as authorized by appropriate provisions in the resolution(s) authorizing the bonds.

4.18.2 Definitions

A. The following words or terms, when used in this subchapter, shall have the following meaning, unless the concept clearly indicates otherwise.

- 1. Fees. Those fees assessed students in addition to resident and nonresident tuition as a condition of enrollment.
 - a. Academic Services Fees. Fees assessed certain students as a condition of enrollment and as a condition of academic recognition for completion of prescribed courses. Such fees are assessed students receiving certain courses of instruction or certain academic services as designated by the institution and shall not exceed the actual costs of the course of instruction or the academic services provided by the institution. These services may include, but shall not be limited to, special instruction, testing, and provision of laboratory supplies and materials.
 - b. Contract Credit Course Fee. A separate special fee, up to full cost, assessed for delivery of credit courses and programs with business, industry, and governmental entities.
 - c. Mandatory Fees. Fees required of all students for enrollment to receive instruction at an institution of The State System. Such fees shall be used to support the mission of the institution and shall support service facilities, such as student unions, health care infirmaries, recreational facilities, for any lawful purpose to enhance quality of student life including, but not limited to, facility debt service, student scholarships, student awards, travel, entertainment, guest speakers, and student organizations, or for any academic purpose or service as designated by the institution including, but not limited to, assessment fees and library resources fees. The State Regents shall maintain information on established mandatory fees, which shall include, but shall not be limited to, the basis for the amount of the fee, the amount of total revenue to be collected from the fee, and the use of the revenue collected.
- 2. Tuition. Payment required of an individual for enrollment to receive instruction at an institution of The State System. Tuition is payment in addition to fees that may be required, as defined above in Section A.
 - a. Out-of-State/Nonresident Tuition. Payment required of an individual who is neither a resident of the state of Oklahoma nor qualified for resident tuition under the provisions of Title 70, O. S. § 3242 and § 3242.2, for enrollment to receive instruction at an institution of The State System. Nonresident tuition is payment in addition to fees as defined above in Section A.
 - b. In-State/Resident Tuition. Payment required of an individual who is either a resident of the state of Oklahoma or qualified for resident tuition under the provisions of Title 70, O. S. § 3242 and § 3242.2, for enrollment to receive instruction at an institution of The State System. Resident tuition is payment in

addition to fees as defined above in Section A. The definition of an In-State/Resident student can be found in State Regents' Policy on Academic Affairs.

4.18.3 Approval of Tuition and Fees

- A. The State Regents will annually, at a minimum, monitor and publish limits on tuition and mandatory fees at peer institutions. The information, published in a timely fashion, will show the level of tuition and mandatory fees at each institution in Oklahoma and the maximum possible increase for the next academic year.
- B. Institutions will submit requests for authorization to change tuition and fees to the State Regents. Requests for changes in tuition and fees require institutional governing board approval and will normally be considered by the State Regents one time each year. Requests for a change in academic services fees must be received in the State Regents' office by February 1 preceding the beginning of the fiscal year, July 1, in which the change is to be effective. Each institutional request for tuition and mandatory fees should be accompanied by documentation on the following items:
 - 1. communication of tuition and fee requests to student government organizations, other student groups, and students at large
 - 2. efforts to increase need-based financial aid proportionately to tuition
 - 3. statement of the expected effect of tuition and fee increases on enrollment
 - 4. dedication to cost-effectiveness in operations
- C. Tuition and mandatory fees for students enrolled in courses and programs at the Ardmore Higher Education Program in Ardmore shall be less than the average tuition and mandatory fees at peer institutions for the regional universities, as determined by the State Regents. Tuition and mandatory fees shall be approved by the State Regents with the advice of the participant institutions and the board of trustees of the higher education program. The State Regents shall determine the proportionate distribution of revenue from the tuition and mandatory fees between the participant institutions or other institutions offering courses and the higher education program. Participant institutions and the trustees of the higher education program may request academic services fees to be charged to students enrolled at the higher education program.
- D. The State Regents will assist in preparation and dissemination of guidelines for students and student groups to inform themselves about the process and issues and to provide input both at the campus level and to the State Regents.
- E. The State Regents will give public notice of any increase in tuition and fees at least thirty (30) days prior to the effective date of the increase.
- F. The State Regents will hold a public hearing on proposed changes in tuition and fees at least twenty (20) days prior to the effective date of the increase.

G. By January 1 of each year, the State Regents will submit a report to the Governor, the President Pro Tempore of the Senate, the Speaker of the House of Representatives, and the minority floor leaders and education committee chairs of both houses of the Oklahoma Legislature of the actions taken in regard to and the schedule of tuition and fees approved for the current academic year for The State System, with due regard for the provisions of 70 O. S. § 3218.14. The annual report shall include data on the impact of any tuition or fee increases on the ability of students to meet the costs of attendance, enrollment patterns, availability of financial aid, and any other data considered relevant by the State Regents.

4.18.4 General Policies

- A. Assessment and Waiver of Tuition and Fees. Resident and nonresident tuition and fees may be neither assessed nor waived unless authorized by general policy or by specific authorization of the State Regents.
- B. Publication of Fee Schedule. Each institution shall publish a schedule annually of all tuition and fees charged.
- C. Contract Credit Course Fee. A special Contract Credit Course Fee is established in 70 O. S. § 3219.3. This section authorizes the State Regents to establish special fees for delivery of courses and programs to governmental entities, including, but not limited to, the military, profit and nonprofit associations, corporations, and other private entities in an amount sufficient to cover the cost of delivery of such courses and programs. This fee allows universities and colleges to negotiate a separate special fee, up to full cost, for delivery of credit courses with business, industry, and governmental entities. If the institution negotiates a special fee, the assessment and collection of additional fees from students (resident or nonresident tuition, mandatory fees, and academic services fees) shall be waived. This policy provision authorizes any institution to assess charges up to the cost of delivery of the course.
 - 1. Contract Fees for Nonresident Students at the Oklahoma State University College of Veterinary Medicine. The following will guide Oklahoma State University in negotiating contracts with state governments for the support of nonresident students at the OSU College of Veterinary Medicine.
 - a. Nonresident students admitted to the College of Veterinary Medicine will be those whose state of residence contracts with Oklahoma State University for payment of a nonresident charge based on the actual direct cost of instruction for the year period to the beginning of the contract period divided by the number of Oklahoma residents enrolled full-time in the college. This is the contract fee for nonresident students.
 - b. Although contract students are exempt from the nonresident enrollment restrictions, the total number of contract students cannot exceed the amount that would cause the College of Veterinary Medicine to increase its indirect, non-instructional

fixed costs. (See State Regents' Criteria and Standards for Admission of First-Year-Entering Students and Transfer Students to reference the twenty percent (20%) limit on nonresident student enrollment.)

- c. The contract fee for nonresident students will be re-negotiated in contracts with other states biennially, based on the College budget of the previous year.
- d. Nonresident students enrolled in the College whose state of residence does not sign a new contract will be permitted to complete the DVM degree program at a charge equal to the contract fee paid by states having contracts in effect, plus the regular enrollment fee.

D. Disposition of Revenue Received from Tuition and Fees

- 1. Tuition and Academic Services Fees. Revenue derived from resident and nonresident tuition and academic services fees shall be deposited to the institution's Fund 290 revolving fund or may be deposited to the institution's Fund 295 or clearing account and then transferred to the institution's Fund 290 revolving fund.
- 2. Mandatory Fees. Revenue derived from mandatory fees shall be deposited to the institution's Fund 290 revolving fund or the Agency Special Account (Fund 700) revolving fund, as appropriate, or may be deposited to the institution's Fund 295 or clearing account and then transferred to the institution's Agency Special Account (Fund 700) revolving fund.
- 3. Expenditure of Student Fee Revenue. Institutions that charge students special fees for library materials and services, classroom and laboratory materials, or technology must ensure that the revenues are spent for the approved purpose of the fee. Likewise, to the extent possible, traditional E&G support for the above and similar purposes should not be diminished as a result of student fee revenue.
- E. Assessing Tuition and Mandatory Fees. Resident and nonresident tuition and mandatory fee charges at institutions in The State System shall be based upon the academic level of the course, with the exception of certain professional programs. Institutions shall assess resident and nonresident tuition and mandatory fee charges based upon those course numbers appearing in the official catalog or bulletin. The following definitions and procedures shall be used to determine the level of tuition and mandatory fee charges.
 - 1. Undergraduate. Courses numbered in the "1000 and 2000" (lower division) and "3000 and 4000" (upper division) series shall be classified as undergraduate courses for determining resident and nonresident tuition and mandatory fees charges. In addition, those developmental courses at the "less than 1000" level that normally do

- not carry collegiate credit shall be classified as undergraduate courses for resident and nonresident tuition and mandatory fees purposes.
- 2. Graduate. Courses offered by research and regional universities designated at the "5000" level and above shall be classified as graduate courses for resident and nonresident tuition and mandatory fees purposes.
- F. Collection of Tuition and Fees. Tuition and fees are due prior to the first day of class. Each institution shall establish and publish a deadline when tuition and fees are payable, after which payment may be subject to a late charge. Late payment will require payment in full as well as be subject to late payment charges in an amount determined and published by the institution.
- G. Refunds of Tuition and Fees. The refund policy for tuition and fees collected from students at institutions shall be as follows
 - 1. Withdrawals and Changes of Enrollment. Changes in schedules and complete withdrawals from the institution during the defined add/drop period will result in full charges for courses added and full credit for courses dropped. No refunds will be made after the add/drop period for that session.
 - 2. Return of Title IV Funds for Students Who Cease Attendance. Title 20 U. S. C. § 1091(b), as amended by Section 485 of the Higher Education Amendments of 1998, Public Law 105-244, enacted October 7, 1998, requires that, if a recipient of Title IV grant or loan funds withdraws from an institution after beginning attendance, the amount of Title IV HEA program assistance earned by the student must be determined. If the amount of assistance disbursed to the student is greater than the amount the student earned, unearned funds must be returned. If the amount of assistance disbursed to the student is less than the amount the student earned, the student is eligible to receive a late disbursement in the amount of the earned aid that the student had not received. Each institution shall develop and publish policies and procedures that are in compliance with the above referenced law. Reference: [Federal Register: November 1, 1999 (Vol. 64, Number 210)] and 34 CFR, Parts 668, 682, and 685.
 - 3. Tuition and Fees Applicable Only for Current Semester. Tuition and fees are applicable only for the current semester. If a student withdraws and is entitled to a refund, the amount of the refund cannot be carried forward as a credit to a subsequent session.
 - 4. Refunds for Classes Offered on a Non-Standard Schedule. Institutions may refund tuition and fees paid by a student who must withdraw from a course offered on a schedule that differs from the standard 16-week term or 15-week trimester. Each institution may develop refund procedures for courses offered on a non-standard schedule.

- H. Refund of Tuition and Fees for Students with Hardship Circumstances. Institutions may refund tuition and fees paid by a student who must withdraw from the institution due to hardship or extraordinary circumstances. Each institution may develop institutional policy to address the definition of hardship or extraordinary circumstances and refund procedures.
- I. Refund of Tuition and Fees for Students Called to Active Military Service. If a student is called to active military service during a term in which the student has not completed an amount of work sufficient to receive a grade, the institution may refund the tuition and fees paid by the student for the current term or the institution may waive the amount of tuition and fees paid from the amount owed for tuition and fees for a future term following the student's tour of duty.
- J. Tuition and Fees Relating to Course Audits. Students permitted to audit courses shall pay the same resident and nonresident tuition, mandatory fees, and academic services fees as required of students who enroll for credit.
- K. Guaranteed Tuition Rate Program Relating to Withdrawal, Transfers, Change of Major, Full-Time Enrollment, Bachelor's Degree with Graduate Level Course Requirements, Oklahoma's Promise, and Tuition Waivers.
 - 1. Withdrawal. If a student who has elected to participate in the guaranteed tuition rate program is a member of the United States Armed Forces, including the Army and Air National Guard, the Army, Navy, Air Force, Marine Corps, and Coast Guard Reserves, or any component of the Armed Forces, and when ordered by the proper authority to active or inactive duty or service is required to withdraw from an institution for military or other national defense emergencies, the amount of resident tuition the student is required to pay upon reentering the institution shall not exceed the amount the student was charged at the time of withdrawal.
 - 2. Transfers. If a student who has elected to participate in the guaranteed tuition rate program transfers to another institution or transfers from a constituent agency of an institution to another constituent agency or the institution after initial enrollment, the student shall be charged the amount of resident tuition charged to other students enrolling for the first time at that institution or constituent agency.
 - 3. Change of Major. If a student who has elected to participate in the guaranteed tuition rate program changes majors or transfers to another campus of the same institution after initial enrollment, the tuition charged to the student shall equal the amount the student would have been charged had the student been admitted to the changed major or enrolled at the new campus when the student first enrolled, unless the student transfers from a constituent agency of an institution to another constituent agency of the institution.
 - 4. Full-Time Enrollment. A student who elects to participate in the guaranteed tuition rate program shall maintain full-time enrollment

during the fall and spring semesters of the guaranteed four-year period. Full-time enrollment for each institution shall be determined by the number of credit hours as defined by the State Regents for Higher Education.

- 5. Bachelor's Degree with Graduate Level Course Requirements. At the time of first enrollment, institutions must notify undergraduate students who elect to participate in the guaranteed tuition rate program and also select a major which is longer than the usual four year program and requires graduate level courses that the guaranteed tuition rate will be charged for the undergraduate courses and the graduate tuition rate will be charged for the graduate level courses.
- 6. Oklahoma's Promise. First-time-entering students who are eligible to receive Oklahoma's Promise awards will not have the option of choosing the guaranteed tuition rate. Their award will be based on nonguaranteed tuition rates.
- 7. Tuition Waivers. First-time-entering students who are eligible to receive a tuition waiver (see Section 4.18.5 below) will not have the option of choosing the guaranteed tuition rate. All tuition waivers will be based on nonguaranteed tuition rates.

4.18.5 Waiver of Tuition

- A. Resident Tuition Waiver Scholarships. Pursuant to Title 70, O. S. § 3218.12, authorizing the State Regents to establish a system of student scholarships, the following policy of resident tuition waiver scholarships is hereby authorized for each institution in The State System. Except as provided below, it is the intent of this policy to provide assistance to Oklahoma students with demonstrated financial needs and to promote excellence of scholarship throughout all of the academic and professional fields of study. It is further intended that this program provide equitably for all students at all academic levels from the freshman year through the graduate student. Also, insofar as is practicable, awards should be distributed so as to be supportive of the state's needs and demands for trained manpower in the various career and occupational areas. Finally, assistance under this program should be utilized to promote equity of treatment for those students in fields without access to funds from other student assistance programs.
 - 1. Elements to be considered by institutions in the awarding of scholarships are financial need, scholastic aptitude and achievement, academic discipline or field of study, student activity participation, cultural diversity, and academic level. These elements shall be specifically incorporated into institutional procedures as follows:
 - a. At least fifty percent (50%) of all scholarships awarded shall be on the basis of financial need of students. The criteria for determining financial need shall be determined by the institution.

- b. Awards shall be apportioned in such a manner as to provide equity for students by academic discipline or field of study consistent with the state's educated workforce priorities and taking into consideration other kinds of funds available for the support of students in particular programs.
- c. Awards shall be apportioned at each institution generally in accordance with the distribution of student enrollment among the various academic levels (undergraduate or graduate division) and by student classification (freshman, sophomore, junior, senior, master, or doctoral classification).
- d. Scholarships shall be available to students regardless of the number of credit hours in which they are enrolled, as well as to high school students who are concurrently enrolled. Tuition waiver scholarships may also be awarded to students enrolled in on-line courses and other special students.
- e. Scholarships so granted shall be gratuities and the student shall not be required to perform services in return for the award.
- 2. Each institution is authorized to award scholarships to residents of the state of Oklahoma from the Educational and General Budget Part I in the form of resident tuition waivers, the total amount of which shall not exceed three and five-tenths (3.5) percent of the total E&G Budget Part I for the current year. Nothing in this policy shall disqualify a student from receiving a tuition waiver scholarship on the basis of immigration status if the student qualifies for resident tuition under the provisions of Title 70, O. S. § 3242 and § 3242.2.
 - Reduced Tuition Benefit for Eligible Employees. Eligible a. employees at constituent institutions in The State System may enroll in courses at the institution where employed and be charged tuition at the rate of one-half the amount regularly charged to students. The term "benefit for eligible employees" means full-time and permanent employees of the institution who are eligible under the institution's benefit eligibility criteria. It should be assumed that an employee's enrollment in a course of study is for the benefit of both the employee and the institution. Procedures including appropriate limitation as to the number of credit hours in a given term for which the benefit will apply shall be determined by the institution. Upon the institution's determination that the employee's enrollment in a course of study is primarily for the benefit of the institution, the institution may waive or reimburse the employee for the remaining one-half of the tuition that was charged to the employee.
- 3. The following waivers, as noted below, shall not be included as tuition waiver scholarships awarded under the three and five-tenths (3.5) percent of the E&G Budget Part I limitation above.

- a. Auditing of Classes by Senior Citizens. State System institutions are hereby authorized to waive the tuition and fees for auditing of classes for residents of the state of Oklahoma who are sixty-five (65) years of age or older. Such students may be admitted without charge to classes on a space available basis.
- Waiver of Tuition for Prisoners of War, Persons Missing in h. Action, and Their Dependents. Title 70 O. S. § 2281, provides that any former prisoner of war or person missing in action and their dependents may, if otherwise qualified, enroll and pursue study at any state-supported institution of higher education or state-supported technical institute without payment of resident Institutions mav waive tuition for tuition. out-ofstate/nonresident students. The following points of policy and procedure will serve as guidance for institutions in the administration of this law.
 - i. A "prisoner of war" or a "person missing in action" means any person who was a resident of the state of Oklahoma at the time he or she entered service of the United States Armed Forces or whose official residence is within the state of Oklahoma and who, while in the United States Armed Forces, has been declared to be a prisoner of war or a person missing in action as established by the Secretary of Defense.
 - ii. A "dependent" means any child whose parent served as a prisoner of war or was declared by the United States Armed Forces to be a person missing in action. A dependent child ceases to be eligible for benefits when he/she turns twenty-four (24) years old.
 - iii. Dependents of prisoners of war, persons missing in action, or persons reclassified as killed in action are not eligible for this benefit if federal funds are provided to pay their tuition.
 - iv. Under this policy, the benefit to which an eligible person is entitled includes tuition waivers for five (5) years or the completion of the bachelor's degree, whichever occurs first.
- c. Waiver for Dependents of Peace Officers, Firefighters and Emergency Medical Technicians. Within The State System, no resident or nonresident tuition shall be charged to the dependents of Oklahoma peace officers, firefighters and emergency medical technicians who have given their lives in the line of duty. Institutions shall grant tuition waivers to eligible persons upon presentation of evidence that the deceased person was a duly appointed peace officer or

firefighters as defined in Title 70, O. S. § 3218.7 or licensed emergency medical technician as defined in Title 63, O. S. § 1-2505. For dependents of deceased commissioned members of the Oklahoma Law Enforcement Retirement System no room or board charges shall be assessed as authorized in Title 70, O. S. § 3218.7.1. Such waivers shall be limited to a period of five (5) years from the date of the first waiver. A "dependent" means any child of an Oklahoma peace officer, firefighter or emergency medical technician who has given their life in the line of duty. A dependent ceases to be eligible for benefits when he/she turns twenty-four (24) years old. Such waiver of resident or nonresident tuition shall also apply to the children of members of the Oklahoma Law Enforcement Retirement System who have given their lives in the line of duty or whose disability is by means of personal and traumatic injury of a catastrophic nature and occurred in the line of duty, as defined by Title 47, O. S. § 2-300. Such waiver shall be a service benefit of each Oklahoma peace officer and firefighter. For the purpose of this section, "Firefighter" means a volunteer firefighter or a permanent, salaried, professional member of any fire department within the state of Oklahoma. "Emergency Medical Technician" means a person volunteering or employed as an emergency medical technician.

- d. Waiver for Graduate Assistants. Graduate students with at least a one-quarter time graduate assistantship are eligible for these scholarships irrespective of Oklahoma residency status. Graduate assistants involved in teaching must be proficient in both oral and written English. The ability to communicate course material effectively in understandable English is required of all graduate teaching assistants awarded these waivers as defined in 70 O. S. § 3224.
- e. Waiver for Exchange Students on a Reciprocal Basis. Institutions are hereby authorized to grant waiver of resident tuition and/or waive the nonresident tuition for students from institutions outside the continental limits of the United States that have entered into an exchange agreement with a State System institution to provide reciprocal waivers for students from the Oklahoma institution. The number of credit hours of nonresident students received by the Oklahoma institution is expected to equal the number of credit hours sent by the Oklahoma institution to the exchange institution. Such authorization will be effective for as long as a contract exists with the reciprocal institution.
- f. Waiver for Oklahoma State Regents' Academic Scholars Program. Institutions shall waive resident tuition for Oklahoma residents and may elect to waive tuition for nonresident

students who are recipients of the Oklahoma State Regents' Academic Scholars Program scholarship in an amount that, when added to the State Regents' cash award and any other state or federal financial aid for which the student qualifies, is sufficient to comply with the provisions of Title 70, O. S. § 2403 (C) and (E). Eligible recipients may be granted waivers of tuition for up to five (5) years of undergraduate and/or graduate study.

- g. Waiver for Regional University Baccalaureate Scholarships. The regional universities shall waive resident tuition for recipients of a Regional University Baccalaureate Scholarship in an amount that, when added to the State Regents' cash award and any other state or federal financial aid for which the student qualifies, shall comprise a scholarship sufficient to cover the cost of tuition, fees, room, board, books, and supplies required for courses.
- h. Waiver for Students in Custody of the Department of Human Services (Independent Living Act). As established in 70 O. S. § 3230, State System institutions are authorized to waive the resident tuition for any eligible Oklahoma resident who, within the past three (3) years, has been in the custody of the Department of Human Services for any nine (9) of the twentyfour (24) months after the individual's sixteenth (16th) birthday and before the individual's eighteenth (18th) birthday. To be eligible, the resident must have graduated within the previous three (3) years from a high school accredited by the State Board of Education, the Oklahoma School of Science and Mathematics, or, upon approval of the State Regents, a public high school in a state bordering Oklahoma in which the student enrolled with approval of the State Board of Education as provided in Title 70, O. S. § 8-103, or has completed General Educational Development (GED) requirements. The eligible student must be pursuing studies in this state leading to an associate or baccalaureate degree or studies in a postsecondary Career Tech program or course offered pursuant to a duly approved cooperative agreement between an area Career Tech school and an institution which is a member of The State System. To retain eligibility, the student shall maintain good academic standing and satisfactory academic progress and comply with the standards related to maintenance of eligibility as promulgated by the State Regents. The student shall be eligible for such waivers up to the age of twenty-six (26) years or upon completion of the requirements for a baccalaureate degree, whichever comes first.
- i. Waiver for Active Duty Military Personnel and Their Families. State System institutions shall waive the nonresident tuition of

a member of the armed forces who is on active duty for a period of more than 30 days, and of his or her spouse, and of his or her dependent children so long as the military member is stationed in the state in full-time military service and under military orders. Students will continue to receive a waiver of nonresident tuition if they are continuously enrolled, even if there is a subsequent change in the permanent duty station of the member to a location outside of the state. The term "armed forces" means the Army, Navy, Air Force, Marine Corps, and Coast Guard. The term "active duty for a period of 30 days" means active duty under a call or order that does not specify a period of 30 days or less. The term "active duty" means fulltime duty in the active military service of the United States. Such term includes full-time training duty, annual training duty, and attendance, while in the active military service, at a school designated as a service school by law or by the secretary of the military department concerned. Such term does not include full-time National Guard duty.

- j. Waiver for Oklahoma National Guard Students.
 - i. Goals of the Program. The Oklahoma National Guard Tuition Waiver is established as an incentive for qualified young men and women to join the Oklahoma National Guard and as a means to retain skilled, productive citizens within the state.
 - ii. Requirements for Program Eligibility. A student who is a member of the Oklahoma National Guard shall be eligible for a full resident tuition waiver, provided the student:
 - is a bona fide member of the Oklahoma National Guard at the beginning of the semester for which he/she is applying for a waiver or by the waiver application deadline determined by the institution and the Educational Service Office of the Oklahoma Military Department;
 - has been certified as a member in good standing by the Adjutant General;
 - is an Oklahoma resident; Nonresident students who are actively participating members of the Oklahoma National Guard may be eligible for a waiver of the nonresident portion of tuition or will be charged the resident tuition rate only, dependent upon the tuition rate structure approved for the institution they are attending;

- does not currently hold a baccalaureate or graduate degree;
- meets all admission and retention requirements of the institution; and
- maintains a cumulative grade point average (GPA) of a minimum of 2.00.
- iii. Certification of Eligibility. The student is required to coordinate each semester for which he/she is applying for the waiver with his/her Unit Administrator for application under the OKARNG Regulation 621-202 or the OKAGN Regulation 621-202 requirements. These regulations outline the application process used to certify that the student is in good standing with the National Guard and that the National Guard member agrees to abide by all program rules and procedures. should The student contact their Administrator/Commander for participation in the program each semester by the following dates preceding the term in which the student is enrolling:
 - Summer Semester June 15th;
 - Spring Semester January 31st;
 - Fall Semester August 31st.

The official certification listing will be provided to the institutions by the Education Service Officer of the Oklahoma Military Department within two weeks of the published filing dates for each semester as defined above. Students whose names do not appear on the official certification listing will not be eligible for a waiver for that semester.

- iv. Enrollment Requirements. A student meeting all of the program eligibility requirements will be awarded a full resident tuition waiver, provided the student:
 - is enrolled in a program of study in an Oklahoma State System college or university leading to an associate degree or a baccalaureate degree;
 - is enrolled in a minimum of three (3) semester credit hours. The student may meet enrollment requirements either at a single institution or more than one institution in the Oklahoma State System of Higher Education; and,

- has submitted a plan for the completion of his/her degree with the Oklahoma National Guard.
- v. Fiscal Aspects of the Program.
 - The waiver will be awarded to students in programs leading to a baccalaureate or associate degree. Waivers will not be awarded for programs leading to a certificate, continuing education courses, or vo-tech courses which are not counted towards a degree program at another institution.
 - The waiver will cover resident tuition for all courses for which resident tuition is charged. The student is responsible for all other fees: mandatory fees, special course fees, student activity and facility fees, assessment fees, and others.
 - Concurrently enrolled high school students are not eligible for this tuition waiver.
 - The tuition waiver is not applicable to professional programs which do not require an earned degree.
 - A student may receive a waiver for a maximum of eighteen (18) semester credit hours each semester, until the student has met the requirements for a bachelor's degree.
 - A student may not receive a waiver for courses completed in a prior semester; that is, a student must apply for the waiver during the semester in which he or she is enrolled by the deadline determined by the institution and the Educational Service Office of the Oklahoma Military Department. If a student fails to maintain a minimum GPA of 2.00 during a semester, he/she will be ineligible for a waiver in subsequent semesters until the student's cumulative GPA returns to a minimum of 2.00. Once the student's GPA has returned to 2.00 or higher, the student may apply for a waiver in the next semester.
 - The State Regents have approved a policy exception for the National Guard Tuition Waiver regarding provisions on financial need, on

distribution of awards across fields of study and levels of students and on the budgetary limitation.

vi. Institution Responsibilities.

- The Education Service Officer of the Oklahoma Military Department shall establish a deadline each semester for turning in the Certification of Eligibility as application for the waiver.
- The institution will report all hours and dollars waived at the end of each academic year. All hours from which the student withdraws subsequent to the add/drop period may be billed to the student and be ineligible for a waiver.
- The Ardmore Higher Education Center will be responsible for reporting the number of credit hours waived for each National Guard member to each institution that provides courses at the center. The center's report to the State Regents' office should reflect only that portion of hours and dollars waived for which the center is responsible.

vii. National Guard Responsibilities.

- The National Guard will monitor student progress in the completion of the degree.
- The National Guard shall make available information materials including the application deadline and Statement of Understanding and Certificate of Basic Eligibility to National Guard members.
- The National Guard shall coordinate the circulation of the official certification listing of eligible students with State System institutions and determine the appropriate filing deadlines for the student in submitting his or her approved application prior to or early in each semester.
- viii. Allocation of Funds. For reimbursement purposes, each institution is responsible for waiving tuition for a minimum number of credit hours each academic year, based on total undergraduate enrollment as shown below:

Undergraduate FTE	Minimum Hours Required for Reimbursement Eligibility
10,000 or greater	750
5,000 to 9,999	450
4,999 or less	300

Funds will be distributed to the institutions with the allocation of state appropriations for the next fiscal year on a prorated basis according to the number of credit hours waived in excess of the minimum commitment in the previous academic year.

(Approved June 28, 1995. Revised April 11, 1997; June 30, 2005; and June 29, 2006.)

- Waiver for Concurrently Enrolled High School Seniors. State k. System institutions shall waive up 18 credit-hours during the senior year for all eligible high school seniors concurrently enrolled. Students will be responsible for any applicable fees as well as the cost of books and supplies. State Regents will reimburse institutions for the resident tuition portion of these scholarships, subject to availability of state appropriations. Student eligibility will be governed by State Regents' admissions policy; provided, "high school senior" means a student who has completed the junior year but who has not yet graduated from high school. High school senior concurrent enrollment waivers for hours beyond these eligible eighteen (18) credit hours will result in those credit hours counting toward the waiver limitation of the three and five-tenths (3.5) percent of the total E&G Budget – Part I for the current year.
 - Waiver for Concurrently Enrolled High School Juniors. Subject to the availability of funding, after 100% reimbursement of waivers made to high school seniors concurrently enrolled, state system institutions shall waive up to nine (9) credit hours for all eligible high school juniors concurrently enrolled. Students will be responsible for any applicable fees as well as the cost of books and supplies. State Regents will reimburse institutions for the resident tuition portion of these scholarships, subject to availability of state appropriations after 100% reimbursement of the senior student waivers above. Student eligibility will be governed by State Regents' admissions policy; provided, "high school junior" means a student who has completed the sophomore year. High school junior concurrent enrollment waivers for hours beyond these eligible nine (9) credit hours concurrently enrolled will result in those credit hours counting toward the waiver limitation of the three and five-tenths (3.5) percent of the total E&G Budget – Part I for the current year

- 4. Scholarships so granted shall be gratuities and the student shall not be required to perform services in return for the award.
- 5. Institutions shall report to the State Regents on an annual basis the number of students and the amount of tuition waivers granted.

B. Nonresident Tuition Waiver Scholarships

- 1. Any institution in The State System may award a scholarship that includes a waiver of a portion of the nonresident tuition as provided in 70 O. S. § 3226, which amount shall not exceed the difference between nonresident tuition and the amount paid by resident students.
- 2. Institutions shall report to the State Regents on an annual basis the number of students and the amount of nonresident tuition waivers granted.

4.18.6 Waiver of Fees

- A. Institutions may establish procedures for waiving of fees for students who are enrolled in courses offered on a non-standard schedule.
- B. Institutions shall waive fees for courses offered under a contract with business, industry, military, and governmental entities pursuant to the State Regents' Policy on Contract Credit Course Fees as outlined above.
- C. Institutions in The State System are authorized to establish policies that waive mandatory fees for students enrolled in off-campus, electronic media, and correspondence courses. Generally, fees for campus services and activities not available to students due to time and distance may be waived if the institution determines the waiver is in the best interests of the student and the institution.
- D. Fees may be neither assessed nor waived unless authorized by general policy or by specific authorization of the State Regents.

Approved by the State Regents for Higher Education on January 30, 1961. Revised on June 17, 1966; April 29, 1968; September 17, 1973; September 22, 1975; July 26, 1976; March 27, 1978; May 21, 1982; September 28, 1983; March 26, 1985; September 18, 1989; December 17, 1990; March 12, 1992; June 28, 1995; May 31, 1996; June 29, 2001; May 30, 2003; May 28, 2004; June 30, 2004; June 30, 2005; March 23, 2006; June 29, 2006; April 17, 2008; June 26, 2008; October 23, 2008; September 3, 2009; June 27, 2013; March 28, 2019; September 2019.